

Summary

Table of Contents Acts 2004 Coming into force of Acts Regulations and other acts Draft Regulations Index

Legal deposit – 1st Quarter 1968 Bibliothèque nationale du Québec © Éditeur officiel du Québec, 2004

All rights reserved in all countries. No part of this publication may be translated, used or reproduced for commercial purposes by any means, whether electronic or mechanical, including micro-reproduction, without the written authorization of the Québec Official Publisher.

Table of Contents	Page
Acts 2004	
List of bills sanctioned (14 December 2004)	3627
Coming into force of Acts	
1160-2004 Parental insurance, An Act respecting — Coming into force of certain provisions	3629
— Coming into force of certain provisions	3629
Regulations and other acts	
1169-2004 Amendment to Order in Council 45-2004 dated 21 January 2004	3631 3631
award reinsurance contracts without calling for tenders	3636
Industrial accidents and occupational diseases, An Act respecting — Table of income replacement indemnities for 2005	3637
Draft Regulations	
Contribution of holders of certain contracts and agreements to the forestry fund Operating permits for wood processing plants and various regulatory provisions in penal matters made	3663
under the Forest Act	3664

PROVINCE OF QUÉBEC

1st SESSION

37th LEGISLATURE

QUÉBEC, 14 DECEMBER 2004

OFFICE OF THE LIEUTENANT-GOVERNOR

Québec, 14 December 2004

This day, at forty-three minutes past two o'clock in the afternoon, Her Excellency the Lieutenant-Governor was pleased to sanction the following bills:

- 44 An Act to amend the Act respecting the Ministère de l'Environnement, the Environment Quality Act and other legislative provisions
- 69 An Act to amend the Act respecting the Bibliothèque nationale du Québec, the Archives Act and other legislative provisions
- 79 An Act to amend the Pay Equity Act as regards the establishment of separate programs

To these bills the Royal assent was affixed by Her Excellency the Lieutenant-Governor.

Coming into force of Acts

Gouvernement du Québec

O.C. 1160-2004, 15 December 2004

An Act respecting parental insurance (2001, c. 9)

— Coming into force of certain provisions

COMING INTO FORCE of certain provisions of the Act respecting parental insurance (2001, c. 9)

WHEREAS the Act respecting parental insurance (2001, c. 9) was assented to on 30 May 2001;

WHEREAS, under section 154 of the Act, it comes into force on the date or dates to be fixed by the Government;

WHEREAS it is expedient to fix 10 January 2005 as the date of coming into force of sections 82 and 85, to the extent that they concern the Conseil de gestion de l'assurance parentale, sections 89 and 90, section 91, except subparagraph 2 of the second paragraph, sections 92 to 110, section 111, except paragraph 1, sections 112 to 120 and section 152 of the Act;

IT IS ORDERED, therefore, on the recommendation of the Minister of Employment, Social Solidarity and Family Welfare and the Minister of Revenue:

THAT sections 82 and 85, to the extent that they concern the Conseil de gestion de l'assurance parentale, sections 89 and 90, section 91, except subparagraph 2 of the second paragraph, sections 92 to 110, section 111, except paragraph 1, sections 112 to 120 and section 152 of the Act respecting parental insurance (2001, c. 9) come into force on 10 January 2005.

André Dicaire, Clerk of the Conseil exécutif

6649

Gouvernement du Québec

O.C. 1184-2004, 15 December 2004

An Act to amend the Highway Safety Code and other legislative provisions (2004, c. 2)

— Coming into force of certain provisions

COMING INTO FORCE of certain provisions of the Act to amend the Highway Safety Code and other legislative provisions (2004, c. 2)

WHEREAS the Act to amend the Highway Safety Code and other legislative provisions (2004, c. 2) was assented to on 6 April 2004;

WHEREAS, under section 80 of the Act, it came into force on 6 April 2004, except sections 1, 3, 4, 19, 31, 32, 40 and 53, which came into force on 6 May 2004 and sections 2, 5 to 8, 10 to 12, 14 to 16, 21 to 25, 27 to 30, 33 to 39, 41 to 52, 54 to 59, 61 to 65, 73 to 77 and 79, which come into force on the date or dates to be set by the Government;

WHEREAS it is expedient to set 1 January 2005 as the date of coming into force of sections 6, 8, 12, 15, 30, 41, 55, 62, 76, 77 and 79 of the Act;

IT IS ORDERED, therefore, on the recommendation of the Minister of Transport:

THAT sections 6, 8, 12, 15, 30, 41, 55, 62, 76, 77 and 79 of the Act to amend the Highway Safety Code and other legislative provisions (2004, c. 2) come into force on 1 January 2005.

ANDRÉ DICAIRE, Clerk of the Conseil exécutif

6651

Regulations and other acts

Gouvernement du Québec

O.C. 1169-2004, 15 December 2004

An Act respecting the Agence nationale d'encadrement du secteur financier (R.S.Q., c. A-7.03)

Amendment to Order in Council 45-2004 dated 21 January 2004

WHEREAS Order in Council 45-2004 dated 21 January 2004 fixes 1 January 2005 as the date of coming into force of sections 342, 343, 361, 378, 384, 390, 400, 403, 416, 418, 483, 484, 491, 727, 728 and 729 of the Act respecting the Agence nationale d'encadrement du secteur financier (R.S.Q., c. A-7.03);

WHEREAS it is expedient to postpone to 1 January 2006 the date of coming into force of those sections;

IT IS ORDERED, therefore, on the recommendation of the Minister of Finance:

THAT "1 January 2005" in the last paragraph of the operative part of Order in Council 45-2004 dated 21 January 2004 be replaced by "1 January 2006".

André Dicaire, Clerk of the Conseil exécutif

6650

Gouvernement du Québec

O.C. 1180-2004, 15 December 2004

An Act respecting lotteries, publicity contests and amusement machines (R.S.Q., c. L-6)

Bingo licences and bingo hall manager's licences — Suspension of the issue

CONCERNING the suspension of the issue of bingo licences and bingo hall manager's licences

WHEREAS, under section 138 of the Act respecting lotteries, publicity contests and amusement machines (R.S.Q., c. L-6), the Minister of Public Security is responsible for the administration of that Act;

WHEREAS, under section 2 of the Act respecting the Régie des alcools, des courses et des jeux (R.S.Q., c. R-6.1), the Régie des alcools, des courses et des jeux is responsible for the carrying out of the Act respecting lotteries, publicity contests and amusement machines;

WHEREAS, under section 23 of the Act respecting the Régie des alcools, des courses et des jeux and section 34 of the Act respecting lotteries, publicity contests and amusement machines, the board is the body responsible for issuing the licences necessary to conduct bingo as a lottery scheme, for establishing the conditions attached to the licences and monitoring their use, and for seeing to the protection and safety of the public;

WHEREAS, under the second paragraph of section 34 of the Act respecting lotteries, publicity contests and amusement machines, the Government may designate a local body as the body responsible for issuing bingo licences on a reserve or settlement determined by regulation where a Native community resides;

WHEREAS, under section 50.0.1 of the Act respecting lotteries, publicity contests and amusement machines, the board may, in plenary session, if the public interest so requires, suspend the issue of licences for all or part of the territory of Québec for the period, not exceeding one year, determined by the board;

WHEREAS, under the second paragraph of that section, a suspension measure may indicate the licence applications that are exempted from its application;

WHEREAS, under the third paragraph of that section, a suspension measure must be submitted to the Government for approval and shall take effect on the date of its publication in the *Gazette officielle du Québec* or on any later date mentioned therein;

WHEREAS the board in plenary session on 6 December 2004 decided, in the public interest, to suspend for a period of one hundred eighty days, calculated from the date on which the suspension measures become effective, the issue of:

(1) bingo licences for all of the territory of Québec, except certain parts of the territory, and to exempt certain types of licence applications from the application of that suspension measure; and

(2) bingo hall manager's licences for all of the territory of Québec, except certain parts of the territory, and to exempt certain types of licence applications from the application of that suspension measure;

WHEREAS the decision provides for both suspension measures to become effective on 23 December 2004 or on the date of their publication in the *Gazette officielle du Québec* if that date is later;

WHEREAS it is expedient to approve the suspension measures;

IT IS ORDERED, therefore, on the recommendation of the Minister of Public Security:

THAT the suspension measures concerning the issue of bingo licences and bingo hall manager's licences, taken by the Régie des alcools, des courses et des jeux on 6 December 2004 and attached to this Order in Council, be approved.

ANDRÉ DICAIRE, Clerk of the Conseil exécutif

Decision No. 1

CONCERNING the suspension of the issue of bingo licences for the 2004-2005 period

WHEREAS, under section 50.0.1 of the Act respecting lotteries, publicity contests and amusement machines (R.S.Q., c. L-6), hereinafter called "the Act", the Régie des alcools, des courses et des jeux (the board) may, in plenary session, if the public interest so requires, suspend the issue of licences for all or part of the territory of Québec for the period, not exceeding one year, determined by the board;

WHEREAS a suspension measure taken under that section applies to licence applications filed before the measure becomes effective and in respect of which the board has not made a decision;

WHEREAS a suspension measure may indicate the licence applications that are exempted from its application;

WHEREAS a suspension measure must be submitted to the Government for approval and shall take effect on the date of its publication in the *Gazette officielle du Québec* or on any later date mentioned therein; WHEREAS the board is the body responsible for issuing the licences necessary to conduct bingo as a lottery scheme, for establishing the conditions attached to the licences and monitoring their use, and for seeing to the protection and safety of the public;

WHEREAS in the last few years the bingo sector has been undergoing major reform aimed at providing a solution to the various problems faced by charitable and religious organizations;

WHEREAS the main problems encountered with this lottery scheme are deficiencies in control measures affecting the integrity of the game, the existence of tensions between the various stakeholders, and the saturation of the market, especially in some cities or regions of Québec, because of an excessive number of outstanding licences, which has had the effect of decreasing the percentage of profits going to the recipient organizations;

WHEREAS the reform was initiated in 1997 by the coming into force of the Act to amend the Act respecting lotteries, publicity contests and amusement machines (1997, c. 54), which among other things empowered the board to suspend the issue of bingo licences on certain conditions;

WHEREAS the power to suspend the issue of licences was maintained on the passage in December 2001 of the Act to amend the Act respecting lotteries, publicity contests and amusement machines and the Act respecting the Régie des alcools, des courses et des jeux (2001, c. 65), although the conditions for doing so were modified by that Act:

WHEREAS since 27 September 1997, the board has suspended the issue of bingo licences and, since 25 November 2000, the issue of bingo hall manager's licences, on the conditions prescribed by the applicable texts as they read at all material times, with a view to re-establishing an orderly development of the bingo industry in Québec;

WHEREAS in association with the taking of the suspension measures, the board consulted extensively in the spring of 1999, which resulted in the submission to the Minister of Public Security of a report entitled "Le Bingo au Québec, État de la question et pistes de solution", made public on 12 April 2000;

WHEREAS the report was an assessment of the bingo reform accomplished up to that date and identified the remaining problems associated with this area of activity;

WHEREAS the report proposed a plan of action aimed at pursuing the impetus given to bingo activities in Québec, particularly where bingo serves as a fund-raising mechanism for charitable and religious organizations;

WHEREAS the primary objective of the plan of action was to enable bingo to develop harmoniously as a lottery scheme, to enhance the integrity of the game and to maximize the financial benefits for the eligible charitable and religious organizations;

WHEREAS in December 2001, the Act to amend the Act respecting lotteries, publicity contests and amusement machines and the Act respecting the Régie des alcools, des courses et des jeux introduced new provisions;

WHEREAS section 57.0.1 of the Act established two consultative bodies in the bingo sector, namely the Forum des organismes de charité ou religieux titulaires de licence de bingo and the Secrétariat du bingo, each composed of partners in this field of activity, thereby creating exchange and coordination groups, with the additional objective of creating representative consultative bodies for dealings with the board:

WHEREAS an interim board of directors was named for each of the consultative bodies on 17 April 2002, following the appointment by the Minister of Public Security of members from the industry, although neither body has as yet elected its board of directors;

WHEREAS in order to implement the plan of action, the board has on occasion seen fit to maintain the application of the suspension measures pertaining to the issue of bingo licences and bingo hall manager's licences, the last two measures being effective from 23 December 2003 to 22 December 2004;

WHEREAS, despite several consultations with the stakeholders in the industry and the amendments to the Act, there continues to be disagreement as to how bingo should be developed;

WHEREAS the survival of bingo as a lottery scheme intended to be a fund-raising mechanism for charitable and religious organizations requires an in-depth rationalization of the market in order for a balance to be achieved;

WHEREAS enhanced integrity of the lottery scheme and improved relations among the various stakeholders are elements in the reform that remain to be accomplished;

WHEREAS accomplishing the reform undertaken requires maintaining the suspension measures in certain areas that have been especially affected by the different problems the reform is seeking to solve;

WHEREAS it is therefore essential to the fulfilment of the above-mentioned objectives that the board once again suspend the issue of bingo licences in part of the territory of Québec;

WHEREAS certain Native communities maintain their desire to assume greater autonomy as regards the issue of bingo licences on their reserve or in their settlement determined by regulation, as authorized by the second paragraph of section 34 of the Act;

WHEREAS there is no need to deprive all charitable or religious organizations of the attendant benefits from the issue of a bingo licence when circumstances allow for the presence of new bingo licences because of the satisfactory profitability of the licences already in operation:

WHEREAS the issue of recreational bingo licences under which the total maximum value of the prizes is \$200 or less has no significant impact on the profitability of the other bingo licences issued in the surrounding area;

THEREFORE, the board, meeting in plenary session on 6 December 2004, hereby decides to suspend the issue of bingo licences for a period of one hundred eighty days, calculated from the effective date of this suspension measure, for all of the territory of Québec, except:

- (1) a territory where a Native community referred to in the second paragraph of section 34 of the Act resides and for which a local body is duly designated;
- (2) the territory consisting of the territory of the following regional county municipalities:

Rimouski-Neigette, Charlevoix-Est, Charlevoix, L'Île d'Orléans, La Jacques-Cartier, La Nouvelle-Beauce, Robert-Cliche, L'Érable, Mékinac, Bécancour, Coaticook, Memphrémagog, La Haute-Yamaska, Maskinongé, Le Haut-Saint-Laurent, La Vallée-de-la-Gatineau, Témiscamingue, Sept-Rivières, Minganie;

(3) the territory consisting of the territory of the following local municipalities:

Les Îles-de-la-Madeleine, Ville de Shawinigan, Ville de Mirabel, Ville de Lévis, Côte-Nord-du-Golfe-du-Saint-Laurent, Gros-Mécatina, Saint-Augustin, Blanc-Sablon, Bonne-Espérance;

(4) the territory consisting of the territory of the Kativik Regional Government; and

(5) the territory consisting of the territory of the Reserve of La Romaine and the territory of the Native Settlement of Pakuashipi.

The suspension measure does not apply to an application for a recreational bingo licence under which the total maximum value of the prizes is \$200 or less.

The suspension measure applies to bingo licence applications received before or after the date on which the suspension measure becomes effective and in respect of which the board has not made a decision.

The suspension measure shall not prevent the board from modifying the operating conditions for a bingo licence in force on the date on which the suspension measure becomes effective, particularly with regard to the number of events, the hours, days and place of operation and the value of the prizes offered.

The suspension measure shall not prevent the board from issuing a bingo licence to a holder of a bingo licence in force on the date on which the suspension measure becomes effective.

Subject to its approval by the Government, this suspension measure becomes effective on 23 December 2004 or on the date of its publication in the *Gazette officielle du Québec* if that date is later.

Montréal/Québec, 6 December 2004

François Côté, Secretary of the board

Decision No. 2

CONCERNING the suspension of the issue of bingo hall manager's licences for the 2004-2005 period

WHEREAS, under section 50.0.1 of the Act respecting lotteries, publicity contests and amusement machines (R.S.Q., c. L-6), hereinafter called "the Act", the Régie des alcools, des courses et des jeux (the board) may, in plenary session, if the public interest so requires, suspend the issue of licences for all or part of the territory of Québec for the period, not exceeding one year, determined by the board;

WHEREAS a suspension measure taken under that section applies to licence applications filed before the measure becomes effective and in respect of which the board has not made a decision;

WHEREAS a suspension measure may indicate the licence applications that are exempted from its application;

WHEREAS a suspension measure must be submitted to the Government for approval and shall take effect on the date of its publication in the *Gazette officielle du Québec* or on any later date mentioned therein;

WHEREAS the board is the body responsible for issuing the licences necessary to conduct bingo as a lottery scheme, for establishing the conditions attached to the licences and monitoring their use, and for seeing to the protection and safety of the public;

WHEREAS in the last few years the bingo sector has been undergoing major reform aimed at providing a solution to the various problems faced by charitable and religious organizations;

WHEREAS the main problems encountered with this lottery scheme are deficiencies in control measures affecting the integrity of the game, the existence of tensions between the various stakeholders, and the saturation of the market, especially in some cities or regions of Québec, because of an excessive number of outstanding licences, which has had the effect of decreasing the percentage of profits going to the recipient organizations;

WHEREAS the reform was initiated in 1997 by the coming into force of the Act to amend the Act respecting lotteries, publicity contests and amusement machines (1997, c. 54), which among other things empowered the board to suspend the issue of bingo licences on certain conditions;

WHEREAS the power to suspend the issue of licences was maintained on the passage in December 2001 of the Act to amend the Act respecting lotteries, publicity contests and amusement machines and the Act respecting the Régie des alcools, des courses et des jeux (2001, c. 65), although the conditions for doing so were modified by that Act:

WHEREAS since 27 September 1997, the board has suspended the issue of bingo licences and, since 25 November 2000, the issue of bingo hall manager's licences, on the conditions prescribed by the applicable texts as they read at all material times, with a view to re-establishing an orderly development of the bingo industry in Québec;

WHEREAS in association with the taking of the suspension measures, the board consulted extensively in the spring of 1999, which resulted in the submission to the Minister of Public Security of a report entitled "Le Bingo au Québec, État de la question et pistes de solution", made public on 12 April 2000;

WHEREAS the report was an assessment of the bingo reform accomplished up to that date and identified the remaining problems associated with this area of activity;

WHEREAS the report proposed a plan of action aimed at pursuing the impetus given to bingo activities in Québec, particularly where bingo serves as a fund-raising mechanism for charitable and religious organizations;

WHEREAS the primary objective of the plan of action was to enable bingo to develop harmoniously as a lottery scheme, to enhance the integrity of the game and to maximize the financial benefits for the eligible charitable and religious organizations;

WHEREAS in December 2001, the Act to amend the Act respecting lotteries, publicity contests and amusement machines and the Act respecting the Régie des alcools, des courses et des jeux introduced new provisions:

WHEREAS section 57.0.1 of the Act established two consultative bodies in the bingo sector, namely the Forum des organismes de charité ou religieux titulaires de licence de bingo and the Secrétariat du bingo, each composed of partners in this field of activity, thereby creating exchange and coordination groups, with the additional objective of creating representative consultative bodies for dealings with the board;

WHEREAS an interim board of directors was named for each of the consultative bodies on 17 April 2002, following the appointment by the Minister of Public Security of members from the industry, although neither body has as yet elected its board of directors;

WHEREAS in order to implement the plan of action, the board has on occasion seen fit to maintain the application of the suspension measures pertaining to the issue of bingo licences and bingo hall manager's licences, the last two measures being effective from 23 December 2003 to 22 December 2004;

WHEREAS, despite several consultations with the stakeholders in the industry and the amendments to the Act, there continues to be disagreement as to how bingo should be developed;

WHEREAS the survival of bingo as a lottery scheme intended to be a fund-raising mechanism for charitable and religious organizations requires an in-depth rationalization of the market in order for a balance to be achieved;

WHEREAS enhanced integrity of the lottery scheme and improved relations among the various stakeholders are elements in the reform that remain to be accomplished;

WHEREAS accomplishing the reform undertaken requires maintaining the suspension measures in certain areas that have been especially affected by the different problems the reform is seeking to solve;

WHEREAS it is therefore essential to the fulfilment of the above-mentioned objectives that the board once again suspend the issue of bingo hall manager's licences in part of the territory of Québec;

THEREFORE, the board, meeting in plenary session on 6 December 2004, hereby decides to suspend the issue of bingo hall manager's licences for a period of one hundred eighty days, calculated from the effective date of this suspension measure, for all of the territory of Québec, except:

- (1) a territory where a Native community referred to in the second paragraph of section 34 of the Act resides and for which a local body is duly designated;
- (2) the territory consisting of the territory of the following regional county municipalities:

Rimouski-Neigette, Charlevoix-Est, Charlevoix, L'Île d'Orléans, La Jacques-Cartier, La Nouvelle-Beauce, Robert-Cliche, L'Érable, Mékinac, Bécancour, Coaticook, Memphrémagog, La Haute-Yamaska, Maskinongé, Le Haut-Saint-Laurent, La Vallée-de-la-Gatineau, Témiscamingue, Sept-Rivières, Minganie;

(3) the territory consisting of the territory of the following local municipalities:

Les Îles-de-la-Madeleine, Ville de Shawinigan, Ville de Mirabel, Ville de Lévis, Côte-Nord-du-Golfe-du-Saint-Laurent, Gros-Mécatina, Saint-Augustin, Blanc-Sablon, Bonne-Espérance;

- (4) the territory consisting of the territory of the Kativik Regional Government; and
- (5) the territory consisting of the territory of the Reserve of La Romaine and the territory of the Native Settlement of Pakuashipi.

The suspension measure applies to bingo hall manager's licence applications received before or after the date on which the suspension measure becomes effective and in respect of which the board has not made a decision.

The suspension measure shall not prevent the board from authorizing a change in the place of operation of a bingo hall manager's licence in force on the date on which the suspension measure becomes effective.

The suspension measure shall not prevent the board from issuing a bingo hall manager's licence to a holder of a bingo hall manager's licence in force on the date on which the suspension measure becomes effective.

The suspension measure shall not prevent the board from issuing a new bingo hall manager's licence on the condition that the issue of the licence does not operate to increase the number of bingo halls and is not contrary to the public interest, within the meaning of the Act itself, where the new licence application is made:

- (1) by reason of the death of the holder of the licence, by the liquidator of the succession, the legatee by particular title or heir of the holder of the licence or a person designated by them; or
- (2) by a trustee, a liquidator, a sequestrator or a trustee in bankruptcy who is temporarily administering a bingo hall for which a licence has been issued; or
- (3) by any person where, following the cessation of operation of a bingo hall manager's licence, the holders of the bingo licence for that hall have no premises to operate the licence, as required by the regulation.

Subject to its approval by the Government, this suspension measure becomes effective on 23 December 2004 or on the date of its publication in the *Gazette officielle du Québec* if that date is later.

Montréal/Québec, 6 December 2004

FRANÇOIS CÔTÉ, Secretary of the board

6642

M.O., 2004

Order of the Minister of Municipal Affairs, Sports and Recreation, dated 16 December 2004

Cities and Towns Act (R.S.Q., c. C-19)

Municipal Code of Québec (R.S.Q., c. C-27.1)

CONCERNING the general authorization given to all legal persons constituted under sections 465.1 to 465.7 of the Cities and Towns Act or articles 711.2 to 711.8 of the Municipal Code of Québec so that they may award reinsurance contracts without calling for tenders

WHEREAS according to section 573.3.1 of the Cities and Towns Act (R.S.Q., c. C-19) and article 938.1 of the Municipal Code of Québec (R.S.Q., c. C-27.1), the Minister of Municipal Affairs, Sports and Recreation may authorize a municipality to award a contract without calling for tenders and may, on his own initiative, exercise said power in respect of all municipalities or a category of them for a contract or a class of contracts;

WHEREAS sections 465.1 to 465.7 of the Cities and Towns Act and articles 711.2 to 711.8 of the Municipal Code of Québec allow for the constitution of a legal person the object of which is to transact damage insurance business exclusively for municipalities, their mandatary bodies or persons that they may subsidize;

WHEREAS section 465.10.1 of the Cities and Towns Act and article 711.11.1 of the Municipal Code of Québec declare applicable to such a legal person section 573.3.1 and article 938.1, respectively;

WHEREAS according to the second paragraph of section 573.3.1 and of article 938.1, the minister may not exercise his power of authorization where calls for tenders are required to be public under an intergovernmental trade liberalisation agreement applicable to the municipalities;

WHEREAS the Agreement on the Opening of Public Procurement for Ontario and Québec and the Agreement on Internal Trade do not apply to insurance contracts;

WHEREAS reinsurance contracts constitute a form of insurance contracts generally attributed to multiple reinsurers who share the risks;

WHEREAS calls for tenders are of little appropriateness in matters of awarding reinsurance contracts;

CONSIDERING the interest in allowing a legal person constituted under sections 465.1 to 465.7 of the Cities and Towns Act or articles 711.2 to 711.8 of the Municipal Code of Québec to freely negociate its reinsurance contracts:

Now THEREFORE, the Minister of Municipal Affaires, Sports and Recreation enacts the following:

THAT a legal person constituted under sections 465.1 to 465.7 of the Cities and Towns Act or articles 711.2 to 711.8 of the Municipal Code of Québec may award, without calling for tenders, reinsurance contracts.

The present order shall come into force the day of its publication in the *Gazette officielle du Québec*.

Québec, 16 December 2004

JEAN-MARC FOURNIER, Minister of Municipal Affairs, Sports and Recreation

6652

Notice

An Act respecting industrial accidents and occupational diseases (R.S.Q., c. A-3.001)

Table of income replacement indemnities for 2005

Notice is hereby given that the Commission de la santé et de la sécurité du travail adopted the final text of the "Regulation respecting the table of income replacement indemnities for 2005", the text of which appears below.

This Regulation was prepublished in accordance with the Regulations Act (R.S.Q., c. R-18.1) on page 2068 of the *Gazette officielle du Québec* of 30 June 2004 with a notice that, upon the expiry of 45 days following that publication, the Commission de la santé et de la sécurité du travail could adopt the final text.

In accordance with section 18 of the Regulations Act (R.S.Q., c. R-18.1), a regulation may come into force in a shorter time period than the one stipulated in section 17 of said Act when the authority that has made the regulation is of the opinion that the urgency of the situation warrants it;

Pursuant to section 18 of said Act, the reason justifying such coming into force shall be published with the regulation;

In the opinion of the Commission, the urgency of the following circumstances justifies such a coming to force of the "Regulation respecting the table of income replacement indemnities for 2005"

- That the Commission was unable to adopt this regulation before 16 December 2004;
- That this regulation must be in force on 1 January 2005 to allow the Commission to pay the indemnities to which workers are entitled effective from that date;

Pursuant to section 63 of the Act respecting industrial accidents and occupational diseases, the "Regulation respecting the table of income replacement indemnities for 2005" has effect from 1 January 2005.

GÉRARD BIBEAU, Chairman of the board and Chief Executive Officer of the Commission de la santé et de la sécurité du travail

Regulation respecting the table of income replacement indemnities for 2005

An Act respecting industrial accidents and occupational diseases (R.S.Q., c. A-3.001, s. 63)

- **1.** For the purposes of establishing the income replacement indemnity payable from the fifteenth day, the gross income of the worker is taken into consideration up to the maximum yearly insurable earnings of \$56,000 for the year 2005.
- **2.** For the purposes of computing the weighted net income, the family situations shall be determined as follows
 - (1) Single
 - (a) Worker without adult dependent;
 - (b) Worker with 1 adult dependent;
 - (c) Worker with 2 adult dependents;
 - (d) Worker with 3 adult dependents;
 - (e) Worker with 4 adult dependents or more.

(2)	Single-par	ent family	7				(9	Income re 90% of weig	placement in		5)
(b)	Worker wi Worker wi	ith 1 adult	dependen	ıt;		Annual incor		Number	Single r of adult de	pendent	
(d)	Worker wi	ith 3 adult	dependen	its;			0	1	2	3	4 and more
(3)	Worker wi	ith depend	ent spous	e		2,100 2,200	1,852.58 1,940.80	1,852.58 1,940.80	1,852.58 1,940.80	1,852.58 1,940.80	1,852.58 1,940.80
(a)	Worker wi	ith spouse	:			2,300	2,029.01	2,029.01	2,029.01	2,029.01	2,029.01
	Worker wi			ılt depende	ent;	2,400	2,117.23	2,117.23	2,117.23	2,117.23	2,117.23
	Worker wi					2,500	2,205.45	2,205.45	2,205.45	2,205.45	2,205.45
	Worker wi					2,600	2,293.67	2,293.67	2,293.67	2,293.67	2,293.67
	Worker w					2,700	2,381.89	2,381.89	2,381.89	2,381.89	2,381.89
more.		•				2,800	2,470.10	2,470.10	2,470.10	2,470.10	2,470.10
						2,900	2,558.32	2,558.32	2,558.32	2,558.32	2,558.32
(4)	Worker wi	ith non-de	pendent sj	pouse		3,000	2,646.54	2,646.54	2,646.54	2,646.54	2,646.54
						3,100	2,734.76	2,734.76	2,734.76	2,734.76	2,734.76
	Worker wi					3,200	2,822.98	2,822.98	2,822.98	2,822.98	2,822.98
	Worker wi					3,300	2,911.19	2,911.19	2,911.19	2,911.19	2,911.19
	Worker wi					3,400	2,999.41	2,999.41	2,999.41	2,999.41	2,999.41
	Worker wi					3,500	3,087.63	3,087.63	3,087.63	3,087.63	3,087.63
(e)	Worker wi	th 4 adult	dependen	ts or more		3,600	3,171.39	3,171.39	3,171.39	3,171.39	3,171.39
				_		3,700	3,255.16	3,255.16	3,255.16	3,255.16	3,255.16
	This Regul	ation com	es into fo	orce on Ja	nuary 1,	3,800	3,338.92	3,338.92	3,338.92	3,338.92	3,338.92
2005.						3,900	3,422.68	3,422.68	3,422.68	3,422.68	3,422.68
				1 1/1		4,000 4,100	3,506.45	3,506.45	3,506.45	3,506.45	3,506.45
	Income replacement indemnities (90% of weighted net income for 2005)						3,590.21	3,590.21	3,590.21	3,590.21	3,590.21
	(9	00% of weig	hted net inc	ome for 200	5)	4,200	3,673.97	3,673.97	3,673.97	3,673.97	3,673.97
Annual	gross		Single			4,300	3,757.73	3,757.73	3,757.73	3,757.73	3,757.73
inco	-	Number	r of adult de	ependent		4,400	3,841.50	3,841.50	3,841.50	3,841.50	3,841.50
				•	4 and	4,500	3,925.26	3,925.26	3,925.26	3,925.26	3,925.26
	0	1	2	3	4 and	4,600	4,009.02	4,009.02	4,009.02	4,009.02	4,009.02
	U	1	4	3	more	4,700 4,800	4,092.79 4,176.55	4,092.79 4,176.55	4,092.79 4,176.55	4,092.79 4,176.55	4,092.79 4,176.55
100	88.22	88.22	88.22	88.22	88.22	4,900	4,260.31	4,260.31	4,260.31	4,260.31	4,260.31
200	176.44	176.44	176.44	176.44	176.44	5,000	4,344.08	4,344.08	4,344.08	4,344.08	4,344.08
300	264.65	264.65	264.65	264.65	264.65	5,100	4,427.84	4,427.84	4,427.84	4,427.84	4,427.84
400	352.87	352.87	352.87	352.87	352.87	5,200	4,511.60	4,511.60	4,511.60	4,511.60	4,511.60
500	441.09	441.09	441.09	441.09	441.09	5,300	4,595.36	4,595.36	4,595.36	4,595.36	4,595.36
600	529.31	529.31	529.31	529.31	529.31	5,400	4,679.13	4,679.13	4,679.13	4,679.13	4,679.13
700	617.53	617.53	617.53	617.53	617.53	5,500	4,762.89	4,762.89	4,762.89	4,762.89	4,762.89
800	705.74	705.74	705.74	705.74	705.74	5,600	4,846.65	4,846.65	4,846.65	4,846.65	4,846.65
900	793.96	793.96	793.96	793.96	793.96	5,700	4,930.42	4,930.42	4,930.42	4,930.42	4,930.42
1,000	882.18	882.18	882.18	882.18	882.18	5,800	5,014.18	5,014.18	5,014.18	5,014.18	5,014.18
1,100	970.40	970.40	970.40	970.40	970.40	5,900	5,097.94	5,097.94	5,097.94	5,097.94	5,097.94
1,200	1,058.62	1,058.62	1,058.62	1,058.62	1,058.62	6,000	5,181.71	5,181.71	5,181.71	5,181.71	5,181.71
1,300	1,146.83	1,146.83	1,146.83	1,146.83	1,146.83	6,100	5,265.47	5,265.47	5,265.47	5,265.47	5,265.47
1,400	1,235.05	1,235.05	1,235.05	1,235.05	1,235.05	6,200	5,349.23	5,349.23	5,349.23	5,349.23	5,349.23
1,500	1,323.27	1,323.27	1,323.27	1,323.27	1,323.27	6,300	5,432.99	5,432.99	5,432.99	5,432.99	5,432.99
1,600	1,411.49	1,411.49	1,411.49	1,411.49	1,411.49	6,400	5,516.76	5,516.76	5,516.76	5,516.76	5,516.76
1,700	1,499.71	1,499.71	1,499.71	1,499.71	1,499.71	6,500	5,600.52	5,600.52	5,600.52	5,600.52	5,600.52
1,800	1,587.92	1,587.92	1,587.92	1,587.92	1,587.92	6,600	5,684.28	5,684.28	5,684.28	5,684.28	5,684.28
1,900 2,000	1,676.14 1,764.36	1,676.14 1,764.36	1,676.14 1,764.36	1,676.14 1,764.36	1,676.14 1,764.36	6,700 6,800	5,768.05 5,851.81	5,768.05 5,851.81	5,768.05 5,851.81	5,768.05 5,851.81	5,768.05 5,851.81

Annual incon	_	Number	Single r of adult de	pendent		Annual incom	-	Single Number of adult dependent		ependent	
	0	1	2	3	4 and more		0	1	2	3	4 and more
6,900	5,935.57	5,935.57	5,935.57	5,935.57	5,935.57	11,700	9,605.76	9,956.20	9,956.20	9,956.20	9,956.20
7,000	6,019.34	6,019.34	6,019.34	6,019.34	6,019.34	11,800	9,678.34	10,039.96	10,039.96	10,039.96	10,039.96
7,100	6,103.10	6,103.10	6,103.10	6,103.10	6,103.10	11,900	9,750.91	10,123.72	10,123.72	10,123.72	10,123.72
7,200	6,186.86	6,186.86	6,186.86	6,186.86	6,186.86	12,000	9,823.48	10,207.49	10,207.49	10,207.49	10,207.49
7,300	6,270.62	6,270.62	6,270.62	6,270.62	6,270.62	12,100	9,896.05	10,291.25	10,291.25	10,291.25	10,291.25
7,400	6,354.39	6,354.39	6,354.39	6,354.39	6,354.39	12,200	9,968.63	10,375.01	10,375.01	10,375.01	10,375.01
7,500	6,438.15	6,438.15	6,438.15	6,438.15	6,438.15	12,300	10,041.20	10,458.77	10,458.77	10,458.77	10,458.77
7,600	6,521.91	6,521.91	6,521.91	6,521.91	6,521.91	12,400	10,113.77	10,542.54	10,542.54	10,542.54	10,542.54
7,700	6,605.68	6,605.68	6,605.68	6,605.68	6,605.68	12,500	10,186.34	10,626.30	10,626.30	10,626.30	10,626.30
7,800	6,689.44	6,689.44	6,689.44	6,689.44	6,689.44	12,600	10,258.91	10,710.06	10,710.06	10,710.06	10,710.06
7,900	6,773.20	6,773.20	6,773.20	6,773.20	6,773.20	12,700	10,331.49	10,793.83	10,793.83	10,793.83	10,793.83
8,000	6,856.97	6,856.97	6,856.97	6,856.97	6,856.97	12,800	10,404.06	10,877.59	10,877.59	10,877.59	10,877.59
8,100	6,940.73	6,940.73	6,940.73	6,940.73	6,940.73	12,900	10,476.63	10,961.35	10,961.35	10,961.35	10,961.35
8,200	7,024.49	7,024.49	7,024.49	7,024.49	7,024.49	13,000	10,549.20	11,045.12	11,045.12	11,045.12	11,045.12
8,300	7,108.25	7,108.25	7,108.25	7,108.25	7,108.25	13,100	10,618.18	11,128.88	11,128.88	11,128.88	11,128.88
8,400	7,192.02	7,192.02	7,192.02	7,192.02	7,192.02	13,200	10,676.35	11,212.64	11,212.64	11,212.64	11,212.64
8,500	7,275.78	7,275.78	7,275.78	7,275.78	7,275.78	13,300	10,734.52	11,296.40	11,296.40	11,296.40	11,296.40
8,600	7,356.02	7,359.54	7,359.54	7,359.54	7,359.54	13,400	10,792.69	11,380.17	11,380.17	11,380.17	11,380.17
8,700	7,428.60	7,443.31	7,443.31	7,443.31	7,443.31	13,500	10,850.86	11,463.93	11,463.93	11,463.93	11,463.93
8,800	7,501.17	7,527.07	7,527.07	7,527.07	7,527.07	13,600	10,909.04	11,547.69	11,547.69	11,547.69	11,547.69
8,900	7,573.74	7,610.83	7,610.83	7,610.83	7,610.83	13,700	10,967.21	11,631.46	11,631.46	11,631.46	11,631.46
9,000	7,646.31	7,694.60	7,694.60	7,694.60	7,694.60	13,800	11,025.38	11,715.22	11,715.22	11,715.22	11,715.22
9,100	7,718.88	7,778.36	7,778.36	7,778.36	7,778.36	13,900	11,083.55	11,798.98	11,798.98	11,798.98	11,798.98
9,200	7,791.46	7,862.12	7,862.12	7,862.12	7,862.12	14,000	11,141.73	11,882.75	11,882.75	11,882.75	11,882.75
9,300	7,864.03	7,945.88	7,945.88	7,945.88	7,945.88	14,100	11,199.90	11,966.51	11,966.51	11,966.51	11,966.51
9,400	7,936.60	8,029.65	8,029.65	8,029.65	8,029.65	14,200	11,258.07	12,050.27	12,050.27	12,050.27	12,050.27
9,500	8,009.17	8,113.41	8,113.41	8,113.41	8,113.41	14,300	11,316.24	12,134.03	12,134.03	12,134.03	12,134.03
9,600	8,081.75	8,197.17	8,197.17	8,197.17	8,197.17	14,400	11,374.41	12,217.80	12,217.80	12,217.80	12,217.80
9,700	8,154.32	8,280.94	8,280.94	8,280.94	8,280.94	14,500	11,432.59	12,301.56	12,301.56	12,301.56	12,301.56
9,800	8,226.89	8,364.70	8,364.70	8,364.70	8,364.70	14,600	11,490.76	12,385.32	12,385.32	12,385.32	12,385.32
9,900	8,299.46	8,448.46	8,448.46	8,448.46	8,448.46	14,700	11,548.93	12,469.09	12,469.09	12,469.09	12,469.09
10,000	8,372.04	8,532.23	8,532.23	8,532.23	8,532.23	14,800	11,607.10	12,552.85	12,552.85	12,552.85	12,552.85
10,100	8,444.61	8,615.99	8,615.99	8,615.99	8,615.99	14,900	11,665.28	12,636.61	12,636.61	12,636.61	12,636.61
10,200	8,517.18	8,699.75	8,699.75	8,699.75	8,699.75	15,000	11,723.45	12,720.38	12,720.38	12,720.38	12,720.38
10,300	8,589.75	8,783.51	8,783.51	8,783.51	8,783.51	15,100	11,781.62	12,804.14	12,804.14	12,804.14	12,804.14
10,400	8,662.32	8,867.28	8,867.28	8,867.28	8,867.28	15,200	11,839.79	12,887.90	12,887.90	12,887.90	12,887.90
10,500	8,734.90	8,951.04	8,951.04	8,951.04	8,951.04	15,300	11,897.97	12,971.66	12,971.66	12,971.66	12,971.66
10,600	8,807.47	9,034.80	9,034.80	9,034.80	9,034.80	15,400	11,956.14	13,055.43	13,055.43	13,055.43	13,055.43
10,700	8,880.04	9,118.57	9,118.57	9,118.57	9,118.57	15,500	12,014.31	13,139.19	13,139.19	13,139.19	13,139.19
10,800	8,952.61	9,202.33	9,202.33	9,202.33	9,202.33	15,600	12,072.48	13,222.95	13,222.95	13,222.95	13,222.95
10,900	9,025.19	9,286.09	9,286.09	9,286.09	9,286.09	15,700	12,130.65	13,306.72	13,306.72	13,306.72	13,306.72
11,000	9,097.76	9,369.86	9,369.86	9,369.86	9,369.86	15,800	12,188.83	13,390.48	13,390.48	13,390.48	13,390.48
11,100	9,170.33	9,453.62	9,453.62	9,453.62	9,453.62		12,247.00	13,474.24	13,474.24	13,474.24	13,474.24
11,200	9,242.90	9,537.38	9,537.38	9,537.38	9,537.38	16,000	12,305.17	13,558.01	13,558.01	13,558.01	13,558.01
11,300	9,315.47	9,621.14	9,621.14	9,621.14	9,621.14		12,363.34	13,630.88	13,630.88	13,630.88	13,630.88
11,400	9,388.05	9,704.91	9,704.91	9,704.91	9,704.91		12,421.52	13,703.46	13,703.46	13,703.46	13,703.46
11,500	9,460.62	9,788.67	9,788.67	9,788.67	9,788.67		12,479.69	13,776.03	13,776.03	13,776.03	13,776.03
11,600	9,533.19	9,872.43	9,872.43	9,872.43	9,872.43	16,400	12,537.86	13,848.60	13,848.60	13,848.60	13,848.60

Annual incom	0	Numbe	Single or of adult de	ependent	,	Annual incom		Numbe	Single er of adult d	ependent	,
	0	1	2	3	4 and more		0	1	2	3	4 and more
16,500	12,596.03	13,921.17	13,921.17	13,921.17	13,921.17	21,300	15,388.30	16,977.14	17,404.64	17,404.64	17,404.64
16,600	12,654.20	13,993.75	13,993.75	13,993.75	13,993.75	21,400	15,446.47	17,035.31	17,477.21	17,477.21	17,477.21
16,700	12,712.38	14,066.32	14,066.32	14,066.32	14,066.32	21,500	15,504.65	17,093.49	17,549.79	17,549.79	17,549.79
16,800	12,770.55	14,138.89	14,138.89	14,138.89	14,138.89	21,600	15,562.82	17,151.66	17,616.96	17,622.36	17,622.36
16,900	12,828.72	14,211.46	14,211.46	14,211.46	14,211.46	21,700	15,620.99	17,209.83	17,675.13	17,694.93	17,694.93
- ,	12,886.89	14,284.03	14,284.03	14,284.03	14,284.03	21,800	15,679.16	17,268.00	17,733.30	17,767.50	17,767.50
17,100	12,945.07	14,356.61	14,356.61	14,356.61	14,356.61	21,900	15,737.33	17,326.18	17,791.48	17,840.08	17,840.08
17,200	13,003.24	14,429.18	14,429.18	14,429.18	14,429.18	22,000	15,795.51	17,384.35	17,849.65	17,912.65	17,912.65
17,300	13,061.41	14,501.75	14,501.75	14,501.75	14,501.75	22,100	15,853.68	17,442.52	17,907.82	17,985.22	17,985.22
17,400	13,119.58	14,574.32	14,574.32	14,574.32	14,574.32	22,200	15,911.85	17,500.69	17,965.99	18,057.79	18,057.79
17,500	13,177.76	14,646.90	14,646.90	14,646.90	14,646.90	22,300	15,970.02	17,558.86	18,024.16	18,130.36	18,130.36
,	13,235.93	14,719.47	14,719.47	14,719.47	14,719.47	22,400	16,028.20	17,617.04	18,082.34	18,202.94	18,202.94
17,700	13,294.10	14,792.04	14,792.04	14,792.04	14,792.04	22,500	16,086.37	17,675.21	18,140.51	18,275.51	18,275.51
17,800	13,352.27	14,864.61	14,864.61	14,864.61	14,864.61	22,600	16,144.54	17,733.38	18,198.68	18,348.08	18,348.08
	13,410.44	14,937.18	14,937.18	14,937.18	14,937.18	22,700	16,202.71	17,791.55	18,256.85	18,420.65	18,420.65
18,000	13,468.62	15,009.76	15,009.76	15,009.76	15,009.76	22,800	16,260.88	17,849.73	18,315.03	18,493.23	18,493.23
18,100	13,526.79	15,082.33	15,082.33	15,082.33	15,082.33	22,900	16,319.06	17,907.90	18,373.20	18,565.80	18,565.80
18,200	13,584.96	15,154.90	15,154.90	15,154.90	15,154.90	23,000	16,377.23	17,966.07	18,431.37	18,638.37	18,638.37
18,300	13,643.13	15,227.47	15,227.47	15,227.47	15,227.47	23,100	16,435.40	18,024.24	18,489.54	18,710.94	18,710.94
18,400	13,701.31	15,290.15	15,300.05	15,300.05	15,300.05	23,200	16,493.57	18,082.41	18,547.71	18,783.51	18,783.51
	13,759.48	15,348.32	15,372.62	15,372.62	15,372.62	23,300	16,551.75	18,140.59	18,605.89	18,856.09	18,856.09
18,600	13,817.65	15,406.49	15,445.19	15,445.19	15,445.19	23,400	16,609.92	18,198.76	18,664.06	18,928.66	18,928.66
	13,875.82	15,464.66	15,517.76	15,517.76	15,517.76	23,500	16,668.09	18,256.93	18,722.23	19,001.23	19,001.23
18,800	13,933.99	15,522.83	15,590.33	15,590.33	15,590.33	23,600	16,726.26	18,315.10	18,780.40	19,073.80	19,073.80
18,900	13,992.17	15,581.01	15,662.91	15,662.91	15,662.91	23,700	16,784.44	18,373.28	18,838.58	19,146.38	19,146.38
19,000	14,050.34	15,639.18	15,735.48	15,735.48	15,735.48	23,800	16,842.61	18,431.45	18,896.75	19,218.95	19,218.95
19,100	14,108.51	15,697.35	15,808.05	15,808.05	15,808.05	23,900	16,900.78	18,489.62	18,954.92	19,291.52	19,291.52
19,200	14,166.68	15,755.52	15,880.62	15,880.62	15,880.62	24,000	16,958.95	18,547.79	19,013.09	19,364.09	19,364.09
19,300	14,224.86	15,813.70	15,953.20	15,953.20	15,953.20	24,100	17,017.12	18,605.96	19,071.26	19,436.66	19,436.66
19,400	14,283.03	15,871.87	16,025.77	16,025.77	16,025.77	24,200	17,075.30	18,664.14	19,129.44	19,509.24	19,509.24
19,500	14,341.20	15,930.04	16,098.34	16,098.34	16,098.34	24,300	17,133.47	18,722.31	19,187.61	19,581.81	19,581.81
19,600	14,399.37	15,988.21	16,170.91	16,170.91	16,170.91	24,400	17,191.64	18,780.48	19,245.78	19,654.38	19,654.38
19,700	14,457.54	16,046.39	16,243.49	16,243.49	16,243.49	24,500	17,249.81	18,838.65	19,303.95	19,726.95	19,726.95
19,800	14,515.72	16,104.56	16,316.06	16,316.06	16,316.06	24,600	17,307.99	18,896.83	19,362.13	19,799.53	19,799.53
19,900	14,573.89	16,162.73	16,388.63	16,388.63	16,388.63	24,700	17,366.16	18,955.00	19,420.30	19,872.10	19,872.10
20,000	14,632.06	16,220.90	16,461.20	16,461.20	16,461.20	24,800	17,424.33	19,013.17	19,478.47	19,943.77	19,944.67
20,100	14,690.23	16,279.07	16,533.77	16,533.77	16,533.77	24,900	17,482.50	19,071.34	19,536.64	20,001.94	20,017.24
20,200	14,748.41	16,337.25	16,606.35	16,606.35	16,606.35	25,000	17,540.67	19,129.52	19,594.82	20,060.12	20,089.82
20,300	14,806.58	16,395.42	16,678.92	16,678.92	16,678.92			19,187.69	19,652.99	20,118.29	20,162.39
	14,864.75	16,453.59	16,751.49		16,751.49		17,657.02		19,711.16	20,176.46	20,234.96
	14,922.92	16,511.76	16,824.06	16,824.06	16,824.06	25,300	17,715.19	19,304.03	19,769.33	20,234.63	20,307.53
	14,981.10	16,569.94	16,896.64	16,896.64	16,896.64	25,400	17,773.36	19,362.20	19,827.50	20,292.80	20,380.10
,	15,039.27	16,628.11	16,969.21	16,969.21	16,969.21	25,500	17,831.54	19,420.38	19,885.68	20,350.98	20,452.68
	15,097.44	16,686.28	17,041.78	17,041.78	17,041.78	25,600	17,889.71	19,478.55	19,943.85	20,409.15	20,525.25
	15,155.61	16,744.45		17,114.35	17,114.35		17,947.88	19,536.72	20,002.02	20,467.32	20,597.82
	15,213.78	16,802.62		17,186.92	17,186.92	25,800	18,006.05	19,594.89	20,060.19	20,525.49	20,670.39
	15,271.96	16,860.80		17,259.50	17,259.50	25,900	18,064.23	19,653.07	20,118.37	20,583.67	20,742.97
21,200	15,330.13	16,918.97	17,332.07	17,332.07	17,332.07	26,000	18,122.40	19,711.24	20,176.54	20,641.84	20,815.54

Annual inco	0	Numbe	Single r of adult d	ependent		Annual inco	0	Numbe	Single er of adult de	ependent	
	0	1	2	3	4 and more		0	1	2	3	4 and more
26,100	18,180.57	19,769.41	20,234.71	20,700.01	20,888.11	30,900	20,792.03	22,380.87	22,846.17	23,311.47	23,776.77
26,200	18,238.74	19,827.58	20,292.88	20,758.18	20,960.68	31,000	20,843.90	22,432.74	22,898.04	23,363.34	23,828.64
26,300	18,296.91	19,885.75	20,351.05	20,816.35	21,033.25	31,100	20,895.77	22,484.61	22,949.91	23,415.21	23,880.51
26,400	18,355.09	19,943.93	20,409.23	20,874.53	21,105.83	31,200	20,947.65	22,536.49	23,001.79	23,467.09	23,932.39
26,500	18,413.26	20,002.10	20,467.40	20,932.70	21,178.40	31,300	20,999.52	22,588.36	23,053.66	23,518.96	23,984.26
26,600	18,471.43	20,060.27	20,525.57	20,990.87	21,250.97	31,400	21,051.39	22,640.23	23,105.53	23,570.83	24,036.13
26,700	18,529.60	20,118.44	20,583.74	21,049.04	21,323.54	31,500	21,103.26	22,692.10	23,157.40	23,622.70	24,088.00
26,800	18,587.78	20,176.62	20,641.92	21,107.22	21,396.12	31,600	21,155.13	22,743.97	23,209.27	23,674.57	24,139.87
26,900	18,645.95	20,234.79	20,700.09	21,165.39	21,468.69	31,700	21,207.01	22,795.85	23,261.15	23,726.45	24,191.75
27,000	18,704.12	20,292.96	20,758.26	21,223.56	21,541.26	31,800	21,258.88	22,847.72	23,313.02	23,778.32	24,243.62
27,100	18,762.29	20,351.13	20,816.43	21,281.73	21,613.83	31,900	21,310.75	22,899.59	23,364.89	23,830.19	24,295.49
27,200	18,820.46	20,409.31	20,874.61	21,339.91	21,686.41	32,000	21,362.62	22,951.46	23,416.76	23,882.06	24,347.36
27,300	18,878.64	20,467.48	20,932.78	21,398.08	21,758.98	32,100	21,414.50	23,003.34	23,468.64	23,933.94	24,399.24
27,400	18,936.81	20,525.65	20,990.95	21,456.25	21,831.55	32,200	21,466.37	23,055.21	23,520.51	23,985.81	24,451.11
27,500	18,994.98	20,583.82	21,049.12	21,514.42	21,904.12	32,300	21,518.24	23,107.08	23,572.38	24,037.68	24,502.98
27,600	19,053.15	20,641.99	21,107.29	21,572.59	21,976.69	32,400	21,570.11	23,158.95	23,624.25	24,089.55	24,554.85
27,700	19,111.33	20,700.17	21,165.47	21,630.77	22,049.27	32,500	21,621.98	23,210.83	23,676.13	24,141.43	24,606.73
27,800	19,169.50	20,758.34	21,223.64	21,688.94	22,121.84	32,600	21,673.86	23,262.70	23,728.00	24,193.30	24,658.60
27,900	19,227.67	20,816.51	21,281.81	21,747.11	22,194.41	32,700	21,725.73	23,314.57	23,779.87	24,245.17	24,710.47
28,000	19,285.84	20,874.68	21,339.98	21,805.28	22,266.98	32,800	21,777.60	23,366.44	23,831.74	24,297.04	24,762.34
28,100	19,339.60 19,391.48	20,928.45	21,393.75 21,445.62	21,859.05 21,910.92	22,324.35	32,900	21,829.47 21,881.35	23,418.31	23,883.61	24,348.91	24,814.21
28,200 28,300		20,980.32		21,910.92	22,376.22	33,000		23,470.19	23,935.49	24,400.79	24,866.09
28,400	19,443.35 19,495.22	21,032.19 21,084.06	21,497.49 21,549.36	22,014.66	22,428.09 22,479.96	33,100 33,200	21,933.22 21,985.09	23,522.06 23,573.93	23,987.36 24,039.23	24,452.66 24,504.53	24,917.96 24,969.83
28,500	19,547.09	21,135.93	21,601.23	22,066.53	22,531.83	33,300	22,036.96	23,625.80	24,039.23	24,556.40	25,021.70
28,600	19,598.97	21,187.81	21,653.11	22,118.41	22,583.71	33,400	22,088.83	23,677.68	24,142.98	24,608.28	25,073.58
28,700	19,650.84	21,239.68	21,704.98	22,170.28	22,635.58	33,500	22,140.71	23,729.55	24,194.85	24,660.15	25,125.45
28,800	19,702.71	21,291.55	21,756.85	22,222.15	22,687.45	33,600	22,192.58	23,781.42	24,246.72	24,712.02	25,177.32
28,900	19,754.58	21,343.42	21,808.72	22,274.02	22,739.32	33,700	22,244.45	23,833.29	24,298.59	24,763.89	25,229.19
29,000	19,806.46	21,395.30	21,860.60	22,325.90	22,791.20	33,800	22,296.32	23,885.16	24,350.46	24,815.76	25,281.06
29,100	19,858.33	21,447.17	21,912.47	22,377.77	22,843.07	33,900	22,344.18	23,933.02	24,398.32	24,863.62	25,328.92
29,200	19,910.20	21,499.04	21,964.34	22,429.64	22,894.94	34,000	22,391.55	23,980.39	24,445.69	24,910.99	25,376.29
29,300	19,962.07	21,550.91	22,016.21	22,481.51	22,946.81	34,100	22,438.91	24,027.75	24,493.05	24,958.35	25,423.65
29,400	20,013.94	21,602.78	22,068.08	22,533.38	22,998.68	34,200	22,486.27	24,075.11	24,540.41	25,005.71	25,471.01
29,500	20,065.82	21,654.66	22,119.96	22,585.26	23,050.56	34,300	22,533.64	24,122.48	24,587.78	25,053.08	25,518.38
29,600	20,117.69	21,706.53	22,171.83	22,637.13	23,102.43	34,400	22,581.00	24,169.84	24,635.14	25,100.44	25,565.74
29,700	20,169.56	21,758.40	22,223.70	22,689.00	23,154.30	34,500	22,628.36	24,217.20	24,682.50	25,147.80	25,613.10
29,800	20,221.43	21,810.27	22,275.57	22,740.87	23,206.17	34,600	22,675.73	24,264.57	24,729.87	25,195.17	25,660.47
29,900	20,273.31	21,862.15	22,327.45	22,792.75	23,258.05	34,700	22,723.09	24,311.93	24,777.23	25,242.53	25,707.83
30,000	20,325.18	21,914.02	22,379.32	22,844.62	23,309.92	34,800	22,770.45	24,359.29	24,824.59	25,289.89	25,755.19
30,100	20,377.05	21,965.89	22,431.19	22,896.49	23,361.79	34,900	22,817.82	24,406.66	24,871.96	25,337.26	25,802.56
30,200	20,428.92	22,017.76	22,483.06	22,948.36	23,413.66	35,000	22,865.18	24,454.02	24,919.32	25,384.62	25,849.92
30,300	20,480.79	22,069.64	22,534.94	23,000.24	23,465.54	35,100	22,912.54	24,501.38	24,966.68	25,431.98	25,897.28
30,400	20,532.67	22,121.51	22,586.81	23,052.11	23,517.41	35,200	22,959.91	24,548.75	25,014.05	25,479.35	25,944.65
30,500	20,584.54	22,173.38	22,638.68	23,103.98	23,569.28	35,300	23,007.27	24,596.11	25,061.41	25,526.71	25,992.01
30,600	20,636.41	22,225.25	22,690.55	23,155.85	23,621.15	35,400	23,054.63	24,643.47	25,108.77	25,574.07	26,039.37
30,700	20,688.28	22,277.12	22,742.42	23,207.72	23,673.02	35,500	23,102.00	24,690.84	25,156.14	25,621.44	26,086.74
30,800	20,740.16	22,329.00	22,794.30	23,259.60	23,724.90	35,600	23,150.35	24,739.19	25,204.49	25,669.79	26,135.09

(70 % of weighted liet income for 2005)						(70 % of weighted het income for 2003)						
Annual	gross		Single			Annual	gross		Single			
inco	me	Numbe	er of adult d	ependent		inco	me	Numbe	r of adult d	ependent		
					4 and						4 and	
	0	1	2	3	more		0	1	2	3	more	
	Ů	•	-	·	more		Ů	•	-	·	more	
35,700	23,200.41	24,789.25	25,254.55	25,719.85	26,185.15	40,500	25,626.61	27,215.45	27,680.75	28,146.05	28,611.35	
35,800	23,250.48	24,839.32	25,304.62	25,769.92	26,235.22	40,600	25,678.21	27,267.06	27,732.36	28,197.66	28,662.96	
35,900	23,300.54	24,889.38	25,354.68	25,819.98	26,285.28	40,700	25,729.82	27,318.66	27,783.96	28,249.26	28,714.56	
36,000	23,350.60	24,939.44	25,404.74	25,870.04	26,335.34	40,800	25,781.43	27,370.27	27,835.57	28,300.87	28,766.17	
36,100	23,400.66	24,989.51	25,454.81	25,920.11	26,385.41	40,900	25,833.04	27,421.88	27,887.18	28,352.48	28,817.78	
36,200	23,450.73	25,039.57	25,504.87	25,970.17	26,435.47	41,000	25,884.64	27,473.48	27,938.78	28,404.08	28,869.38	
36,300	23,500.79	25,089.63	25,554.93	26,020.23	26,485.53	41,100	25,936.25	27,525.09	27,990.39	28,455.69	28,920.99	
36,400	23,550.85	25,139.70	25,605.00	26,070.30	26,535.60	41,200	25,991.72	27,580.56	28,045.86	28,511.16	28,976.46	
36,500	23,600.92	25,189.76	25,655.06	26,120.36	26,585.66	41,300	26,047.18	27,636.03	28,101.33	28,566.63	29,031.93	
36,600	23,650.98	25,239.82	25,705.12	26,170.42	26,635.72	41,400	26,102.65	27,691.49	28,156.79	28,622.09	29,087.39	
36,700	23,701.04	25,289.89	25,755.19	26,220.49	26,685.79	41,500	26,158.12	27,746.96	28,212.26	28,677.56	29,142.86	
36,800	23,751.11	25,339.95	25,805.25	26,270.55	26,735.85	41,600	26,213.59	27,802.43	28,267.73	28,733.03	29,198.33	
36,900	23,801.17	25,390.01	25,855.31	26,320.61	26,785.91	41,700	26,269.05	27,857.89	28,323.19	28,788.49	29,253.79	
37,000	23,851.23	25,440.07	25,905.37	26,370.67	26,835.97	41,800	26,324.52	27,913.36	28,378.66	28,843.96	29,309.26	
37,100	23,901.30	25,490.14	25,955.44	26,420.74	26,886.04	41,900	26,379.99	27,968.83	28,434.13	28,899.43	29,364.73	
37,200	23,951.36	25,540.20	26,005.50	26,470.80	26,936.10	42,000	26,435.45	28,024.29	28,489.59	28,954.89	29,420.19	
37,300	24,001.42	25,590.26	26,055.56	26,520.86	26,986.16	42,100	26,490.92	28,079.76	28,545.06	29,010.36	29,475.66	
37,400	24,051.49	25,640.33	26,105.63	26,570.93	27,036.23	42,200	26,546.39	28,135.23	28,600.53	29,065.83	29,531.13	
37,500	24,101.55	25,690.39	26,155.69	26,620.99	27,086.29	42,300	26,601.85	28,190.70	28,656.00	29,121.30	29,586.60	
37,600	24,151.61	25,740.45	26,205.75	26,671.05	27,136.35	42,400	26,657.32	28,246.16	28,711.46	29,176.76	29,642.06	
37,700	24,201.68	25,790.52	26,255.82	26,721.12	27,186.42	42,500	26,712.79	28,301.63	28,766.93	29,232.23	29,697.53	
37,800	24,251.74	25,840.58	26,305.88	26,771.18	27,236.48	42,600	26,768.26	28,357.10	28,822.40	29,287.70	29,753.00	
37,900	24,301.80	25,890.64	26,355.94	26,821.24	27,286.54	42,700	26,823.72	28,412.56	28,877.86	29,343.16	29,808.46	
38,000	24,351.87	25,940.71	26,406.01	26,871.31	27,336.61	42,800	26,879.19	28,468.03	28,933.33	29,398.63	29,863.93	
38,100	24,401.93	25,990.77	26,456.07	26,921.37	27,386.67	42,900	26,934.66	28,523.50	28,988.80	29,454.10	29,919.40	
38,200	24,451.99	26,040.83	26,506.13	26,971.43	27,436.73	43,000	26,990.12	28,578.96	29,044.26	29,509.56	29,974.86	
38,300	24,502.06	26,090.90	26,556.20	27,021.50	27,486.80	43,100	27,045.59	28,634.43	29,099.73	29,565.03	30,030.33	
38,400	24,552.12	26,140.96	26,606.26	27,071.56	27,536.86	43,200	27,101.06	28,689.90	29,155.20	29,620.50	30,085.80	
38,500	24,602.18	26,191.02	26,656.32	27,121.62	27,586.92	43,300	27,156.52	28,745.37	29,210.67	29,675.97	30,141.27	
38,600	24,652.25	26,241.09	26,706.39	27,171.69	27,636.99	43,400	27,211.99	28,800.83	29,266.13	29,731.43	30,196.73	
38,700	24,702.31	26,291.15	26,756.45	27,221.75	27,687.05	43,500	27,267.46	28,856.30	29,321.60	29,786.90	30,252.20	
38,800	24,752.37	26,341.21	26,806.51	27,271.81	27,737.11	43,600	27,322.93	28,911.77	29,377.07	29,842.37	30,307.67	
38,900 39,000	24,802.44	26,391.28	26,856.58	27,321.88	27,787.18	43,700	27,378.39 27,433.86	28,967.23	29,432.53 29,488.00	29,897.83	30,363.13	
,	24,852.50	26,441.34	26,906.64	27,371.94	27,837.24	43,800		29,022.70 29,078.17	,	29,953.30 30,008.77	30,418.60	
39,100 39,200	24,904.11 24,955.71	26,492.95 26,544.55	26,958.25 27,009.85	27,423.55 27,475.15	27,888.85 27,940.45	43,900 44,000	27,489.33 27,544.79	29,078.17	29,543.47 29,598.93	30,064.23	30,474.07 30,529.53	
39,300	25,007.32	26,596.16	27,061.46	27,526.76	27,940.43	44,100	27,600.26	29,133.03	29,654.40	30,119.70	30,585.00	
39,400	25,058.93	26,647.77	27,001.40	27,578.37	28,043.67	44,200	27,655.73	29,169.10	29,709.87	30,175.17	30,640.47	
	25,110.54		27,113.67		28,045.07	44,300			29,765.34		30,695.94	
	25,162.14			27,681.58	28,146.88	44,400			29,820.80		30,751.40	
39,700		26,802.59		27,733.19	28,198.49	44,500	27,822.13	29,410.97	29,876.27	30,341.57	30,806.87	
39,800	,	26,854.20	27,319.50		28,250.10	44,600	27,877.60	29,466.44	29,931.74	30,397.04	30,862.34	
	25,316.96	26,905.80	27,371.10		28,301.70	44,700	27,933.06	29,521.90	29,987.20	30,452.50	30,917.80	
40,000		26,957.41	27,422.71	27,888.01	28,353.31	44,800	27,988.53	29,577.37	30,042.67	30,507.97	30,973.27	
40,100	- ,	27,009.02		27,939.62	28,404.92	44,900	28,044.00	29,632.84	30,098.14	30,563.44	31,028.74	
40,200		27,060.63	27,525.93	27,991.23	28,456.53	45,000	28,099.46	29,688.30	30,153.60	30,618.90	31,084.20	
40,300	25,523.39	27,112.23	27,577.53	28,042.83	28,508.13	45,100	28,154.93	29,743.77	30,209.07	30,674.37	31,139.67	
40,400	25,575.00		27,629.14		28,559.74		28,210.40			30,729.84	31,195.14	

Annual inco	0	Numbe	Single er of adult d	ependent		Annual inco		Numbe	Single er of adult de	ependent	
	0	1	2	3	4 and more		0	1	2	3	4 and more
45,300	28,265.86	29,854.71	30,320.01	30,785.31	31,250.61	50,100	30,928.28	32,517.12	32,982.42	33,447.72	33,913.02
45,400	28,321.33	29,910.17	30,375.47	30,840.77	31,306.07	50,200	30,983.75	32,572.59	33,037.89	33,503.19	33,968.49
45,500	28,376.80	29,965.64	30,430.94	30,896.24	31,361.54	50,300	31,039.21	32,628.06	33,093.36	33,558.66	34,023.96
45,600	28,432.27	30,021.11	30,486.41	30,951.71	31,417.01	50,400	31,094.68	32,683.52	33,148.82	33,614.12	34,079.42
45,700	28,487.73	30,076.57	30,541.87	31,007.17	31,472.47	50,500	31,150.15	32,738.99	33,204.29	33,669.59	34,134.89
45,800	28,543.20	30,132.04	30,597.34	31,062.64	31,527.94	50,600	31,205.62	32,794.46	33,259.76	33,725.06	34,190.36
45,900	28,598.67	30,187.51	30,652.81	31,118.11	31,583.41	50,700	31,261.08	32,849.92	33,315.22	33,780.52	34,245.82
46,000	28,654.13	30,242.97	30,708.27	31,173.57	31,638.87	50,800	31,316.55	32,905.39	33,370.69	33,835.99	34,301.29
46,100	28,709.60	30,298.44	30,763.74	31,229.04	31,694.34	50,900	31,372.02	32,960.86	33,426.16	33,891.46	34,356.76
46,200	28,765.07	30,353.91	30,819.21	31,284.51	31,749.81	51,000	31,427.48	33,016.32	33,481.62	33,946.92	34,412.22
46,300	28,820.53	30,409.38	30,874.68	31,339.98	31,805.28	51,100	31,482.95	33,071.79	33,537.09	34,002.39	34,467.69
46,400	28,876.00	30,464.84	30,930.14	31,395.44	31,860.74	51,100	31,538.42	33,127.26	33,592.56	34,057.86	34,523.16
46,500	28,931.47	30,520.31	30,985.61	31,450.91	31,916.21	51,300	31,593.88	33,182.73	33,648.03	34,113.33	34,578.63
46,600	28,986.94	30,575.78	31,041.08	31,506.38	31,971.68	51,400	31,649.35	33,238.19	33,703.49	34,168.79	34,634.09
46,700	29,042.40	30,631.24	31,096.54	31,561.84	32,027.14	51,500	31,704.82	33,293.66	33,758.96	34,224.26	34,689.56
46,800	29.097.87	30,686.71	31,152.01	31,617.31	32,082.61	51,600	31,760.29	33,349.13	33,814.43	34,279.73	34,745.03
46,900	29,153.34	30,742.18	31,207.48	31,672.78	32,138.08	51,700	31,815.75	33,404.59	33,869.89	34,335.19	34,800.49
47,000	29,133.34	30,797.64	31,262.94	31,728.24	32,138.08	51,700	31,871.22	33,460.06	33,925.36	34,390.66	34,855.96
47,100	29,264.27	30,853.11	31,318.41	31,783.71	32,249.01	51,900	31,926.69	33,515.53	33,980.83	34,446.13	34,911.43
47,100	29,319.74	30,908.58	31,373.88	31,839.18	32,304.48	52,000	31,982.15	33,570.99	34,036.29	34,501.59	34,966.89
47,200	29,319.74	30,964.05	31,429.35	31,894.65	32,359.95	52,000	32,037.62	33,626.46	34,030.29	34,557.06	35,022.36
47,400	29,373.20	31,019.51	31,484.81	31,950.11	32,339.93	52,100	32,037.02	33,681.93	34,091.70	34,612.53	35,022.30
47,500	29,430.07	31,019.31	31,540.28	32,005.58	32,470.88	52,200	32,093.09	33,737.40	34,202.70	34,668.00	35,133.30
47,600	29,541.61	31,130.45	31,540.26	32,061.05	32,526.35	52,400	32,146.33	33,792.86	34,258.16	34,723.46	35,188.76
47,700	29,541.01	31,185.91	31,651.21	32,116.51	32,520.33	52,500	32,259.49	33,848.33	34,238.10	34,778.93	35,244.23
47,700	29,652.54	31,241.38	31,706.68	32,171.98	32,637.28	52,600	32,239.49	33,903.80	34,369.10	34,834.40	35,299.70
47,900	29,032.34	31,241.36	31,762.15	32,171.96	32,692.75	52,700	32,314.90	33,959.26	34,309.10	34,889.86	35,355.16
48,000	29,763.47	31,352.31	31,817.61	32,282.91	32,748.21	52,700	32,370.42	34,014.73	34,480.03	34,945.33	35,410.63
48,100									34,535.50	35,000.80	
	29,818.94	31,407.78	31,873.08	32,338.38	32,803.68	52,900	32,481.36	34,070.20		,	35,466.10
48,200	29,874.41 29,929.87	31,463.25	31,928.55	32,393.85	32,859.15	53,000	32,536.82	34,125.66	34,590.96	35,056.26 35,111.73	35,521.56
48,300 48,400		31,518.72	31,984.02 32,039.48	32,449.32 32,504.78	32,914.62	53,100	32,592.29	34,181.13	34,646.43	35,111.73	35,577.03
48,500	29,985.34 30,040.81	31,574.18 31,629.65	32,039.46	32,560.25	32,970.08 33,025.55	53,200 53,300	32,647.76 32,703.22	34,236.60 34,292.07	34,701.90 34,757.37	35,107.20	35,632.50 35,687.97
48,600	30,040.81	31,685.12	32,094.93	32,500.23	33,023.33	53,400	32,758.69	34,292.07	34,812.83	35,222.07	35,743.43
48,700	30,090.28	31,740.58	32,130.42	32,671.18	33,136.48	53,500	32,738.09	34,403.00	34,868.30	35,333.60	35,798.90
48,800	30,131.74	31,740.36	32,203.88			53,600	32,869.63	34,458.47		35,389.07	
	,		32,201.33	32,726.65	33,191.95	,	,	34,513.93	34,923.77	,	35,854.37
48,900 49,000	30,262.68	31,851.52		32,782.12	33,247.42	53,700	32,925.09	,	34,979.23	35,444.53	35,909.83
49,000	30,318.14	31,906.98	32,372.28	32,837.58	33,302.88	53,800	32,980.56	34,569.40	35,034.70 35,090.17	35,500.00	35,965.30 36,020.77
,	30,373.61	31,962.45	32,427.75	32,893.05	33,358.35	53,900	33,036.03	34,624.87	,	35,555.47	,
49,200	30,429.08	32,017.92	32,483.22	32,948.52	33,413.82	54,000	33,091.49	34,680.33	35,145.63	35,610.93	36,076.23
49,300	30,484.54 30,540.01	32,073.39	32,538.69	33,003.99	33,469.29	54,100	33,146.96	34,735.80	35,201.10	35,666.40	36,131.70
49,400	,	32,128.85	32,594.15	33,059.45	33,524.75	54,200	33,202.43	34,791.27	35,256.57	35,721.87 35,777.34	36,187.17
49,500	30,595.48	32,184.32	32,649.62	33,114.92	33,580.22	54,300	33,257.89	34,846.74	35,312.04	,	36,242.64
49,600	30,650.95	32,239.79	32,705.09	33,170.39	33,635.69	54,400	33,313.36	34,902.20	35,367.50	35,832.80	36,298.10
49,700	30,706.41	32,295.25	32,760.55	33,225.85	33,691.15	54,500	33,368.83	34,957.67	35,422.97	35,888.27	36,353.57
49,800	30,761.88	32,350.72	32,816.02	33,281.32	33,746.62	54,600	33,424.30	35,013.14	35,478.44	35,943.74	36,409.04
49,900	30,817.35	32,406.19	32,871.49	33,336.79	33,802.09	54,700	33,479.76	35,068.60	35,533.90	35,999.20	36,464.50
50,000	30,872.81	32,461.65	32,926.95	33,392.25	33,857.55	54,800	33,535.23	35,124.07	35,589.37	36,054.67	36,519.97

Income replacement indemnities

Income replacement indemnities

	(ghted net in	come for 200	05)	(90% of weighted net income for 2005)					
Annual inco		Numbe	Single r of adult d	ependent		Annual incor			gle-parent fa r of adult de		
					4 and						4 and
	0	1	2	3	more		0	1	2	3	more
54,900	33,590.70	35,179.54	35,644.84	36,110.14	36,575.44	2,800	2,470.10	2,470.10	2,470.10	2,470.10	2,470.10
55,000	33,646.16	35,235.00	35,700.30	36,165.60	36,630.90	2,900	2,558.32	2,558.32	2,558.32	2,558.32	2,558.32
55,100	33,701.63	35,290.47	35,755.77	36,221.07	36,686.37	3,000	2,646.54	2,646.54	2,646.54	2,646.54	2,646.54
55,200	33,757.10	35,345.94	35,811.24	36,276.54	36,741.84	3,100	2,734.76	2,734.76	2,734.76	2,734.76	2,734.76
55,300	33,812.56	35,401.41	35,866.71	36,332.01	36,797.31	3,200	2,822.98	2,822.98	2,822.98	2,822.98	2,822.98
55,400	33,868.03	35,456.87	35,922.17	36,387.47	36,852.77	3,300	2,911.19	2,911.19	2,911.19	2,911.19	2,911.19
55,500	33,923.50	35,512.34	35,977.64	36,442.94	36,908.24	3,400	2,999.41	2,999.41	2,999.41	2,999.41	2,999.41
55,600	33,978.97	35,567.81	36,033.11	36,498.41	36,963.71	3,500	3,087.63	3,087.63	3,087.63	3,087.63	3,087.63
55,700	34,034.43	35,623.27	36,088.57	36,553.87	37,019.17	3,600	3,171.39	3,171.39	3,171.39	3,171.39	3,171.39
55,800	34,089.90	35,678.74	36,144.04	36,609.34	37,074.64	3,700	3,255.16	3,255.16	3,255.16	3,255.16	3,255.16
55,900	34,145.37	35,734.21	36,199.51	36,664.81	37,130.11	3,800	3,338.92	3,338.92	3,338.92	3,338.92	3,338.92
56,000	34,200.83	35,789.67	36,254.97	36,720.27	37,185.57	3,900	3,422.68	3,422.68	3,422.68	3,422.68	3,422.68
						4,000	3,506.45	3,506.45	3,506.45	3,506.45	3,506.45
		Income re	eplacement i	indemnities		4,100	3,590.21	3,590.21	3,590.21	3,590.21	3,590.21
	(90% of weig	ghted net inc	come for 200) 5)	4,200	3,673.97	3,673.97	3,673.97	3,673.97	3,673.97
Annual	gross	Sin	gle-parent fa	amily		4,300	3,757.73	3,757.73	3,757.73	3,757.73	3,757.73
inco			r of adult d			4,400	3,841.50	3,841.50	3,841.50	3,841.50	3,841.50
11100		11022200	. 01	оронионо		4,500	3,925.26	3,925.26	3,925.26	3,925.26	3,925.26
					4 and	4,600	4,009.02	4,009.02	4,009.02	4,009.02	4,009.02
	0	1	2	3	more	4,700	4,092.79	4,092.79	4,092.79	4,092.79	4,092.79
100	00.22	00.22	00.22	00.22	00.22	4,800	4,176.55	4,176.55	4,176.55	4,176.55	4,176.55
100	88.22	88.22	88.22	88.22	88.22	4,900	4,260.31	4,260.31	4,260.31	4,260.31	4,260.31
200	176.44	176.44	176.44	176.44	176.44	5,000	4,344.08	4,344.08	4,344.08	4,344.08	4,344.08
300	264.65	264.65	264.65	264.65	264.65	5,100	4,427.84	4,427.84	4,427.84	4,427.84	4,427.84
400	352.87	352.87	352.87	352.87	352.87	5,200	4,511.60	4,511.60	4,511.60	4,511.60	4,511.60
500	441.09	441.09	441.09	441.09	441.09	5,300	4,595.36	4,595.36	4,595.36	4,595.36	4,595.36
600	529.31	529.31	529.31	529.31	529.31	5,400	4,679.13	4,679.13	4,679.13	4,679.13	4,679.13
700	617.53	617.53	617.53	617.53	617.53	5,500	4,762.89	4,762.89	4,762.89	4,762.89	4,762.89
800 900	705.74 793.96	705.74 793.96	705.74 793.96	705.74 793.96	705.74 793.96	5,600	4,846.65	4,846.65	4,846.65	4,846.65	4,846.65
	882.18	882.18	882.18		882.18	5,700	4,930.42	4,930.42	4,930.42	4,930.42	4,930.42
1,000 1,100	970.40	970.40	970.40	882.18 970.40	970.40	5,800 5,900	5,014.18 5,097.94	5,014.18 5,097.94	5,014.18 5,097.94	5,014.18 5,097.94	5,014.18 5,097.94
1,200	1,058.62	1,058.62	1,058.62	1,058.62	1,058.62	6,000	5,181.71	5,181.71	5,181.71	5,181.71	5,181.71
1,300	1,146.83	1,146.83	1,146.83	1,146.83	1,146.83	6,100	5,265.47	5,265.47	5,265.47	5,265.47	5,265.47
1,400	1,235.05	1,235.05	1,235.05	1,235.05	1,235.05	6,200	5,349.23	5,349.23	5,349.23	5,349.23	5,349.23
1,500	1,323.27	1,323.27	1,323.27	1,323.27	1,323.27	6,300	5,432.99	5,432.99	5,432.99	5,432.99	5,432.99
1,600	1,411.49	1,411.49	1,411.49	1,411.49	1,411.49	6,400	5,516.76	5,516.76	5,516.76	5,516.76	5,516.76
1,700	1,499.71	1,499.71	1,499.71	1,499.71	1,499.71	6,500	5,600.52	5,600.52	5,600.52	5,600.52	5,600.52
1,800	1,587.92	1,587.92	1,587.92	1,587.92	1,587.92	6,600	5,684.28	5,684.28	5,684.28	5,684.28	5,684.28
1,900	1,676.14	1,676.14	1,676.14	1,676.14	1,676.14	6,700	5,768.05	5,768.05	5,768.05	5,768.05	5,768.05
2,000	1,764.36	1,764.36	1,764.36	1,764.36	1,764.36	6,800	5,851.81	5,851.81	5,851.81	5,851.81	5,851.81
2,100	1,852.58	1,852.58	1,852.58	1,852.58	1,852.58	6,900	5,935.57	5,935.57	5,935.57	5,935.57	5,935.57
2,200	1,940.80	1,940.80	1,940.80	1,940.80	1,940.80	7,000	6,019.34	6,019.34	6,019.34	6,019.34	6,019.34
2,300	2,029.01	2,029.01	2,029.01	2,029.01	2,029.01	7,100	6,103.10	6,103.10	6,103.10	6,103.10	6,103.10
2,400	2,117.23	2,117.23	2,117.23	2,117.23	2,117.23	7,200	6,186.86	6,186.86	6,186.86	6,186.86	6,186.86
2,500	2,205.45	2,205.45	2,205.45	2,205.45	2,205.45	7,300	6,270.62	6,270.62	6,270.62	6,270.62	6,270.62
2,600	2,293.67	2,293.67	2,293.67	2,293.67	2,293.67	7,400	6,354.39	6,354.39	6,354.39	6,354.39	6,354.39
2,700	2,381.89	2,381.89	2,381.89	2,381.89	2,381.89	7,500	6,438.15	6,438.15	6,438.15	6,438.15	6,438.15

	(70 % OI WEI	siitea net iii	COME 101 200	5)		(
Annual inco	U		gle-parent fa r of adult d			Annual inco	U	Number of adult dependent			
	0	1	2	3	4 and more		0	1	2	3	4 and more
7.600	6 521 01	6 521 01	6 521 01	6 521 01	6 521 01	12 400	10 542 54	10,542.54	10,542.54	10,542.54	10 542 54
7,600	6,521.91	6,521.91	6,521.91	6,521.91	6,521.91	12,400	10,542.54	,	,	,	10,542.54
7,700 7,800	6,605.68 6,689.44	6,605.68 6,689.44	6,605.68 6,689.44	6,605.68 6,689.44	6,605.68 6,689.44	12,500 12,600	10,626.30 10,710.06	10,626.30 10,710.06	10,626.30 10,710.06	10,626.30 10,710.06	10,626.30 10,710.06
		,									
7,900	6,773.20	6,773.20	6,773.20	6,773.20	6,773.20	12,700	10,793.83	10,793.83	10,793.83	10,793.83	10,793.83
8,000	6,856.97	6,856.97 6,940.73	6,856.97	6,856.97	6,856.97	12,800	10,877.59	10,877.59	10,877.59	10,877.59	10,877.59
8,100	6,940.73	- ,	6,940.73	6,940.73	6,940.73	12,900	10,961.35	10,961.35	10,961.35	10,961.35	10,961.35
8,200	7,024.49	7,024.49	7,024.49	7,024.49	7,024.49	13,000	11,045.12	11,045.12	11,045.12	11,045.12	11,045.12
8,300	7,108.25	7,108.25	7,108.25	7,108.25	7,108.25	13,100	11,125.28	11,128.88	11,128.88	11,128.88	11,128.88
8,400	7,192.02	7,192.02	7,192.02	7,192.02	7,192.02	13,200	11,194.64	11,212.64	11,212.64	11,212.64	11,212.64
8,500	7,275.78	7,275.78	7,275.78	7,275.78	7,275.78	13,300	11,264.00	11,296.40	11,296.40	11,296.40	11,296.40
8,600	7,359.54	7,359.54	7,359.54	7,359.54	7,359.54	13,400	11,333.37	11,380.17	11,380.17	11,380.17	11,380.17
8,700	7,443.31	7,443.31	7,443.31	7,443.31	7,443.31	13,500	11,402.73	11,463.93	11,463.93	11,463.93	11,463.93
8,800	7,527.07	7,527.07	7,527.07	7,527.07	7,527.07	13,600	11,472.09	11,547.69	11,547.69	11,547.69	11,547.69
8,900	7,610.83	7,610.83	7,610.83	7,610.83	7,610.83	13,700	11,541.46	11,631.46	11,631.46	11,631.46	11,631.46
9,000	7,694.60	7,694.60	7,694.60	7,694.60	7,694.60	13,800	11,610.82	11,715.22	11,715.22	11,715.22	11,715.22
9,100	7,778.36	7,778.36	7,778.36	7,778.36	7,778.36	13,900	11,680.18	11,798.98	11,798.98	11,798.98	11,798.98
9,200	7,862.12	7,862.12	7,862.12	7,862.12	7,862.12	14,000	11,749.55	11,882.75	11,882.75	11,882.75	11,882.75
9,300	7,945.88	7,945.88	7,945.88	7,945.88	7,945.88	14,100	11,818.91	11,966.51	11,966.51	11,966.51	11,966.51
9,400	8,029.65	8,029.65	8,029.65	8,029.65	8,029.65	14,200	11,888.27	12,050.27	12,050.27	12,050.27	12,050.27
9,500	8,113.41	8,113.41	8,113.41	8,113.41	8,113.41	14,300	11,957.63	12,134.03	12,134.03	12,134.03	12,134.03
9,600	8,197.17	8,197.17	8,197.17	8,197.17	8,197.17	14,400	12,027.00	12,217.80	12,217.80	12,217.80	12,217.80
9,700	8,280.94	8,280.94	8,280.94	8,280.94	8,280.94	14,500	12,096.36	12,301.56	12,301.56	12,301.56	12,301.56
9,800	8,364.70	8,364.70	8,364.70	8,364.70	8,364.70	14,600	12,165.72	12,385.32	12,385.32	12,385.32	12,385.32
9,900	8,448.46	8,448.46	8,448.46	8,448.46	8,448.46	14,700	12,235.09	12,469.09	12,469.09	12,469.09	12,469.09
10,000	8,532.23	8,532.23	8,532.23	8,532.23	8,532.23	14,800	12,304.45	12,552.85	12,552.85	12,552.85	12,552.85
10,100	8,615.99	8,615.99	8,615.99	8,615.99	8,615.99	14,900	12,373.81	12,636.61	12,636.61	12,636.61	12,636.61
10,200	8,699.75	8,699.75	8,699.75	8,699.75	8,699.75	15,000	12,443.18	12,720.38	12,720.38	12,720.38	12,720.38
10,300	8,783.51	8,783.51	8,783.51	8,783.51	8,783.51	15,100	12,512.54	12,804.14	12,804.14	12,804.14	12,804.14
10,400	8,867.28	8,867.28	8,867.28	8,867.28	8,867.28	15,200	12,581.90	12,887.90	12,887.90	12,887.90	12,887.90
10,500	8,951.04	8,951.04	8,951.04	8,951.04	8,951.04	15,300	12,651.26	12,971.66	12,971.66	12,971.66	12,971.66
10,600	9,034.80	9,034.80	9,034.80	9,034.80	9,034.80	15,400	12,720.63	13,055.43	13,055.43	13,055.43	13,055.43
10,700	9,118.57	9,118.57	9,118.57	9,118.57	9,118.57	15,500	12,789.99	13,139.19	13,139.19	13,139.19	13,139.19
10,800	9,202.33	9,202.33	9,202.33	9,202.33	9,202.33	15,600	12,859.35	13,222.95	13,222.95	13,222.95	13,222.95
10,900	9,286.09	9,286.09	9,286.09	9,286.09	9,286.09	15,700	12,928.72	13,306.72	13,306.72	13,306.72	13,306.72
11,000	9,369.86	9,369.86	9,369.86	9,369.86	9,369.86	15,800	12,998.08	13,390.48	13,390.48	13,390.48	13,390.48
11,100	9,453.62	9,453.62	9,453.62	9,453.62	9,453.62	15,900	13,067.44	13,474.24	13,474.24	13,474.24	13,474.24
11,200	9,537.38	9,537.38	9,537.38	9,537.38	9,537.38	16,000	13,136.81	13,558.01	13,558.01	13,558.01	13,558.01
11,300	9,621.14	9,621.14	9,621.14	9,621.14	9,621.14	16,100	13,195.28	13,630.88	13,630.88	13,630.88	13,630.88
11,400	9,704.91	9,704.91	9,704.91	9,704.91	9,704.91	-,		13,703.46			13,703.46
11,500	9,788.67	9,788.67	9,788.67	9,788.67	9,788.67		13,311.63		13,776.03	13,776.03	13,776.03
										13,848.60	
11,600 11,700	9,872.43 9,956.20	9,872.43 9,956.20	9,872.43 9,956.20	9,872.43 9,956.20	9,872.43 9,956.20	16,400 16,500	13,369.80 13,427.97	13,848.60 13,921.17		13,921.17	13,848.60
				,			,				13,921.17
11,800	10,039.96	10,039.96	10,039.96	10,039.96	10,039.96		13,486.15	13,993.75	13,993.75	13,993.75	13,993.75
11,900	10,123.72	10,123.72	10,123.72	10,123.72	10,123.72		13,544.32	14,066.32	14,066.32	14,066.32	14,066.32
12,000	10,207.49	10,207.49	10,207.49	10,207.49	10,207.49		13,602.49	14,138.89	14,138.89	14,138.89	14,138.89
12,100	10,291.25	10,291.25	10,291.25	10,291.25	10,291.25		13,660.66	14,211.46	14,211.46	14,211.46	14,211.46
12,200	10,375.01	10,375.01	10,375.01	10,375.01	10,375.01	17,000	13,718.83	14,284.03	14,284.03	14,284.03	14,284.03
12,300	10,458.77	10,458.77	10,458.77	10,458.77	10,458.77	17,100	13,777.01	14,356.61	14,356.61	14,356.61	14,356.61

Annual incom	_		gle-parent fa r of adult d			Annual incom			gle-parent f r of adult d		
	0	1	2	3	4 and more		0	1	2	3	4 and more
17,200	13,835.18	14,429.18	14,429.18	14,429.18	14,429.18	22,000	16,627.45	17,384.35	17,849.65	17,912.65	17,912.65
17,300	13,893.35	14,501.75	14,501.75	14,501.75	14,501.75	22,100	16,685.62	17,442.52	17,907.82	17,985.22	17,985.22
17,400	13,951.52	14,574.32	14,574.32	14,574.32	14,574.32	22,200	16,743.79	17,500.69	17,965.99	18,057.79	18,057.79
17,500	14,009.70	14,646.90	14,646.90	14,646.90	14,646.90	22,300	16,801.96	17,558.86	18,024.16	18,130.36	18,130.36
17,600	14,067.87	14,719.47	14,719.47	14,719.47	14,719.47	22,400	16,860.14	17,617.04	18,082.34	18,202.94	18,202.94
17,700	14,126.04	14,792.04	14,792.04	14,792.04	14,792.04	22,500	16,918.31	17,675.21	18,140.51	18,275.51	18,275.51
17,800	14,184.21	14,864.61	14,864.61	14,864.61	14,864.61	22,600	16,976.48	17,733.38	18,198.68	18,348.08	18,348.08
17,900	14,242.38	14,937.18	14,937.18	14,937.18	14,937.18	22,700	17,034.65	17,791.55	18,256.85	18,420.65	18,420.65
18,000	14,300.56	15,009.76	15,009.76	15,009.76	15,009.76	22,800	17,092.83	17,849.73	18,315.03	18,493.23	18,493.23
18,100	14,358.73	15,082.33	15,082.33	15,082.33	15,082.33	22,900	17,151.00	17,907.90	18,373.20	18,565.80	18,565.80
18,200	14,416.90	15,154.90	15,154.90	15,154.90	15,154.90	23,000	17,209.17	17,966.07	18,431.37	18,638.37	18,638.37
18,300	14,475.07	15,227.47	15,227.47	15,227.47	15,227.47	23,100	17,267.34	18,024.24	18,489.54	18,710.94	18,710.94
18,400	14,533.25	15,290.15	15,300.05	15,300.05	15,300.05	23,200	17,325.51	18,082.41	18,547.71	18,783.51	18,783.51
18,500	14,591.42	15,348.32	15,372.62	15,372.62	15,372.62	23,300	17,383.69	18,140.59	18,605.89	18,856.09	18,856.09
18,600	14,649.59	15,406.49	15,445.19	15,445.19	15,445.19	23,400	17,441.86	18,198.76	18,664.06	18,928.66	18,928.66
18,700	14,707.76	15,464.66	15,517.76	15,517.76	15,517.76	23,500	17,500.03	18,256.93	18,722.23	19,001.23	19,001.23
18,800	14,765.93	15,522.83	15,590.33	15,590.33	15,590.33	23,600	17,558.20	18,315.10	18,780.40	19,073.80	19,073.80
18,900	14,824.11	15,581.01	15,662.91	15,662.91	15,662.91	23,700	17,616.38	18,373.28	18,838.58	19,146.38	19,146.38
19,000	14,882.28	15,639.18	15,735.48	15,735.48	15,735.48	23,800	17,674.55	18,431.45	18,896.75	19,218.95	19,218.95
19,100	14,940.45	15,697.35	15,808.05	15,808.05	15,808.05	23,900	17,732.72	18,489.62	18,954.92	19,291.52	19,291.52
19,200	14,998.62	15,755.52	15,880.62	15,880.62	15,880.62	24,000	17,790.89	18,547.79	19,013.09	19,364.09	19,364.09
19,300	15,056.80	15,813.70	15,953.20	15,953.20	15,953.20	24,100	17,849.06	18,605.96	19,071.26	19,436.66	19,436.66
19,400	15,114.97	15,871.87	16,025.77	16,025.77	16,025.77	24,200	17,907.24	18,664.14	19,129.44	19,509.24	19,509.24
19,500	15,173.14	15,930.04	16,098.34	16,098.34	16,098.34	24,300	17,965.41	18,722.31	19,187.61	19,581.81	19,581.81
19,600	15,231.31	15,988.21	16,170.91	16,170.91	16,170.91	24,400	18,023.58	18,780.48	19,245.78	19,654.38	19,654.38
19,700	15,289.49	16,046.39	16,243.49	16,243.49	16,243.49	24,500	18,081.75	18,838.65	19,303.95	19,726.95	19,726.95
19,800	15,347.66	16,104.56	16,316.06	16,316.06	16,316.06	24,600	18,139.93	18,896.83	19,362.13	19,799.53	19,799.53
19,900	15,405.83	16,162.73	16,388.63	16,388.63	16,388.63	24,700	18,198.10	18,955.00	19,420.30	19,872.10	19,872.10
20,000	15,464.00	16,220.90	16,461.20	16,461.20	16,461.20	24,800	18,256.27	19,013.17	19,478.47	19,943.77	19,944.67
20,100	15,522.17	16,279.07	16,533.77	16,533.77	16,533.77	24,900	18,314.44	19,071.34	19,536.64	20,001.94	20,017.24
20,200	15,580.35	16,337.25	16,606.35	16,606.35	16,606.35	25,000	18,372.62	19,129.52	19,594.82	20,060.12	20,089.82
20,300	15,638.52	16,395.42	16,678.92	16,678.92	16,678.92	25,100	18,430.79	19,187.69	19,652.99	20,118.29	20,162.39
20,400	15,696.69	16,453.59	16,751.49	16,751.49	16,751.49	25,200	18,488.96	19,245.86	19,711.16	20,176.46	20,234.96
20,500	15,754.86	16,511.76	16,824.06	16,824.06	16,824.06	25,300	18,547.13	19,304.03	19,769.33	20,234.63	20,307.53
20,600	15,813.04	16,569.94	16,896.64	16,896.64	16,896.64	25,400	18,605.30	19,362.20	19,827.50	20,292.80	20,380.10
20,700	15,871.21	16,628.11	16,969.21	16,969.21	16,969.21	25,500	18,663.48	19,420.38	19,885.68	20,350.98	20,452.68
20,800	15,929.38	16,686.28	17,041.78	17,041.78	17,041.78	25,600	18,721.65	19,478.55	19,943.85	20,409.15	20,525.25
20,900	15,987.55	16,744.45	17,114.35	17,114.35	17,114.35	25,700	18,779.82	19,536.72	20,002.02	20,467.32	20,597.82
21,000	16,045.72	16,802.62	17,186.92	17,186.92	17,186.92	25,800	18,837.99	19,594.89	20,060.19	20,525.49	20,670.39
	16,103.90			17,259.50	17,259.50		18,896.17	19,653.07	20,118.37	20,583.67	20,742.97
21,200	16,162.07	16,918.97	17,332.07	17,332.07	17,332.07	26,000	18,954.34	19,711.24	20,176.54	20,641.84	20,815.54
21,300	16,220.24	16,977.14	17,404.64	17,404.64	17,404.64	26,100	19,012.51	19,769.41	20,234.71	20,700.01	20,888.11
21,400	16,278.41	17,035.31	17,477.21	17,477.21	17,477.21	26,200	19,070.68	19,827.58	20,292.88	20,758.18	20,960.68
21,500	16,336.59	17,093.49	17,549.79	17,549.79	17,549.79	26,300	19,128.85	19,885.75	20,351.05	20,816.35	21,033.25
21,600	16,394.76	17,151.66	17,616.96	17,622.36	17,622.36	26,400	19,187.03	19,943.93	20,409.23	20,874.53	21,105.83
21,700	16,452.93	17,209.83	17,675.13	17,694.93	17,694.93	26,500	19,245.20	20,002.10	20,467.40	20,932.70	21,178.40
21,800	16,511.10	17,268.00	17,733.30	17,767.50	17,767.50	26,600	19,303.37	20,060.27	20,525.57	20,990.87	21,250.97
21,900	16,569.28	17,326.18	17,791.48	17,840.08	17,840.08		19,361.54	20,118.44	20,583.74	21,049.04	21,323.54

Annual inco	_		gle-parent f er of adult d			Annual inco			gle-parent f er of adult d		
	0	1	2	3	4 and more		0	1	2	3	4 and more
26,800	19,419.72	20,176.62	20,641.92	21,107.22	21,396.12	31,600	21,987.07	22,743.97	23,209.27	23,674.57	24,139.87
26,900	19,477.89	20,234.79	20,700.09	21,165.39	21,468.69	31,700	22,038.95	22,795.85	23,261.15	23,726.45	24,191.75
27,000	19,536.06	20,292.96	20,758.26	21,223.56	21,541.26	31,800	22,090.82	22,847.72	23,313.02	23,778.32	24,243.62
27,100	19,594.23	20,351.13	20,816.43	21,281.73	21,613.83	31,900	22,142.69	22,899.59	23,364.89	23,830.19	24,295.49
27,200	19,652.41	20,409.31	20,874.61	21,339.91	21,686.41	32,000	22,194.56	22,951.46	23,416.76	23,882.06	24,347.36
27,300	19,710.58	20,467.48	20,932.78	21,398.08	21,758.98	32,100	22,246.44	23,003.34	23,468.64	23,933.94	24,399.24
27,400	19,768.75	20,525.65	20,990.95	21,456.25	21,831.55	32,200	22,298.31	23,055.21	23,520.51	23,985.81	24,451.11
27,500	19,826.92	20,583.82	21,049.12	21,514.42	21,904.12	32,300	22,350.18	23,107.08	23,572.38	24,037.68	24,502.98
27,600	19,885.09	20,641.99	21,107.29	21,572.59	21,976.69	32,400	22,402.05	23,158.95	23,624.25	24,089.55	24,554.85
27,700	19,943.27	20,700.17	21,165.47	21,630.77	22,049.27	32,500	22,453.93	23,210.83	23,676.13	24,141.43	24,606.73
27,800	20,001.44	20,758.34	21,223.64	21,688.94	22,121.84	32,600	22,505.80	23,262.70	23,728.00	24,193.30	24,658.60
27,900	20,059.61	20,816.51	21,281.81	21,747.11	22,194.41	32,700	22,557.67	23,314.57	23,779.87	24,245.17	24,710.47
28,000	20,117.78	20,874.68	21,339.98	21,805.28	22,266.98	32,800	22,609.54	23,366.44	23,831.74	24,297.04	24,762.34
28,100	20,171.55	20,928.45	21,393.75	21,859.05	22,324.35	32,900	22,661.41	23,418.31	23,883.61	24,348.91	24,814.21
28,200	20,223.42	20,980.32	21,445.62	21,910.92	22,376.22	33,000	22,713.29	23,470.19	23,935.49	24,400.79	24,866.09
28,300	20,275.29	21,032.19	21,497.49	21,962.79	22,428.09	33,100	22,765.16	23,522.06	23,987.36	24,452.66	24,917.96
28,400	20,327.16	21,084.06	21,549.36	22,014.66	22,479.96	33,200	22,817.03	23,573.93	24,039.23	24,504.53	24,969.83
28,500	20,379.03	21,135.93	21,601.23	22,066.53	22,531.83	33,300	22,868.90	23,625.80	24,091.10	24,556.40	25,021.70
28,600	20,430.91	21,187.81	21,653.11	22,118.41	22,583.71	33,400	22,920.78	23,677.68	24,142.98	24,608.28	25,073.58
28,700	20,482.78	21,239.68	21,704.98	22,170.28	22,635.58	33,500	22,972.65	23,729.55	24,194.85	24,660.15	25,125.45
28,800	20,534.65	21,291.55	21,756.85	22,222.15	22,687.45	33,600	23,024.52	23,781.42	24,246.72	24,712.02	25,177.32
28,900	20,586.52	21,343.42	21,808.72	22,274.02	22,739.32	33,700	23,076.39	23,833.29	24,298.59	24,763.89	25,229.19
29,000	20,638.40	21,395.30	21,860.60	22,325.90	22,791.20	33,800	23,128.26	23,885.16	24,350.46	24,815.76	25,281.06
29,100	20,690.27	21,447.17	21,912.47	22,377.77	22,843.07	33,900	23,176.12	23,933.02	24,398.32	24,863.62	25,328.92
29,200	20,742.14	21,499.04	21,964.34	22,429.64	22,894.94	34,000	23,223.49	23,980.39	24,445.69	24,910.99	25,376.29
29,300	20,794.01	21,550.91	22,016.21	22,481.51	22,946.81	34,100	23,270.85	24,027.75	24,493.05	24,958.35	25,423.65
29,400	20,845.88	21,602.78	22,068.08	22,533.38	22,998.68	34,200	23,318.21	24,075.11	24,540.41	25,005.71	25,471.01
29,500	20,897.76	21,654.66	22,119.96	22,585.26	23,050.56	34,300	23,365.58	24,122.48	24,587.78	25,053.08	25,518.38
29,600	20,949.63	21,706.53	22,171.83	22,637.13	23,102.43	34,400	23,412.94	24,169.84	24,635.14	25,100.44	25,565.74
29,700	21,001.50	21,758.40	22,223.70	22,689.00	23,154.30	34,500	23,460.30	24,217.20	24,682.50	25,147.80	25,613.10
29,800	21,053.37	21,810.27	22,275.57	22,740.87	23,206.17	34,600	23,507.67	24,264.57	24,729.87	25,195.17	25,660.47
29,900	21,105.25	21,862.15	22,327.45	22,792.75	23,258.05	34,700	23,555.03	24,311.93	24,777.23	25,242.53	25,707.83
30,000	21,157.12	21,914.02	22,379.32	22,844.62	23,309.92	34,800	23,602.39	24,359.29	24,824.59	25,289.89	25,755.19
30,100	21,208.99	21,965.89	22,431.19	22,896.49	23,361.79	34,900	23,649.76	24,406.66	24,871.96	25,337.26	25,802.56
30,200	21,260.86	22,017.76	22,483.06	22,948.36	23,413.66	35,000	23,697.12	24,454.02	24,919.32	25,384.62	25,849.92
30,300	21,312.74	22,069.64	22,534.94	23,000.24	23,465.54	35,100	23,744.48	24,501.38	24,966.68	25,431.98	25,897.28
30,400	21,364.61	22,121.51	22,586.81	23,052.11	23,517.41	35,200	23,791.85	24,548.75	25,014.05	25,479.35	25,944.65
30,500	21,416.48	22,173.38	22,638.68	23,103.98	23,569.28	35,300	23,839.21	24,596.11	25,061.41	25,526.71	25,992.01
30,600	21,468.35	22,225.25	22,690.55	23,155.85	23,621.15	35,400	23,886.57	24,643.47	25,108.77	25,574.07	26,039.37
			22,742.42		23,673.02		23,933.94		25,156.14		26,086.74
	21,572.10	22,329.00	22,794.30	23,259.60	23,724.90	35,600	23,982.29	24,739.19	25,204.49		26,135.09
30,900	21,623.97	22,380.87	22,846.17	23,311.47	23,776.77	35,700	24,032.35	24,789.25	25,254.55	25,719.85	26,185.15
	21,675.84	22,432.74	22,898.04	23,363.34	23,828.64	35,800	24,082.42	24,839.32	25,304.62	25,769.92	26,235.22
	21,727.71	22,484.61	22,949.91	23,415.21	23,880.51	35,900	24,132.48	24,889.38	25,354.68	25,819.98	26,285.28
31,200	21,779.59	22,536.49	23,001.79	23,467.09	23,932.39	36,000	24,182.54	24,939.44	25,404.74	25,870.04	26,335.34
31,300	21,831.46	22,588.36	23,053.66	23,518.96	23,984.26	36,100	24,232.61	24,989.51	25,454.81	25,920.11	26,385.41
	21,883.33	22,640.23		23,570.83	24,036.13			25,039.57	25,504.87		26,435.47
31,500	21,935.20	22,692.10	23,157.40	23,622.70	24,088.00	36,300	24,332.73	25,089.63	25,554.93	26,020.23	26,485.53

	(70 % OI WEI	sincu net m	conic for 200	(5)		(Single-parent family Number of adult dependent			
Annual inco			gle-parent fa er of adult d			Annual inco	U	Number of adult dependent			
					4 and						4 and
	0	1	2	3	more		0	1	2	3	more
36,400	24,382.80	25,139.70	25,605.00	26,070.30	26,535.60	41,200	26,823.66	27,580.56	28,045.86	28,511.16	28,976.46
36,500	24,432.86	25,139.76	25,655.06	26,120.36	26,585.66	41,300	26,879.13	27,636.03	28,101.33	28,566.63	29,031.93
36,600	24,482.92	25,239.82	25,705.12	26,170.42	26,635.72	41,400	26,934.59	27,691.49	28,156.79	28,622.09	29,031.93
36,700	24,532.99	25,289.89	25,755.19	26,220.49	26,685.79	41,500	26,990.06	27,746.96	28,212.26	28,677.56	29,142.86
36,800	24,583.05	25,339.95	25,805.25	26,270.55	26,735.85	41,600	27,045.53	27,740.90	28,267.73	28,733.03	29,142.80
36,900	24,633.11	25,399.93	25,855.31	26,320.61	26,785.83	41,700	27,100.99	27,802.43	28,323.19	28,788.49	29,196.33
37,000	24,683.17	25,440.07	25,905.37	26,370.67	26,835.97	41,800	27,156.46	27,913.36	28,378.66	28,843.96	29,309.26
37,000	24,733.24	25,440.07	25,955.44	26,420.74	26,886.04	41,900	27,130.40	27,913.30	28,434.13	28,899.43	29,364.73
37,100	24,733.24 24,783.30	25,540.20	26,005.50	26,470.80	26,936.10	42,000	27,211.93	28,024.29	28,489.59	28,954.89	29,304.73
37,200	24,833.36	25,590.26	26,055.56	26,520.86	26,986.16	42,100	27,322.86	28,079.76	28,545.06	29,010.36	29,475.66
37,400	24,883.43	25,640.33	26,105.63	26,570.93	27,036.23	42,100	27,322.80	28,135.23	28,600.53	29,065.83	29,531.13
37,500	24,933.49	25,690.39	26,155.69	26,620.99	27,030.23	42,200	27,433.80	28,190.70	28,656.00	29,003.83	29,586.60
37,500	24,983.55	25,740.45	26,205.75	26,671.05	27,136.35	42,400	27,433.80	28,246.16	28,711.46	29,176.76	29,642.06
						,			28,766.93		
37,700 37,800	25,033.62 25,083.68	25,790.52 25,840.58	26,255.82 26,305.88	26,721.12 26,771.18	27,186.42 27,236.48	42,500 42,600	27,544.73 27,600.20	28,301.63 28,357.10	28,822.40	29,232.23 29,287.70	29,697.53 29,753.00
37,800	25,133.74	25,840.38	26,355.94	26,821.24	27,286.54	42,700	27,655.66	28,412.56	28,877.86	29,343.16	29,733.00
							27,033.00			29,343.10	29,863.93
38,000	25,183.81	25,940.71	26,406.01	26,871.31	27,336.61	42,800		28,468.03	28,933.33		
38,100	25,233.87	25,990.77 26,040.83	26,456.07	26,921.37 26,971.43	27,386.67	42,900	27,766.60	28,523.50	28,988.80	29,454.10	29,919.40
38,200	25,283.93	,	26,506.13		27,436.73	43,000	27,822.06	28,578.96	29,044.26	29,509.56	29,974.86
38,300	25,334.00	26,090.90	26,556.20	27,021.50	27,486.80	43,100	27,877.53	28,634.43	29,099.73 29,155.20	29,565.03	30,030.33
38,400	25,384.06	26,140.96	26,606.26	27,071.56	27,536.86	43,200	27,933.00	28,689.90	,	29,620.50	30,085.80
38,500	25,434.12	26,191.02	26,656.32	27,121.62	27,586.92	43,300	27,988.47	28,745.37	29,210.67	29,675.97	30,141.27
38,600	25,484.19	26,241.09	26,706.39	27,171.69	27,636.99	43,400	28,043.93	28,800.83	29,266.13	29,731.43	30,196.73
38,700	25,534.25	26,291.15	26,756.45	27,221.75	27,687.05	43,500	28,099.40	28,856.30	29,321.60	29,786.90	30,252.20
38,800	25,584.31	26,341.21	26,806.51	27,271.81	27,737.11	43,600	28,154.87	28,911.77	29,377.07	29,842.37	30,307.67
38,900	25,634.38	26,391.28	26,856.58	27,321.88	27,787.18	43,700	28,210.33	28,967.23	29,432.53	29,897.83	30,363.13
39,000	25,684.44	26,441.34	26,906.64	27,371.94	27,837.24	43,800	28,265.80	29,022.70	29,488.00	29,953.30	30,418.60
39,100	25,736.05	26,492.95	26,958.25	27,423.55	27,888.85	43,900	28,321.27	29,078.17	29,543.47	30,008.77	30,474.07
39,200 39,300	25,787.65 25,839.26	26,544.55 26,596.16	27,009.85 27,061.46	27,475.15 27,526.76	27,940.45 27,992.06	44,000 44,100	28,376.73 28,432.20	29,133.63 29,189.10	29,598.93 29,654.40	30,064.23 30,119.70	30,529.53 30,585.00
		26,647.77									
39,400	25,890.87		27,113.07	27,578.37	28,043.67	44,200	28,487.67	29,244.57	29,709.87	30,175.17	30,640.47
39,500 39,600	25,942.48 25,994.08	26,699.38 26,750.98	27,164.68 27,216.28	27,629.98 27,681.58	28,095.28 28,146.88	44,300 44,400	28,543.14 28,598.60	29,300.04 29,355.50	29,765.34 29,820.80	30,230.64 30,286.10	30,695.94 30,751.40
39,700	26,045.69	26,802.59	27,210.28	27,733.19	28,198.49	44,500	28,654.07	29,333.30	29,820.80	30,341.57	30,806.87
		26,854.20	27,207.89	27,733.19							
39,800 39,900	26,097.30 26,148.90	26,905.80	27,319.30	27,784.80	28,250.10 28,301.70	44,600 44,700	28,709.54 28,765.00	29,466.44 29,521.90	29,931.74 29,987.20	30,397.04 30,452.50	30,862.34 30,917.80
40.000	26,200.51	26,905.80	27,422.71	27,830.40	28,353.31	44,800	28,820.47	29,577.37	30,042.67	30,507.97	30,917.80
40,100	26,252.12		,		28,404.92				30,042.07		31,028.74
		27,009.02	27,474.32 27,525.93	27,939.62	28,456.53	44,900	28,875.94	29,632.84	30,153.60	30,563.44 30,618.90	31,028.74
											31,084.20
			27,577.53		28,508.13 28,559.74		28,986.87	29,743.77	30,209.07	30,674.37	,
40,400	26,406.94		27,629.14	28,094.44 28,146.05		45,200	29,042.34	29,799.24	30,264.54	30,729.84	31,195.14
40,500 40,600	26,458.55 26,510.16	27,215.45 27,267.06	27,680.75 27,732.36	28,140.05	28,611.35 28,662.96	45,300 45,400	29,097.81 29,153.27	29,854.71 29,910.17	30,320.01 30,375.47	30,785.31 30,840.77	31,250.61 31,306.07
	26,510.16					,	29,133.27				31,361.54
40,700 40,800	26,613.37	27,318.66 27,370.27	27,783.96 27,835.57	28,249.26 28,300.87	28,714.56 28,766.17	45,500 45,600	29,264.21	29,965.64 30,021.11	30,430.94 30,486.41	30,896.24 30,951.71	
40,800	26,664.98	27,421.88	27,887.18	28,352.48	28,817.78	45,700	29,264.21 29,319.67	30,021.11	30,480.41	31,007.17	31,417.01 31,472.47
41,000	26,716.58	27,421.88	27,938.78	28,404.08	28,869.38	45,800	29,319.67	30,076.37	30,541.87	31,062.64	31,472.47
41,100			27,936.76		28,920.99		29,373.14	30,132.04	30,652.81		31,583.41
71,100	20,700.19	41,545.09	41,770.39	20, 1 33.09	20,720.77	¬ J,700	27, 7 30.01	50,107.51	50,052.01	51,110.11	51,505.41

$\begin{array}{c} \text{Income replacement indemnities} \\ \text{(90\,\% of weighted net income for 2005)} \end{array}$

Annual g			gle-parent fa er of adult d			Annual inco			gle-parent f er of adult d		
	0	1	2	3	4 and more		0	1	2	3	4 and more
46,000	29,486.07	30,242.97	30,708.27	31,173.57	31,638.87	51,100	32,314.89	33,071.79	33,537.09	34,002.39	34,467.69
46,100	29,541.54	30,298.44	30,763.74	31,229.04	31,694.34	51,200	32,370.36	33,127.26	33,592.56	34,057.86	34,523.16
46,200	29,597.01	30,353.91	30,819.21	31,284.51	31,749.81	51,300	32,425.83	33,182.73	33,648.03	34,113.33	34,578.63
46,300	29,652.48	30,409.38	30,874.68	31,339.98	31,805.28	51,400	32,481.29	33,238.19	33,703.49	34,168.79	34,634.09
46,400	29,707.94	30,464.84	30,930.14	31,395.44	31,860.74	51,500	32,536.76	33,293.66	33,758.96	34,224.26	34,689.56
46,500	29,763.41	30,520.31	30,985.61	31,450.91	31,916.21	51,600	32,592.23	33,349.13	33,814.43	34,279.73	34,745.03
46,600	29,818.88	30,575.78	31,041.08	31,506.38	31,971.68	51,700	32,647.69	33,404.59	33,869.89	34,335.19	34,800.49
46,700	29,874.34	30,631.24	31,096.54	31,561.84	32,027.14	51,800	32,703.16	33,460.06	33,925.36	34,390.66	34,855.96
	29,929.81	30,686.71	31,152.01	31,617.31	32,082.61	51,900	32,758.63	33,515.53	33,980.83	34,446.13	34,911.43
	29,985.28	30,742.18	31,207.48	31,672.78	32,138.08	52,000	32,814.09	33,570.99	34,036.29	34,501.59	34,966.89
,	30,040.74	30,797.64	31,262.94	31,728.24	32,193.54	52,100	32,869.56	33,626.46	34,091.76	34,557.06	35,022.36
	30,096.21	30,853.11	31,318.41	31,783.71	32,249.01	52,200	32,925.03	33,681.93	34,147.23	34,612.53	35,077.83
	30,151.68	30,908.58	31,373.88	31,839.18	32,304.48	52,300	32,980.50	33,737.40	34,202.70	34,668.00	35,133.30
	30,207.15	30,964.05	31,429.35	31,894.65	32,359.95	52,400	33,035.96	33,792.86	34,258.16	34,723.46	35,188.76
	30,262.61	31,019.51	31,484.81	31,950.11	32,415.41	52,500	33,091.43	33,848.33	34,313.63	34,778.93	35,244.23
	30,318.08	31,074.98	31,540.28	32,005.58	32,470.88	52,600	33,146.90	33,903.80	34,369.10	34,834.40	35,299.70
. ,	30,373.55	31,130.45	31,595.75	32,061.05	32,526.35	52,700	33,202.36	33,959.26	34,424.56	34,889.86	35,355.16
	30,429.01	31,185.91	31,651.21	32,116.51	32,581.81	52,800	33,257.83	34,014.73	34,480.03	34,945.33	35,410.63
	30,484.48	31,241.38	31,706.68	32,171.98	32,637.28	52,900	33,313.30	34,070.20	34,535.50	35,000.80	35,466.10
	30,539.95	31,296.85	31,762.15	32,227.45	32,692.75	53,000	33,368.76	34,125.66	34,590.96	35,056.26	35,521.56
	30,595.41	31,352.31	31,817.61	32,282.91	32,748.21	53,100	33,424.23	34,181.13	34,646.43	35,111.73	35,577.03
	30,650.88	31,407.78	31,873.08	32,338.38	32,803.68	53,200	33,479.70	34,236.60	34,701.90	35,167.20	35,632.50
	30,706.35	31,463.25	31,928.55	32,393.85	32,859.15	53,300	33,535.17	34,292.07	34,757.37	35,222.67	35,687.97
	30,761.82	31,518.72	31,984.02	32,449.32	32,914.62	53,400	33,590.63	34,347.53	34,812.83	35,278.13	35,743.43
	30,817.28	31,574.18	32,039.48	32,504.78	32,970.08	53,500	33,646.10	34,403.00	34,868.30	35,333.60	35,798.90
	30,872.75	31,629.65	32,094.95	32,560.25	33,025.55	53,600	33,701.57	34,458.47	34,923.77	35,389.07	35,854.37
	30,928.22	31,685.12	32,150.42	32,615.72	33,081.02	53,700	33,757.03	34,513.93	34,979.23	35,444.53	35,909.83
	30,983.68 31,039.15	31,740.58 31,796.05	32,205.88 32,261.35	32,671.18 32,726.65	33,136.48 33,191.95	53,800 53,900	33,812.50 33,867.97	34,569.40 34,624.87	35,034.70 35,090.17	35,500.00 35,555.47	35,965.30 36,020.77
	31,039.13	31,790.03	32,201.33	32,720.03	33,247.42	54,000	33,923.43	34,680.33	35,145.63	35,610.93	36,076.23
,	31,094.02	31,906.98	32,372.28	32,782.12	33,302.88	54,100	33,978.90	34,735.80	35,201.10	35,666.40	36,131.70
	31,205.55	31,962.45	32,372.26	32,893.05	33,358.35	54,200	34,034.37	34,791.27	35,256.57	35,721.87	36,187.17
	31,261.02	32,017.92	32,483.22	32,948.52	33,413.82	54,300	34,089.84	34,846.74	35,312.04	35,777.34	36,242.64
,	31,316.49	32,073.39	32,538.69	33,003.99	33,469.29	54,400	34,145.30	34,902.20	35,367.50	35,832.80	36,298.10
	31,371.95	32,128.85	32,594.15	33,059.45	33,524.75	54,500	34,200.77	34,957.67	35,422.97	35,888.27	36,353.57
,	31,427.42	32,184.32	32,649.62	33,114.92	33,580.22	54,600	34,256.24	35,013.14	35,478.44	35,943.74	36,409.04
	31,482.89	32,239.79	32,705.09	33,170.39	33,635.69	54,700	34,311.70	35,068.60	35,533.90	35,999.20	36,464.50
	31,538.35	32,295.25	32,760.55	33,225.85	33,691.15	54,800	34,367.17	35,124.07	35,589.37	36,054.67	36,519.97
,	31,593.82	32,350.72	32,816.02	33,281.32	33,746.62	54,900	34,422.64	35,179.54	35,644.84	36,110.14	36,575.44
	31,649.29	32,406.19	32,871.49	33,336.79	33,802.09	55,000	34,478.10	35,235.00	35,700.30	36,165.60	36,630.90
	31,704.75	32,461.65	32,926.95	33,392.25	33,857.55	55,100	34,533.57	35,290.47	35,755.77	36,221.07	36,686.37
	31,760.22	32,517.12	32,982.42	33,447.72	33,913.02	55,200	34,589.04	35,345.94	35,811.24	36,276.54	36,741.84
	31,815.69	32,572.59	33,037.89	33,503.19	33,968.49	55,300	34,644.51	35,401.41	35,866.71	36,332.01	36,797.31
	31,871.16	32,628.06	33,093.36	33,558.66	34,023.96	55,400	34,699.97	35,456.87	35,922.17	36,387.47	36,852.77
	31,926.62	32,683.52	33,148.82	33,614.12	34,079.42	55,500	34,755.44	35,512.34	35,977.64	36,442.94	36,908.24
	31,982.09	32,738.99	33,204.29	33,669.59	34,134.89	55,600	34,810.91	35,567.81	36,033.11	36,498.41	36,963.71
	32,037.56	32,794.46	33,259.76	33,725.06	34,190.36	55,700	34,866.37	35,623.27	36,088.57	36,553.87	37,019.17
	32,093.02	32,849.92	33,315.22	33,780.52	34,245.82	55,800	34,921.84	35,678.74	36,144.04	36,609.34	37,074.64
	32,148.49	32,905.39	33,370.69	33,835.99	34,301.29	55,900	34,977.31	35,734.21	36,199.51	36,664.81	37,130.11
	32,203.96	32,960.86	33,426.16	33,891.46	34,356.76	56,000	35,032.77	35,789.67	36,254.97	36,720.27	37,185.57
	32,259.42	33,016.32	33,481.62	33,946.92	34,412.22						

				pendent	-,	Annual gross Number of adult dependent income (including spouse)				ependent	-,
	1	2	3	4	5 and more		1	2	3	4	5 and more
100 200	88.22 176.44	88.22 176.44	88.22 176.44	88.22 176.44	88.22 176.44	4,800 4,900	4,176.55 4,260.31	4,176.55 4,260.31	4,176.55 4,260.31	4,176.55 4,260.31	4,176.55 4,260.31
300	264.65	264.65	264.65	264.65	264.65	5,000	4,344.08	4,344.08	4,344.08	4,344.08	4,344.08
400	352.87	352.87	352.87	352.87	352.87	5,100	4,427.84	4,427.84	4,427.84	4,427.84	4,427.84
500	441.09	441.09	441.09	441.09	441.09	5,200	4,511.60	4,511.60	4,511.60	4,511.60	4,511.60
600	529.31	529.31	529.31	529.31	529.31	5,300	4,595.36	4,595.36	4,595.36	4,595.36	4,595.36
700	617.53	617.53	617.53	617.53	617.53	5,400	4,679.13	4,679.13	4,679.13	4,679.13	4,679.13
800	705.74	705.74	705.74	705.74	705.74	5,500	4,762.89	4,762.89	4,762.89	4,762.89	4,762.89
900	793.96	793.96	793.96	793.96	793.96	5,600	4,846.65	4,846.65	4,846.65	4,846.65	4,846.65
1,000	882.18	882.18	882.18	882.18	882.18	5,700	4,930.42	4,930.42	4,930.42	4,930.42	4,930.42
1,100	970.40	970.40	970.40	970.40	970.40	5,800	5,014.18	5,014.18	5,014.18	5,014.18	5,014.18
1,200	1,058.62	1,058.62	1,058.62	1,058.62	1,058.62	5,900	5,097.94	5,097.94	5,097.94	5,097.94	5,097.94
1,300	1,146.83	1,146.83	1,146.83	1,146.83	1,146.83	6,000	5,181.71	5,181.71	5,181.71	5,181.71	5,181.71
1,400	1,235.05	1,235.05	1,235.05	1,235.05	1,235.05	6,100	5,265.47	5,265.47	5,265.47	5,265.47	5,265.47
1,500	1,323.27	1,323.27	1,323.27	1,323.27	1,323.27	6,200	5,349.23	5,349.23	5,349.23	5,349.23	5,349.23
1,600	1,411.49	1,411.49	1,411.49	1,411.49	1,411.49	6,300	5,432.99	5,432.99	5,432.99	5,432.99	5,432.99
1,700	1,499.71	1,499.71	1,499.71	1,499.71	1,499.71	6,400	5,516.76	5,516.76	5,516.76	5,516.76	5,516.76
1,800	1,587.92	1,587.92	1,587.92 1,676.14	1,587.92	1,587.92	6,500	5,600.52 5,684.28	5,600.52 5,684.28	5,600.52	5,600.52	5,600.52
1,900 2,000	1,676.14 1,764.36	1,676.14 1,764.36	1,764.36	1,676.14 1,764.36	1,676.14 1,764.36	6,600 6,700	5,768.05	5,768.05	5,684.28 5,768.05	5,684.28 5,768.05	5,684.28 5,768.05
2,100	1,852.58	1,852.58	1,852.58	1,852.58	1,852.58	6,800	5,851.81	5,851.81	5,851.81	5,851.81	5,851.81
2,100	1,940.80	1,940.80	1,032.30	1,940.80	1,940.80	6,900	5,935.57	5,935.57	5,935.57	5,935.57	5,935.57
2,300	2,029.01	2,029.01	2,029.01	2,029.01	2,029.01	7,000	6,019.34	6,019.34	6,019.34	6,019.34	6,019.34
2,400	2,117.23	2,117.23	2,117.23	2,117.23	2,117.23	7,100	6,103.10	6,103.10	6,103.10	6,103.10	6,103.10
2,500	2,205.45	2,205.45	2,205.45	2,205.45	2,205.45	7,100	6,186.86	6,186.86	6,186.86	6,186.86	6,186.86
2,600	2,293.67	2,293.67	2,293.67	2,293.43	2,293.67	7,200	6,270.62	6,270.62	6,270.62	6,270.62	6,270.62
2,700	2,381.89	2,381.89	2,381.89	2,381.89	2,381.89	7,400	6,354.39	6,354.39	6,354.39	6,354.39	6,354.39
2,800	2,470.10	2,470.10	2,470.10	2,470.10	2,470.10	7,500	6,438.15	6,438.15	6,438.15	6,438.15	6,438.15
2,900	2,558.32	2,558.32	2,558.32	2,558.32	2,558.32	7,600	6,521.91	6,521.91	6,521.91	6,521.91	6,521.91
3,000	2,646.54	2,646.54	2,646.54	2,646.54	2,646.54	7,700	6,605.68	6,605.68	6,605.68	6,605.68	6,605.68
3,100	2,734.76	2,734.76	2,734.76	2,734.76	2,734.76	7,800	6,689.44	6,689.44	6,689.44	6,689.44	6,689.44
3,200	2,822.98	2,822.98	2,822.98	2,822.98	2,822.98	7,900	6,773.20	6,773.20	6,773.20	6,773.20	6,773.20
3,300	2,911.19	2,911.19	2,911.19	2,911.19	2,911.19	8,000	6,856.97	6,856.97	6,856.97	6,856.97	6,856.97
3,400	2,999.41	2,999.41	2,999.41	2,999.41	2,999.41	8,100	6,940.73	6,940.73	6,940.73	6,940.73	6,940.73
3,500	3,087.63	3,087.63	3,087.63	3,087.63	3,087.63	8,200	7,024.49	7,024.49	7,024.49	7,024.49	7,024.49
3,600	3,171.39	3,171.39	3,171.39	3,171.39	3,171.39	8,300	7,108.25	7,108.25	7,108.25	7,108.25	7,108.25
3,700	3,255.16	3,255.16	3,255.16	3,255.16	3,255.16	8,400	7,192.02	7,192.02	7,192.02	7,192.02	7,192.02
3,800	3,338.92	3,338.92	3,338.92	3,338.92	3,338.92	8,500	7,275.78	7,275.78	7,275.78	7,275.78	7,275.78
3,900	3,422.68	3,422.68	3,422.68	3,422.68	3,422.68	8,600	7,359.54	7,359.54	7,359.54	7,359.54	7,359.54
4,000	3,506.45	3,506.45	3,506.45	3,506.45	3,506.45	8,700	7,443.31	7,443.31	7,443.31	7,443.31	7,443.31
4,100	3,590.21	3,590.21	3,590.21	3,590.21	3,590.21	8,800	7,527.07	7,527.07	7,527.07	7,527.07	7,527.07
4,200	3,673.97	3,673.97	3,673.97	3,673.97	3,673.97	8,900	7,610.83	7,610.83	7,610.83	7,610.83	7,610.83
4,300	3,757.73	3,757.73	3,757.73	3,757.73	3,757.73	9,000	7,694.60	7,694.60	7,694.60	7,694.60	7,694.60
4,400	3,841.50	3,841.50	3,841.50	3,841.50	3,841.50	9,100	7,778.36	7,778.36	7,778.36	7,778.36	7,778.36
4,500	3,925.26	3,925.26	3,925.26	3,925.26	3,925.26	9,200	7,862.12	7,862.12	7,862.12	7,862.12	7,862.12
4,600	4,009.02	4,009.02	4,009.02	4,009.02	4,009.02	9,300	7,945.88	7,945.88	7,945.88	7,945.88	7,945.88
4,700	4,092.79	4,092.79	4,092.79	4,092.79	4,092.79	9,400	8,029.65	8,029.65	8,029.65	8,029.65	8,029.65

Annual incom		Numbe	with depend r of adult de cluding spo	ependent	-,	Annual inco		Numbe	with depend r of adult do cluding spo	ependent	-,
	1	2	3	4	5 and more		1	2	3	4	5 and more
9,500 9,600	8,113.41 8,197.17	8,113.41 8,197.17	8,113.41 8,197.17	8,113.41 8,197.17	8,113.41 8,197.17	14,200 14,300	12,050.27 12,134.03	12,050.27 12,134.03	12,050.27 12,134.03	12,050.27 12,134.03	12,050.27 12,134.03
9,700	8,280.94	8,280.94	8,280.94	8,280.94	8,280.94	14,400	12,217.80	12,217.80	12,217.80	12,217.80	12,217.80
9,800	8,364.70	8,364.70	8,364.70	8,364.70	8,364.70	14,500	12,301.56	12,301.56	12,301.56	12,301.56	12,301.56
9,900	8,448.46	8,448.46	8,448.46	8,448.46	8,448.46	14,600	12,385.32	12,385.32	12,385.32	12,385.32	12,385.32
10,000	8,532.23	8,532.23	8,532.23	8,532.23	8,532.23	14,700	12,469.09	12,469.09	12,469.09	12,469.09	12,469.09
10,100	8,615.99	8,615.99	8,615.99	8,615.99	8,615.99	14,800	12,552.85	12,552.85	12,552.85	12,552.85	12,552.85
10,200	8,699.75	8,699.75	8,699.75	8,699.75	8,699.75	14,900	12,636.61	12,636.61	12,636.61	12,636.61	12,636.61
10,300	8,783.51	8,783.51	8,783.51	8,783.51	8,783.51	15,000	12,720.38	12,720.38	12,720.38	12,720.38	12,720.38
10,400	8,867.28	8,867.28	8,867.28	8,867.28	8,867.28	15,100	12,804.14	12,804.14	12,804.14	12,804.14	12,804.14
10,500	8,951.04	8,951.04	8,951.04	8,951.04	8,951.04	15,200	12,887.90	12,887.90	12,887.90	12,887.90	12,887.90
10,600	9,034.80	9,034.80	9,034.80	9,034.80	9,034.80	15,300	12,971.66	12,971.66	12,971.66	12,971.66	12,971.66
10,700	9,118.57	9,118.57	9,118.57	9,118.57	9,118.57	15,400	13,055.43	13,055.43	13,055.43	13,055.43	13,055.43
10,800	9,202.33	9,202.33	9,202.33	9,202.33	9,202.33	15,500	13,139.19	13,139.19	13,139.19	13,139.19	13,139.19
10,900	9,286.09	9,286.09	9,286.09	9,286.09	9,286.09	15,600	13,222.95	13,222.95	13,222.95	13,222.95	13,222.95
11,000	9,369.86	9,369.86	9,369.86	9,369.86	9,369.86	15,700	13,306.72	13,306.72	13,306.72	13,306.72	13,306.72
11,100	9,453.62	9,453.62	9,453.62	9,453.62	9,453.62	15,800	13,390.48	13,390.48	13,390.48	13,390.48	13,390.48
11,200	9,537.38	9,537.38	9,537.38	9,537.38	9,537.38	15,900	13,474.24	13,474.24	13,474.24	13,474.24	13,474.24
11,300	9,621.14	9,621.14	9,621.14	9,621.14	9,621.14	16,000	13,558.01	13,558.01	13,558.01	13,558.01	13,558.01
11,400	9,704.91	9,704.91	9,704.91	9,704.91	9,704.91	16,100	13,630.88	13,630.88	13,630.88	13,630.88	13,630.88
11,500	9,788.67	9,788.67	9,788.67	9,788.67	9,788.67	16,200	13,703.46	13,703.46	13,703.46	13,703.46	13,703.46
11,600	9,872.43	9,872.43	9,872.43	9,872.43	9,872.43	16,300	13,776.03	13,776.03	13,776.03	13,776.03	13,776.03
11,700	9,956.20	9,956.20	9,956.20	9,956.20	9,956.20	16,400	13,848.60	13,848.60	13,848.60	13,848.60	13,848.60
11,800	10,039.96	10,039.96	10,039.96	10,039.96	10,039.96	16,500	13,921.17	13,921.17	13,921.17	13,921.17	13,921.17
11,900	10,123.72	10,123.72	10,123.72	10,123.72	10,123.72	16,600	13,993.75	13,993.75	13,993.75	13,993.75	13,993.75
12,000	10,207.49	10,207.49	10,207.49	10,207.49	10,207.49	16,700	14,066.32	14,066.32	14,066.32	14,066.32	14,066.32
12,100	10,291.25	10,291.25	10,291.25	10,291.25	10,291.25	16,800	14,138.89	14,138.89	14,138.89	14,138.89	14,138.89
12,200	10,375.01	10,375.01	10,375.01	10,375.01	10,375.01	16,900	14,211.46	14,211.46	14,211.46	14,211.46	14,211.46
12,300	10,458.77	10,458.77	10,458.77	10,458.77	10,458.77	17,000	14,284.03	14,284.03	14,284.03	14,284.03	14,284.03
12,400	10,542.54	10,542.54	10,542.54	10,542.54	10,542.54	17,100	14,356.61	14,356.61	14,356.61	14,356.61	14,356.61
12,500	10,626.30	10,626.30	10,626.30	10,626.30	10,626.30	17,200	14,429.18	14,429.18	14,429.18	14,429.18	14,429.18
12,600	10,710.06	10,710.06	10,710.06	10,710.06	10,710.06	17,300	14,501.75	14,501.75	14,501.75	14,501.75	14,501.75
12,700	10,793.83	10,793.83	10,793.83	10,793.83	10,793.83	17,400	14,574.32	14,574.32	14,574.32	14,574.32	14,574.32
12,800	10,877.59	10,877.59	10,877.59	10,877.59	10,877.59	17,500	14,646.90	14,646.90	14,646.90	14,646.90	14,646.90
12,900	10,961.35	10,961.35	10,961.35	10,961.35	10,961.35	17,600	14,719.47	14,719.47	14,719.47	14,719.47	14,719.47
13,000	11,045.12	11,045.12	11,045.12	11,045.12	11,045.12	17,700	14,792.04	14,792.04	14,792.04	14,792.04	14,792.04
13,100	11,128.88	11,128.88	11,128.88	11,128.88	11,128.88	17,800	14,864.61	14,864.61	14,864.61	14,864.61	14,864.61
		11,212.64			11,212.64			14,937.18			14,937.18
				11,296.40	11,296.40		15,009.76			15,009.76	15,009.76
	11,380.17	11,380.17	11,380.17	11,380.17	11,380.17		15,082.33	15,082.33	15,082.33	15,082.33	15,082.33
	11,463.93 11,547.69	11,463.93 11,547.69	11,463.93 11,547.69	11,463.93 11,547.69	11,463.93 11,547.69		15,154.90	15,154.90	15,154.90 15,227.47	15,154.90 15,227.47	15,154.90 15,227.47
	11,547.69	11,547.69	11,547.69	11,631.46	11,631.46		15,227.47 15,300.05	15,227.47 15,300.05		15,300.05	15,300.05
	11,031.40	11,031.40	11,031.40	11,031.40	11,031.40		15,300.03	15,300.03		15,372.62	15,372.62
13,900	11,713.22	11,713.22	11,713.22	11,713.22	11,713.22		15,372.02	15,372.02	15,372.02	15,445.19	15,372.02
14,000	11,796.96	11,796.96	11,798.98	11,798.98	11,798.98		15,517.76	15,517.76	15,517.76	15,517.76	15,517.76
	11,966.51	11,966.51		11,966.51	11,966.51		15,590.33		15,590.33		15,590.33
1.,100	- 1,, 50.51	- 1,7 50.51	- 1,7 30.01	- 1,7 30.51	- 1,7 00.01	10,000	-0,0,0,0	-0,0,0,0	-0,0,0,0	-0,070.00	-0,0000

Annual incom	-	Numbe	with depend r of adult do cluding spo	ependent		Annual inco	0	Numbe	with depend er of adult do ecluding spo	ependent	
	1	2	3	4	5 and more		1	2	3	4	5 and more
18,900	15,662.91	15,662.91	15,662.91	15,662.91	15,662.91	23,600	19,034.20	19,073.80	19,073.80	19,073.80	19,073.80
19,000	15,735.48	15,735.48	15,735.48	15,735.48	15,735.48	23,700	19,092.38	19,146.38	19,146.38	19,146.38	19,146.38
19,100	15,808.05	15,808.05	15,808.05	15,808.05	15,808.05	23,800	19,150.55	19,218.95	19,218.95	19,218.95	19,218.95
19,200	15,880.62	15,880.62	15,880.62	15,880.62	15,880.62	23,900	19,208.72	19,291.52	19,291.52	19,291.52 19,364.09	19,291.52
19,300 19,400	15,953.20 16,025.77	15,953.20 16,025.77	15,953.20 16,025.77	15,953.20 16,025.77	15,953.20 16,025.77	24,000 24,100	19,266.89 19,325.06	19,364.09 19,436.66	19,364.09 19,436.66	19,304.09	19,364.09 19,436.66
19,500	16,098.34	16,023.77	16,098.34	16,023.77	16,023.77	24,200	19,323.00	19,430.00	19,430.00	19,430.00	19,430.00
19,600	16,170.91	16,170.91	16,170.91	16,170.91	16,170.91	24,300	19,441.41	19,581.81	19,581.81	19,581.81	19,581.81
19,700	16,243.49	16,243.49	16,243.49	16,243.49	16,243.49	24,400	19,499.58	19,654.38	19,654.38	19,654.38	19,654.38
19,800	16,316.06	16,316.06	16,316.06	16,316.06	16,316.06	24,500	19,557.75	19,726.95	19,726.95	19,726.95	19,726.95
19,900	16,388.63	16,388.63	16,388.63	16,388.63	16,388.63	24,600	19,615.93	19,799.53	19,799.53	19,799.53	19,799.53
20,000	16,461.20	16,461.20	16,461.20	16,461.20	16,461.20	24,700	19,674.10	19,872.10	19,872.10	19,872.10	19,872.10
20,100	16,533.77	16,533.77	16,533.77	16,533.77	16,533.77	24,800	19,732.27	19,944.67	19,944.67	19,944.67	19,944.67
20,200	16,606.35	16,606.35	16,606.35	16,606.35	16,606.35	24,900	19,790.44	20,017.24	20,017.24	20,017.24	20,017.24
20,300	16,678.92	16,678.92	16,678.92	16,678.92	16,678.92	25,000	19,848.62	20,089.82	20,089.82	20,089.82	20,089.82
20,400	16,751.49	16,751.49	16,751.49	16,751.49	16,751.49	25,100	19,906.79	20,162.39	20,162.39	20,162.39	20,162.39
20,500	16,824.06	16,824.06	16,824.06	16,824.06	16,824.06	25,200	19,964.96	20,234.96	20,234.96	20,234.96	20,234.96
20,600	16,896.64	16,896.64	16,896.64	16,896.64	16,896.64	25,300	20,023.13	20,307.53	20,307.53	20,307.53	20,307.53
20,700	16,969.21	16,969.21	16,969.21	16,969.21	16,969.21	25,400	20,081.30	20,380.10	20,380.10	20,380.10	20,380.10
20,800	17,041.78	17,041.78	17,041.78	17,041.78	17,041.78	25,500	20,139.48	20,452.68	20,452.68	20,452.68	20,452.68
20,900 21,000	17,114.35 17,186.92	17,114.35 17,186.92	17,114.35 17,186.92	17,114.35 17,186.92	17,114.35 17,186.92	25,600 25,700	20,197.65 20,255.82	20,525.25 20,597.82	20,525.25 20,597.82	20,525.25 20,597.82	20,525.25 20,597.82
21,100	17,180.92	17,180.92	17,180.92	17,180.92	17,180.92	25,800	20,233.82	20,670.39	20,670.39	20,670.39	20,670.39
21,200	17,332.07	17,332.07	17,332.07	17,332.07	17,332.07	25,900	20,372.17	20,742.97	20,742.97	20,742.97	20,742.97
21,300	17,404.64	17,404.64	17,404.64	17,404.64	17,404.64	26,000	20,430.34	20,815.54	20,815.54	20,815.54	20,815.54
21,400	17,477.21	17,477.21	17,477.21	17,477.21	17,477.21	26,100	20,488.51	20,888.11	20,888.11	20,888.11	20,888.11
21,500	17,549.79	17,549.79	17,549.79	17,549.79	17,549.79	26,200	20,546.68	20,960.68	20,960.68	20,960.68	20,960.68
21,600	17,622.36	17,622.36	17,622.36	17,622.36	17,622.36	26,300	20,604.85	21,033.25	21,033.25	21,033.25	21,033.25
21,700	17,694.93	17,694.93	17,694.93	17,694.93	17,694.93	26,400	20,663.03	21,105.83	21,105.83	21,105.83	21,105.83
21,800	17,767.50	17,767.50	17,767.50	17,767.50	17,767.50	26,500	20,721.20	21,178.40	21,178.40	21,178.40	21,178.40
21,900	17,840.08	17,840.08	17,840.08	17,840.08	17,840.08	26,600	20,779.37	21,250.97	21,250.97	21,250.97	21,250.97
22,000	17,912.65	17,912.65	17,912.65	17,912.65	17,912.65	26,700	20,837.54	21,323.54	21,323.54	21,323.54	21,323.54
22,100	17,985.22	17,985.22	17,985.22	17,985.22	17,985.22	26,800	20,895.72	21,396.12	21,396.12	21,396.12	21,396.12
22,200	18,057.79	18,057.79	18,057.79	18,057.79	18,057.79	26,900	20,953.89	21,458.79	21,468.69	21,468.69	21,468.69
22,300 22,400	18,130.36	18,130.36	18,130.36	18,130.36	18,130.36	27,000	21,012.06	21,516.96	21,541.26	21,541.26	21,541.26
22,500	18,202.94 18,275.51	18,202.94 18,275.51	18,202.94 18,275.51	18,202.94 18,275.51	18,202.94 18,275.51	27,100 27,200	21,070.23 21,128.41	21,575.13 21,633.31	21,613.83 21,686.41	21,613.83 21,686.41	21,613.83 21,686.41
22,500	18,348.08	18,348.08	18,348.08	18,348.08	18,348.08	27,200	21,126.41	21,691.48	21,758.98	21,758.98	21,758.98
22,700	18,420.65	18,420.65	18,420.65	18,420.65	18,420.65	27,400	21,244.75	21,749.65	21,831.55	21,831.55	21,831.55
22,800	18,493.23	18,493.23	18,493.23	18,493.23	18,493.23	27,500	21,302.92	21,807.82	21,904.12	21,904.12	21,904.12
22,900	18,565.80	18,565.80	18,565.80	18,565.80	18,565.80	27,600	21,361.09	21,865.99	21,976.69	21,976.69	21,976.69
23,000	18,638.37	18,638.37	18,638.37	18,638.37	18,638.37	27,700	21,419.27	21,924.17	22,049.27	22,049.27	22,049.27
23,100	18,710.94	18,710.94	18,710.94	18,710.94	18,710.94	27,800	21,477.44	21,982.34	22,121.84	22,121.84	22,121.84
23,200	18,783.51	18,783.51	18,783.51	18,783.51	18,783.51	27,900	21,535.61	22,040.51	22,194.41	22,194.41	22,194.41
23,300	18,856.09	18,856.09	18,856.09	18,856.09	18,856.09	28,000	21,593.78	22,098.68	22,266.98	22,266.98	22,266.98
23,400	18,917.86	18,928.66	18,928.66	18,928.66	18,928.66	28,100	21,649.44	22,154.34	22,339.56	22,339.56	22,339.56
23,500	18,976.03	19,001.23	19,001.23	19,001.23	19,001.23	28,200	21,704.01	22,208.91	22,412.13	22,412.13	22,412.13

	Worker with dependent spouse Annual gross Number of adult dependent						(JU /U UI WCIĘ	sincu nei m	Julic 101 200	(3)
	Annual gross income Number of adult dependent (including spouse) 5 and						gross me	Numbe	with depend er of adult de acluding spo	ependent	
					5 and						5 and
	1	2	3	4	more		1	2	3	4	more
28,300	21,758.58	22,263.48	22,484.70	22,484.70	22,484.70	33,000	24,323.48	24,828.38	25,293.68	25,758.98	25,895.60
28,400	21,738.38	22,203.46	22,557.27	22,557.27	22,557.27	33,100	24,323.46	24,882.95	25,293.08	25,813.55	25,968.17
28,500	21,867.72	22,372.62	22,629.84	22,629.84	22,629.84	33,200	24,432.62	24,937.52	25,402.82	25,868.12	26,040.74
28,600	21,922.30	22,427.20	22,702.42	22,702.42	22,702.42	33,300	24,487.19	24,992.09	25,457.39	25,922.69	26,113.31
28,700	21,976.87	22,481.77	22,774.99	22,774.99	22,774.99	33,400	24,541.77	25,046.67	25,511.97	25,977.27	26,185.89
28,800	22,031.44	22,536.34	22,847.56	22,847.56	22,847.56	33,500	24,596.34	25,101.24	25,566.54	26,031.84	26,258.46
28,900	22,086.01	22,590.91	22,920.13	22,920.13	22,920.13	33,600	24,650.91	25,155.81	25,621.11	26,086.41	26,331.03
29,000	22,140.59	22,645.49	22,992.71	22,992.71	22,992.71	33,700	24,705.48	25,210.38	25,675.68	26,140.98	26,403.60
29,100	22,195.16	22,700.06	23,065.28	23,065.28	23,065.28	33,800	24,760.05	25,264.95	25,730.25	26,195.55	26,476.17
29,200	22,249.73	22,754.63	23,137.85	23,137.85	23,137.85	33,900	24,810.61	25,315.51	25,780.81	26,246.11	26,544.73
29,300	22,304.30	22,809.20	23,210.42	23,210.42	23,210.42	34,000	24,860.68	25,365.58	25,830.88	26,296.18	26,612.80
29,400	22,358.87	22,863.77	23,282.99	23,282.99	23,282.99	34,100	24,910.74	25,415.64	25,880.94	26,346.24	26,680.86
29,500	22,413.45	22,918.35	23,355.57	23,355.57	23,355.57	34,200	24,960.80	25,465.70	25,931.00	26,396.30	26,748.92
29,600	22,468.02	22,972.92	23,428.14	23,428.14	23,428.14	34,300	25,010.87	25,515.77	25,981.07	26,446.37	26,816.99
29,700	22,522.59	23,027.49	23,492.79	23,500.71	23,500.71	34,400	25,060.93	25,565.83	26,031.13	26,496.43	26,885.05
29,800	22,577.16	23,082.06	23,547.36	23,573.28	23,573.28	34,500	25,110.99	25,615.89	26,081.19	26,546.49	26,953.11
29,900	22,631.74	23,136.64	23,601.94	23,645.86	23,645.86	34,600	25,161.06	25,665.96	26,131.26	26,596.56	27,021.18
30,000	22,686.31	23,191.21	23,656.51	23,718.43	23,718.43	34,700	25,211.12	25,716.02	26,181.32	26,646.62	27,089.24
30,100	22,740.88	23,245.78	23,711.08	23,791.00	23,791.00	34,800	25,261.18	25,766.08	26,231.38	26,696.68	27,157.30
30,200	22,795.45	23,300.35	23,765.65	23,863.57	23,863.57	34,900	25,311.25	25,816.15	26,281.45	26,746.75	27,212.05
30,300	22,850.03	23,354.93	23,820.23	23,936.15	23,936.15	35,000	25,361.31	25,866.21	26,331.51	26,796.81	27,262.11
30,400	22,904.60	23,409.50	23,874.80	24,008.72	24,008.72	35,100	25,411.37	25,916.27	26,381.57	26,846.87	27,312.17
30,500 30,600	22,959.17 23,013.74	23,464.07 23,518.64	23,929.37 23,983.94	24,081.29 24,153.86	24,081.29 24,153.86	35,200 35,300	25,461.44 25,511.50	25,966.34 26,016.40	26,431.64 26,481.70	26,896.94 26,947.00	27,362.24 27,412.30
30,700	23,068.31	23,573.21	24,038.51	24,133.80	24,133.80	35,400	25,561.56	26,066.46	26,531.76	26,997.06	27,462.36
30,800	23,122.89	23,627.79	24,093.09	24,220.43	24,299.01	35,500	25,611.63	26,116.53	26,581.83	27,047.13	27,512.43
30,900	23,177.46	23,682.36	24,147.66	24,371.58	24,371.58	35,600	25,661.69	26,166.59	26,631.89	27,097.19	27,562.49
31,000	23,232.03	23,736.93	24,202.23	24,444.15	24,444.15	35,700	25,711.75	26,216.65	26,681.95	27,147.25	27,612.55
31,100	23,286.60	23,791.50	24,256.80	24,516.72	24,516.72	35,800	25,761.82	26,266.72	26,732.02	27,197.32	27,662.62
31,200	23,341.18	23,846.08	24,311.38	24,589.30	24,589.30	35,900	25,811.88	26,316.78	26,782.08	27,247.38	27,712.68
31,300	23,395.75	23,900.65	24,365.95	24,661.87	24,661.87	36,000	25,861.94	26,366.84	26,832.14	27,297.44	27,762.74
31,400	23,450.32	23,955.22	24,420.52	24,734.44	24,734.44	36,100	25,912.01	26,416.91	26,882.21	27,347.51	27,812.81
31,500	23,504.89	24,009.79	24,475.09	24,807.01	24,807.01	36,200	25,962.07	26,466.97	26,932.27	27,397.57	27,862.87
31,600	23,559.46	24,064.36	24,529.66	24,879.58	24,879.58	36,300	26,012.13	26,517.03	26,982.33	27,447.63	27,912.93
31,700	23,614.04	24,118.94	24,584.24	24,952.16	24,952.16	36,400	26,062.20	26,567.10	27,032.40	27,497.70	27,963.00
31,800	23,668.61	24,173.51	24,638.81	25,024.73	25,024.73	36,500	26,112.26	26,617.16	27,082.46	27,547.76	28,013.06
31,900	23,723.18	24,228.08	24,693.38	25,097.30	25,097.30	36,600	26,162.32	26,667.22	27,132.52	27,597.82	28,063.12
		24,282.65			25,169.87				27,182.59		28,113.19
		24,337.23			25,242.45		26,262.45		27,232.65		28,163.25
	23,886.90			25,315.02	25,315.02	36,900	26,312.51	26,817.41		27,748.01	28,213.31
	23,941.47	24,446.37	24,911.67	25,376.97	25,387.59	37,000	26,362.57	26,867.47	27,332.77		28,263.37
	23,996.04		24,966.24	25,431.54	25,460.16	37,100	26,412.64	26,917.54	27,382.84		28,313.44
	24,050.62	24,555.52	25,020.82	25,486.12	25,532.74	37,200	26,462.70	26,967.60		27,898.20	28,363.50
	24,105.19	24,610.09	25,075.39	25,540.69	25,605.31	37,300	26,512.76	27,017.66	27,482.96		28,413.56
	24,159.76	24,664.66	25,129.96	25,595.26	25,677.88	37,400	26,562.83	27,067.73		27,998.33	28,463.63
	24,214.33	24,719.23	25,184.53	25,649.83	25,750.45	37,500	26,612.89	27,117.79	27,583.09	28,048.39	28,513.69
34,900	24,268.90	24,773.00	25,239.10	43,704.40	25,823.02	37,600	20,002.93	21,101.03	27,633.15	40,070.43	28,563.75

Annual incom		ent spouse ependent use)	-,	Annual gross income Worker with dependent spouse Number of adult dependent (including spouse)				ependent	-,		
	1	2	3	4	5 and more		1	2	3	4	5 and more
37,700 37,800	26,713.02 26,763.08	27,217.92 27,267.98	27,683.22 27,733.28	28,148.52 28,198.58	28,613.82 28,663.88	42,400 42,500	29,168.66 29,224.13	29,673.56 29,729.03	30,138.86 30,194.33	30,604.16 30,659.63	31,069.46 31,124.93
37,900	26,813.14	27,318.04	27,783.34	28,248.64	28,713.94	42,600	29,279.60	29,784.50	30,249.80	30,715.10	31,180.40
38,000	26,863.21	27,368.11	27,833.41	28,298.71	28,764.01	42,700	29,335.06	29,839.96	30,305.26	30,770.56	31,235.86
38,100	26,913.27	27,418.17	27,883.47	28,348.77	28,814.07	42,800	29,390.53	29,895.43	30,360.73	30,826.03	31,291.33
38,200	26,963.33	27,468.23	27,933.53	28,398.83	28,864.13	42,900	29,446.00	29,950.90	30,416.20	30,881.50	31,346.80
38,300	27,013.40	27,518.30	27,983.60	28,448.90	28,914.20	43,000	29,501.46	30,006.36	30,471.66	30,936.96	31,402.26
38,400	27,063.46	27,568.36	28,033.66	28,498.96	28,964.26	43,100	29,556.93	30,061.83	30,527.13	30,992.43	31,457.73
38,500	27,113.52	27,618.42	28,083.72	28,549.02	29,014.32	43,200	29,612.40	30,117.30	30,582.60	31,047.90	31,513.20
38,600	27,163.59	27,668.49	28,133.79	28,599.09	29,064.39	43,300	29,667.87	30,172.77	30,638.07	31,103.37	31,568.67
38,700	27,213.65	27,718.55	28,183.85	28,649.15	29,114.45	43,400	29,723.33	30,228.23	30,693.53	31,158.83	31,624.13
38,800	27,263.71	27,768.61	28,233.91	28,699.21	29,164.51	43,500	29,778.80	30,283.70	30,749.00	31,214.30	31,679.60
38,900	27,313.78	27,818.68	28,283.98	28,749.28	29,214.58	43,600	29,834.27	30,339.17	30,804.47	31,269.77	31,735.07
39,000	27,363.84	27,868.74	28,334.04	28,799.34	29,264.64	43,700	29,889.73	30,394.63	30,859.93	31,325.23	31,790.53
39,100	27,415.45	27,920.35	28,385.65	28,850.95	29,316.25	43,800	29,945.20	30,450.10	30,915.40	31,380.70	31,846.00
39,200	27,467.05	27,971.95	28,437.25	28,902.55	29,367.85	43,900	30,000.67	30,505.57	30,970.87	31,436.17	31,901.47
39,300	27,518.66	28,023.56	28,488.86	28,954.16	29,419.46	44,000	30,056.13	30,561.03	31,026.33	31,491.63	31,956.93
39,400	27,570.27	28,075.17	28,540.47	29,005.77	29,471.07	44,100	30,111.60	30,616.50	31,081.80	31,547.10	32,012.40
39,500	27,621.88	28,126.78	28,592.08	29,057.38	29,522.68	44,200	30,167.07	30,671.97	31,137.27	31,602.57	32,067.87
39,600	27,673.48	28,178.38	28,643.68	29,108.98	29,574.28	44,300	30,222.54	30,727.44	31,192.74	31,658.04	32,123.34
39,700	27,725.09	28,229.99	28,695.29	29,160.59	29,625.89	44,400	30,278.00	30,782.90	31,248.20	31,713.50	32,178.80
39,800	27,776.70	28,281.60	28,746.90	29,212.20	29,677.50	44,500	30,333.47	30,838.37	31,303.67	31,768.97	32,234.27
39,900	27,828.30	28,333.20	28,798.50	29,263.80	29,729.10	44,600	30,388.94	30,893.84	31,359.14	31,824.44	32,289.74
40,000	27,879.91	28,384.81	28,850.11	29,315.41	29,780.71	44,700	30,444.40	30,949.30	31,414.60	31,879.90	32,345.20
40,100	27,931.52	28,436.42	28,901.72	29,367.02	29,832.32	44,800	30,499.87	31,004.77	31,470.07	31,935.37	32,400.67
40,200	27,983.13	28,488.03	28,953.33	29,418.63	29,883.93	44,900	30,555.34	31,060.24	31,525.54	31,990.84	32,456.14
40,300 40,400	28,034.73	28,539.63	29,004.93 29,056.54	29,470.23	29,935.53	45,000	30,610.80	31,115.70	31,581.00 31,636.47	32,046.30	32,511.60
40,400	28,086.34 28,137.95	28,591.24 28,642.85	29,030.34	29,521.84 29,573.45	29,987.14 30,038.75	45,100 45,200	30,666.27 30,721.74	31,171.17 31,226.64	31,691.94	32,101.77 32,157.24	32,567.07 32,622.54
40,600	28,189.56	28,694.46	29,159.76	29,625.06	30,036.73	45,300	30,777.21	31,282.11	31,747.41	32,137.24	32,678.01
40,700	28,241.16	28,746.06	29,139.70	29,676.66	30,141.96	45,400	30,832.67	31,337.57	31,802.87	32,268.17	32,733.47
40,800	28,292.77	28,797.67	29,262.97	29,728.27	30,141.50	45,500	30,888.14	31,393.04	31,858.34	32,323.64	32,788.94
40,900	28,344.38	28,849.28	29,314.58	29,779.88	30,245.18	45,600	30,943.61	31,448.51	31,913.81	32,379.11	32,844.41
41,000	28,395.98	28,900.88	29,366.18	29,831.48	30,296.78	45,700	30,999.07	31,503.97	31,969.27	32,434.57	32,899.87
41,100	28,447.59	28,952.49	29,417.79	29,883.09	30,348.39	45,800	31,054.54	31,559.44	32,024.74	32,490.04	32,955.34
41,200	28,503.06	29,007.96	29,473.26	29,938.56	30,403.86	45,900	31,110.01	31,614.91	32,080.21	32,545.51	33,010.81
41,300	28,558.53	29,063.43	29,528.73	29,994.03	30,459.33	46,000	31,165.47	31,670.37	32,135.67	32,600.97	33,066.27
41,400		29,118.89	29,584.19	30,049.49	30,514.79	46,100			32,191.14	- ,	33,121.74
			29,639.66	30,104.96	30,570.26				32,246.61		33,177.21
	28,724.93	29,229.83	29,695.13	30,160.43	30,625.73		31,331.88	31,836.78	32,302.08		33,232.68
	28,780.39		29,750.59	30,215.89	30,681.19		31,387.34	31,892.24	32,357.54		33,288.14
	28,835.86	29,340.76	29,806.06	30,271.36	30,736.66	46,500	31,442.81	31,947.71		32,878.31	33,343.61
	28,891.33	29,396.23	29,861.53	30,326.83	30,792.13		31,498.28	32,003.18		32,933.78	33,399.08
	28,946.79		29,916.99	30,382.29	30,847.59		31,553.74	32,058.64	32,523.94		33,454.54
	29,002.26	29,507.16	29,972.46	30,437.76	30,903.06	46,800	31,609.21	32,114.11	32,579.41	33,044.71	33,510.01
	29,057.73	29,562.63	30,027.93	30,493.23	30,958.53	,	31,664.68	32,169.58	,	33,100.18	33,565.48
	29,113.20	29,618.10		30,548.70	31,014.00				32,690.34		33,620.94

	Worker with dependent spouse						(JU /U UI WCIĘ	sincu net m	come for 200	(3)
Annual gross Number of adult dependent income (including spouse) 5 and						Annual incom		Numbe	with depend er of adult d acluding spo	ependent	
					5 and						5 and
	1	2	3	4	more		1	2	3	4	more
47,100	31,775.61	32,280.51	32,745.81	33,211.11	33,676.41	51,600	34,271.63	34,776.53	35,241.83	35,707.13	36,172.43
47,200	31,831.08	32,335.98	32,801.28	33,266.58	33,731.88	51,700	34,327.09	34,831.99	35,297.29	35,762.59	36,227.89
47,300	31,886.55	32,391.45	32,856.75	33,322.05	33,787.35	51,800	34,382.56	34,887.46	35,352.76	35,818.06	36,283.36
47,400	31,942.01	32,446.91	32,912.21	33,377.51	33,842.81	51,900	34,438.03	34,942.93	35,408.23	35,873.53	36,338.83
47,500	31,997.48	32,502.38	32,967.68	33,432.98	33,898.28	52,000	34,493.49	34,998.39	35,463.69	35,928.99	36,394.29
47,600	32,052.95	32,557.85	33,023.15	33,488.45	33,953.75	52,100	34,548.96	35,053.86	35,519.16	35,984.46	36,449.76
47,700	32,108.41	32,613.31	33,078.61	33,543.91	34,009.21	52,200	34,604.43	35,109.33	35,574.63	36,039.93	36,505.23
47,800	32,163.88	32,668.78	33,134.08	33,599.38	34,064.68	52,300	34,659.90	35,164.80	35,630.10	36,095.40	36,560.70
47,900	32,219.35	32,724.25	33,189.55	33,654.85	34,120.15	52,400	34,715.36	35,220.26	35,685.56	36,150.86	36,616.16
48,000	32,274.81	32,779.71	33,245.01	33,710.31	34,175.61	52,500	34,770.83	35,275.73	35,741.03	36,206.33	36,671.63
48,100	32,330.28	32,835.18	33,300.48	33,765.78	34,231.08	52,600	34,826.30	35,331.20	35,796.50	36,261.80	36,727.10
48,200	32,385.75	32,890.65	33,355.95	33,821.25	34,286.55	52,700	34,881.76	35,386.66	35,851.96	36,317.26	36,782.56
48,300	32,441.22	32,946.12	33,411.42	33,876.72	34,342.02	52,800	34,937.23	35,442.13	35,907.43	36,372.73	36,838.03
48,400	32,496.68	33,001.58	33,466.88	33,932.18	34,397.48	52,900	34,992.70	35,497.60	35,962.90	36,428.20	36,893.50
48,500	32,552.15	33,057.05	33,522.35	33,987.65	34,452.95	53,000	35,048.16	35,553.06	36,018.36	36,483.66	36,948.96
48,600	32,607.62	33,112.52	33,577.82	34,043.12	34,508.42	53,100	35,103.63	35,608.53	36,073.83	36,539.13	37,004.43
48,700	32,663.08	33,167.98	33,633.28	34,098.58	34,563.88	53,200	35,159.10	35,664.00	36,129.30	36,594.60	37,059.90
48,800	32,718.55	33,223.45	33,688.75	34,154.05	34,619.35	53,300	35,214.57	35,719.47	36,184.77	36,650.07	37,115.37
48,900	32,774.02	33,278.92	33,744.22	34,209.52	34,674.82	53,400	35,270.03	35,774.93	36,240.23	36,705.53	37,170.83
49,000	32,829.48	33,334.38	33,799.68	34,264.98	34,730.28	53,500	35,325.50	35,830.40	36,295.70	36,761.00	37,226.30
49,100	32,884.95	33,389.85	33,855.15	34,320.45	34,785.75	53,600	35,380.97	35,885.87	36,351.17	36,816.47	37,281.77
49,200	32,940.42	33,445.32	33,910.62	34,375.92	34,841.22	53,700	35,436.43	35,941.33	36,406.63	36,871.93	37,337.23
49,300	32,995.89	33,500.79	33,966.09	34,431.39	34,896.69	53,800	35,491.90	35,996.80	36,462.10	36,927.40	37,392.70
49,400	33,051.35	33,556.25	34,021.55	34,486.85	34,952.15	53,900	35,547.37	36,052.27	36,517.57	36,982.87	37,448.17
49,500	33,106.82	33,611.72	34,077.02	34,542.32	35,007.62	54,000	35,602.83	36,107.73	36,573.03	37,038.33	37,503.63
49,600 49,700	33,162.29	33,667.19	34,132.49	34,597.79 34,653.25	35,063.09	54,100	35,658.30	36,163.20	36,628.50	37,093.80 37,149.27	37,559.10
49,700	33,217.75 33,273.22	33,722.65 33,778.12	34,187.95 34,243.42	34,708.72	35,118.55 35,174.02	54,200 54,300	35,713.77 35,769.24	36,218.67 36,274.14	36,683.97 36,739.44	37,149.27	37,614.57 37,670.04
49,900	33,328.69	33,833.59	34,298.89	34,764.19	35,229.49	54,400	35,824.70	36,329.60	36,794.90	37,260.20	37,070.04
50,000	33,384.15	33,889.05	34,354.35	34,819.65	35,284.95	54,500	35,880.17	36,385.07	36,850.37	37,200.20	37,723.30
50,100	33,439.62	33,944.52	34,409.82	34,875.12	35,340.42	54,600	35,935.64	36,440.54	36,905.84	37,313.07	37,836.44
50,200	33,495.09	33,999.99	34,465.29	34,930.59	35,395.89	54,700	35,991.10	36,496.00	36,961.30	37,426.60	37,891.90
50,300	33,550.56	34,055.46	34,520.76	34,986.06	35,451.36	54,800	36,046.57	36,551.47	37,016.77	37,482.07	37,947.37
50,400	33,606.02	34,110.92	34,576.22	35,041.52	35,506.82	54,900	36,102.04	36,606.94	37,072.24	37,537.54	38,002.84
50,500	33,661.49	34,166.39	34,631.69	35,096.99	35,562.29	55,000	36,157.50	36,662.40	37,127.70	37,593.00	38,058.30
50,600	33,716.96	34,221.86	34,687.16	35,152.46	35,617.76	55,100	36,212.97	36,717.87	37,183.17	37,648.47	38,113.77
50,700	33,772.42	34,277.32	34,742.62	35,207.92	35,673.22	55,200	36,268.44	36,773.34	37,238.64	37,703.94	38,169.24
	33,827.89		34,798.09		35,728.69		36,323.91		37,294.11		38,224.71
	33,883.36	34,388.26	34,853.56	35,318.86	35,784.16	55,400	36,379.37	36,884.27	37,349.57		38,280.17
51,000	33,938.82	34,443.72	34,909.02	35,374.32	35,839.62	55,500	36,434.84	36,939.74	37,405.04	37,870.34	38,335.64
51,100	33,994.29	34,499.19	34,964.49	35,429.79	35,895.09	55,600	36,490.31	36,995.21	37,460.51	37,925.81	38,391.11
	34,049.76	34,554.66	35,019.96	35,485.26	35,950.56	55,700	36,545.77	37,050.67	37,515.97	37,981.27	38,446.57
51,300	34,105.23	34,610.13	35,075.43	35,540.73	36,006.03	55,800	36,601.24	37,106.14	37,571.44		38,502.04
51,400	34,160.69	34,665.59	35,130.89	35,596.19	36,061.49	55,900	36,656.71	37,161.61	37,626.91	38,092.21	38,557.51
51,500	34,216.16	34,721.06	35,186.36	35,651.66	36,116.96	56,000	36,712.17	37,217.07	37,682.37	38,147.67	38,612.97

	(Income re (90% of weig	placement i hted net inc		5)			Income re (90% of weig	placement in		5)
Annual incom			h non-deper r of adult de	ndent spouse ependent		Annual incor	U	Worker with Number	h non-deper r of adult de		;
	0	1	2	3	4 and more		0	1	2	3	4 and more
100	88.22	88.22	88.22	88.22	88.22	4,900	4,260.31	4,260.31	4,260.31	4,260.31	4,260.31
200	176.44	176.44	176.44	176.44	176.44	5,000	4,344.08	4,344.08	4,344.08	4,344.08	4,344.08
300	264.65	264.65	264.65	264.65	264.65	5,100	4,427.84	4,427.84	4,427.84	4,427.84	4,427.84
400	352.87	352.87	352.87	352.87	352.87	5,200	4,511.60	4,511.60	4,511.60	4,511.60	4,511.60
500	441.09	441.09	441.09	441.09	441.09	5,300	4,595.36	4,595.36	4,595.36	4,595.36	4,595.36
600	529.31	529.31	529.31	529.31	529.31	5,400	4,679.13	4,679.13	4,679.13	4,679.13	4,679.13
700	617.53	617.53	617.53	617.53	617.53	5,500	4,762.89	4,762.89	4,762.89	4,762.89	4,762.89
800	705.74	705.74	705.74	705.74	705.74	5,600	4,846.65	4,846.65	4,846.65	4,846.65	4,846.65
900	793.96	793.96	793.96	793.96	793.96	5,700	4,930.42	4,930.42	4,930.42	4,930.42	4,930.42
1,000	882.18	882.18	882.18	882.18	882.18	5,800	5,014.18	5,014.18	5,014.18	5,014.18	5,014.18
1,100	970.40	970.40	970.40	970.40	970.40	5,900	5,097.94	5,097.94	5,097.94	5,097.94	5,097.94
1,200	1,058.62	1,058.62	1,058.62	1,058.62	1,058.62	6,000	5,181.71	5,181.71	5,181.71	5,181.71	5,181.71
1,300	1,146.83	1,146.83	1,146.83	1,146.83	1,146.83	6,100	5,265.47	5,265.47	5,265.47	5,265.47	5,265.47
1,400	1,235.05	1,235.05	1,235.05	1,235.05	1,235.05	6,200	5,349.23	5,349.23	5,349.23	5,349.23	5,349.23
1,500	1,323.27	1,323.27	1,323.27	1,323.27	1,323.27	6,300	5,432.99	5,432.99	5,432.99	5,432.99	5,432.99
1,600	1,411.49	1,411.49	1,411.49	1,411.49	1,411.49	6,400	5,516.76	5,516.76	5,516.76	5,516.76	5,516.76
1,700	1,499.71	1,499.71	1,499.71	1,499.71	1,499.71	6,500	5,600.52	5,600.52	5,600.52	5,600.52	5,600.52
1,800	1,587.92	1,587.92	1,587.92	1,587.92	1,587.92	6,600	5,684.28	5,684.28	5,684.28	5,684.28	5,684.28
1,900	1,676.14	1,676.14	1,676.14	1,676.14	1,676.14	6,700	5,768.05	5,768.05	5,768.05	5,768.05	5,768.05
2,000	1,764.36	1,764.36	1,764.36	1,764.36	1,764.36	6,800	5,851.81	5,851.81	5,851.81	5,851.81	5,851.81
2,100	1,852.58	1,852.58	1,852.58	1,852.58	1,852.58	6,900	5,935.57	5,935.57	5,935.57	5,935.57	5,935.57
2,200	1,940.80	1,940.80	1,940.80	1,940.80	1,940.80	7,000	6,019.34	6,019.34	6,019.34	6,019.34	6,019.34
2,300	2,029.01	2,029.01	2,029.01	2,029.01	2,029.01	7,100	6,103.10	6,103.10	6,103.10	6,103.10	6,103.10
2,400	2,117.23	2,117.23	2,117.23	2,117.23	2,117.23	7,200	6,186.86		6,186.86	6,186.86	6,186.86
2,500	2,205.45	2,205.45	2,205.45	2,205.45	2,205.45	7,300	6,270.62	6,270.62	6,270.62	6,270.62	6,270.62
2,600	2,293.67	2,293.67	2,293.67	2,293.67	2,293.67	7,400	6,354.39	6,354.39	6,354.39	6,354.39	6,354.39
2,700	2,381.89	2,381.89	2,381.89	2,381.89	2,381.89	7,500	6,438.15	6,438.15	6,438.15	6,438.15	6,438.15
2,800	2,470.10	2,470.10	2,470.10	2,470.10	2,470.10	7,600	6,521.91	6,521.91	6,521.91	6,521.91	6,521.91
2,900	2,558.32	2,558.32	2,558.32	2,558.32	2,558.32	7,700	6,605.68	6,605.68	6,605.68	6,605.68	6,605.68
3,000	2,646.54	2,646.54	2,646.54	2,646.54	2,646.54	7,800	6,689.44	6,689.44	6,689.44	6,689.44	6,689.44
3,100	2,734.76	2,734.76	2,734.76	2,734.76	2,734.76	7,900	6,773.20	6,773.20	6,773.20	6,773.20	6,773.20
3,200	2,822.98	2,822.98	2,822.98	2,822.98	2,822.98	8,000	6,856.97	6,856.97	6,856.97	6,856.97	6,856.97
3,300	2,911.19	2,911.19	2,911.19	2,911.19	2,911.19	8,100	6,940.73	6,940.73	6,940.73	6,940.73	6,940.73
3,400	2,999.41	2,999.41	2,999.41	2,999.41	2,999.41	8,200	7,024.49	7,024.49	7,024.49	7,024.49	7,024.49
3,500	3,087.63	3,087.63	3,087.63	3,087.63	3,087.63	8,300	7,108.25	7,108.25	7,108.25	7,108.25	7,108.25
3,600	3,171.39	3,171.39	3,171.39	3,171.39	3,171.39	8,400	7,192.02	7,192.02	7,192.02	7,192.02	7,192.02
3,700	3,255.16	3,255.16	3,255.16	3,255.16	3,255.16	8,500	7,275.78	7,275.78	7,275.78	7,275.78	7,275.78
3,800	3,338.92	3,338.92	3,338.92	3,338.92	3,338.92	8,600	7,356.02	7,356.02	7,356.02	7,356.02	7,356.02
3,900	3,422.68	3,422.68	3,422.68	3,422.68	3,422.68	8,700	7,428.60		7,428.60	7,428.60	7,428.60
4,000	3,506.45	3,506.45	3,506.45	3,506.45	3,506.45	8,800	7,501.17	7,501.17	7,501.17	7,501.17	7,501.17
4,100	3,590.21	3,590.21	3,590.21	3,590.21	3,590.21	8,900	7,573.74	7,573.74	7,573.74	7,573.74	7,573.74
4,200	3,673.97	3,673.97	3,673.97	3,673.97	3,673.97	9,000	7,646.31	7,646.31	7,646.31	7,646.31	7,646.31
4,300	3,757.73	3,757.73	3,757.73	3,757.73	3,757.73	9,100	7,718.88	7,718.88	7,718.88	7,718.88	7,718.88
4,400	3,841.50	3,841.50	3,841.50	3,841.50	3,841.50	9,200	7,791.46	7,791.46	7,791.46	7,791.46	7,791.46
4,500	3,925.26	3,925.26	3,925.26	3,925.26	3,925.26	9,300	7,864.03	7,864.03	7,864.03	7,864.03	7,864.03
4,600	4,009.02	4,009.02	4,009.02	4,009.02	4,009.02	9,400	7,936.60	7,936.60	7,936.60	7,936.60	7,936.60
4,700	4,092.79	4,092.79	4,092.79	4,092.79	4,092.79	9,500	8,009.17	8,009.17	8,009.17	8,009.17	8,009.17
4,800	4,176.55	4,176.55	4,176.55	4,176.55	4,176.55	9,600	8,081.75	8,081.75	8,081.75	8,081.75	8,081.75

Income replacement indemnities (90% of weighted net income for 2005)							Income replacement indemnities (90% of weighted net income for 2005)					
Annual gross income		Worker with non-dependent spouse Number of adult dependent			e	Annual inco	U	Worker with non-dependent spouse Number of adult dependent				
	0	1	2	3	4 and more		0	1	2	3	4 and more	
9,700	8,154.32	8,154.32	8,154.32	8,154.32	8,154.32	14,500	11,229.19	11,637.79	11,637.79	11,637.79	11,637.79	
9,800	8,226.89	8,226.89	8,226.89	8,226.89	8,226.89	14,600	11,287.36	11,710.36	11,710.36	11,710.36	11,710.36	
9,900	8,299.46	8,299.46	8,299.46	8,299.46	8,299.46	14,700	11,345.53	11,782.93	11,782.93	11,782.93	11,782.93	
10,000	8,372.04	8,372.04	8,372.04	8,372.04	8,372.04	14,800	11,403.70	11,855.50	11,855.50	11,855.50	11,855.50	
10,100	8,444.61	8,444.61	8,444.61	8,444.61	8,444.61	14,900	11,461.88	11,928.08	11,928.08	11,928.08	11,928.08	
10,200	8,517.18	8,517.18	8,517.18	8,517.18	8,517.18	15,000	11,520.05	12,000.65	12,000.65	12,000.65	12,000.65	
10,300	8,589.75	8,589.75	8,589.75	8,589.75	8,589.75	15,100	11,578.22	12,073.22	12,073.22	12,073.22	12,073.22	
10,400	8,662.32	8,662.32	8,662.32	8,662.32	8,662.32	15,200	11,636.39	12,141.29	12,145.79	12,145.79	12,145.79	
10,500	8,734.90	8,734.90	8,734.90	8,734.90	8,734.90	15,200	11,694.57	12,141.29	12,143.79	12,143.79	12,143.79	
10,600	8,807.47	8,807.47	8,807.47			15,400	11,752.74	12,155.47	12,210.37	12,210.37	12,210.37	
				8,807.47	8,807.47		11,732.74					
10,700	8,880.04	8,880.04	8,880.04	8,880.04	8,880.04	15,500		12,315.81	12,363.51	12,363.51	12,363.51	
10,800	8,952.61	8,952.61	8,952.61	8,952.61	8,952.61	15,600	11,869.08	12,373.98	12,436.08	12,436.08	12,436.08	
10,900	9,025.19	9,025.19	9,025.19	9,025.19	9,025.19	15,700	11,927.25	12,432.15	12,508.65	12,508.65	12,508.65	
11,000	9,097.76	9,097.76	9,097.76	9,097.76	9,097.76	15,800	11,985.43	12,490.33	12,581.23	12,581.23	12,581.23	
11,100	9,170.33	9,170.33	9,170.33	9,170.33	9,170.33	15,900	12,043.60	12,548.50	12,653.80	12,653.80	12,653.80	
11,200	9,242.90	9,242.90	9,242.90	9,242.90	9,242.90	16,000	12,101.77	12,606.67	12,726.37	12,726.37	12,726.37	
11,300	9,315.47	9,315.47	9,315.47	9,315.47	9,315.47	16,100	12,159.94	12,664.84	12,798.94	12,798.94	12,798.94	
11,400	9,388.05	9,388.05	9,388.05	9,388.05	9,388.05	16,200	12,218.12	12,723.02	12,871.52	12,871.52	12,871.52	
11,500	9,460.62	9,460.62	9,460.62	9,460.62	9,460.62	16,300	12,276.29	12,781.19	12,944.09	12,944.09	12,944.09	
11,600	9,533.19	9,533.19	9,533.19	9,533.19	9,533.19	16,400	12,334.46	12,839.36	13,016.66	13,016.66	13,016.66	
11,700	9,600.36	9,605.76	9,605.76	9,605.76	9,605.76	16,500	12,392.63	12,897.53	13,089.23	13,089.23	13,089.23	
11,800	9,658.54	9,678.34	9,678.34	9,678.34	9,678.34	16,600	12,450.80	12,955.70	13,161.80	13,161.80	13,161.80	
11,900	9,716.71	9,750.91	9,750.91	9,750.91	9,750.91	16,700	12,508.98	13,013.88	13,234.38	13,234.38	13,234.38	
12,000	9,774.88	9,823.48	9,823.48	9,823.48	9,823.48	16,800	12,567.15	13,072.05	13,306.95	13,306.95	13,306.95	
12,100	9,833.05	9,896.05	9,896.05	9,896.05	9,896.05	16,900	12,625.32	13,130.22	13,379.52	13,379.52	13,379.52	
12,200	9,891.23	9,968.63	9,968.63	9,968.63	9,968.63	17,000	12,683.49	13,188.39	13,452.09	13,452.09	13,452.09	
12,300	9,949.40	10,041.20	10,041.20	10,041.20	10,041.20	17,100	12,741.67	13,246.57	13,524.67	13,524.67	13,524.67	
12,400	10,007.57	10,113.77	10,113.77	10,113.77	10,113.77	17,200	12,799.84	13,304.74	13,597.24	13,597.24	13,597.24	
12,500	10,065.74	10,186.34	10,186.34	10,186.34	10,186.34	17,300	12,858.01	13,362.91	13,669.81	13,669.81	13,669.81	
12,600	10,123.91	10,258.91	10,258.91	10,258.91	10,258.91	17,400	12,916.18	13,421.08	13,742.38	13,742.38	13,742.38	
12,700	10,182.09	10,331.49	10,331.49	10,331.49	10,331.49	17,500	12,974.36	13,479.26	13,814.96	13,814.96	13,814.96	
12,800	10,240.26	10,404.06	10,404.06	10,404.06	10,404.06	17,600	13,032.53	13,537.43	13,887.53	13,887.53	13,887.53	
12,900	10,298.43	10,476.63	10,476.63	10,476.63	10,476.63	17,700	13,090.70	13,595.60	13,960.10	13,960.10	13,960.10	
13,000	10,356.60	10,549.20	10,549.20	10,549.20	10,549.20	17,800	13,148.87	13,653.77	14,032.67	14,032.67	14,032.67	
13,100	10,414.78	10,621.78	10,621.78	10,621.78	10,621.78	17,900	13,207.04	13,711.94	14,105.24	14,105.24	14,105.24	
13,200	10,472.95	10,694.35	10,694.35	10,694.35	10,694.35	18,000	13,265.22	13,770.12	14,177.82	14,177.82	14,177.82	
13,300	10,531.12	10,766.92	10,766.92	10,766.92	10,766.92	18,100	13,323.39	13,828.29	14,250.39	14,250.39	14,250.39	
13,400	10,589.29	10,839.49	10,839.49	10,839.49	10,839.49	18,200	13,381.56	13,886.46	14,322.96	14,322.96	14,322.96	
13,500	10,647.46	10,912.06	10,912.06	10,912.06	10,912.06	18,300	13,439.73	13,944.63	14,395.53	14,395.53	14,395.53	
13,600	10,705.64	10,984.64	10,984.64	10,984.64	10,984.64	18,400	13,497.91	14,002.81	14,468.11	14,468.11	14,468.11	
13,700	10,763.81	11,057.21	11,057.21	11,057.21	11,057.21	18,500	13,556.08	14,060.98	14,526.28	14,540.68	14,540.68	
13,800	10,821.98	11,129.78	11,129.78	11,129.78	11,129.78	18,600	13,614.25	14,119.15	14,584.45	14,613.25	14,613.25	
13,900	10,880.15	11,202.35	11,202.35	11,202.35	11,202.35	18,700	13,672.42	14,177.32	14,642.62	14,685.82	14,685.82	
14,000	10,938.33	11,274.93	11,274.93	11,274.93	11,274.93	18,800	13,730.59	14,235.49	14,700.79	14,758.39	14,758.39	
14,100	10,996.50	11,347.50	11,347.50	11,347.50	11,347.50	18,900	13,788.77	14,293.67	14,758.97	14,830.97	14,830.97	
14,200	11,054.67	11,420.07	11,420.07	11,420.07	11,420.07	19,000	13,846.94	14,351.84	14,817.14	14,903.54	14,903.54	
14,300	11,112.84	11,492.64	11,492.64	11,492.64	11,492.64	19,100		14,410.01	14,875.31	14,976.11	14,976.11	
	11,171.01	11,565.21	11,565.21	11,565.21	11,565.21		13,963.28		14,933.48	15,048.68	15,048.68	
11,100	11,1/1.01	11,505.21	11,000.21	11,505.21	11,555.21	17,200	10,700.20	1 1, 100.10	1,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	10,010.00	12,010.00	

Income replacement indemnities (90% of weighted net income for 2005)						Income replacement indemnities (90% of weighted net income for 2005)					
Annual gross Worker with non-dependent spouse income Number of adult dependent						Annual gross Worker with non-dependent spouse income Number of adult dependent					e
	0	1	2	3	4 and more		0	1	2	3	4 and more
19,300	14,021.46	14,526.36	14,991.66	15,121.26	15,121.26	24,100	16,813.72	17,318.62	17,783.92	18,249.22	18,604.72
19,400	14,079.63	14,584.53	15,049.83	15,193.83	15,193.83	24,200	16,871.90	17,376.80	17,842.10	18,307.40	18,677.30
19,500	14,137.80	14,642.70	15,108.00	15,266.40	15,266.40	24,300	16,930.07	17,434.97	17,900.27	18,365.57	18,749.87
19,600	14,195.97	14,700.87	15,166.17	15,338.97	15,338.97	24,400	16,988.24	17,493.14	17,958.44	18,423.74	18,822.44
19,700	14,254.14	14,759.04	15,224.34	15,411.54	15,411.54	24,500	17,046.41	17,551.31	18,016.61	18,481.91	18,895.01
19,800	14,312.32	14,817.22	15,282.52	15,484.12	15,484.12	24,600	17,104.59	17,609.49	18,074.79	18,540.09	18,967.59
19,900	14,370.49	14,875.39	15,340.69	15,556.69	15,556.69	24,700	17,162.76	17,667.66	18,132.96	18,598.26	19,040.16
20,000	14,428.66	14,933.56	15,398.86	15,629.26	15,629.26	24,800	17,220.93	17,725.83	18,191.13	18,656.43	19,112.73
20,100	14,486.83	14,991.73	15,457.03	15,701.83	15,701.83	24,900	17,279.10	17,784.00	18,249.30	18,714.60	19,179.90
20,200	14,545.01	15,049.91	15,515.21	15,774.41	15,774.41	25,000	17,337.27	17,842.17	18,307.47	18,772.77	19,238.07
20,300	14,603.18	15,108.08	15,573.38	15,846.98	15,846.98	25,100	17,395.45	17,900.35	18,365.65	18,830.95	19,296.25
20,400 20,500	14,661.35 14,719.52	15,166.25 15,224.42	15,631.55 15,689.72	15,919.55 15,992.12	15,919.55 15,992.12	25,200 25,300	17,453.62 17,511.79	17,958.52 18,016.69	18,423.82 18,481.99	18,889.12 18,947.29	19,354.42 19,412.59
20,500	14,717.70	15,282.60	15,747.90	15,992.12	16,064.70	25,400	17,569.96	18,074.86	18,540.16	19,005.46	19,412.39
20,700	14,835.87	15,282.00	15,806.07	16,137.27	16,137.27	25,500	17,628.14	18,133.04	18,598.34	19,063.64	19,528.94
20,800	14,894.04	15,398.94	15,864.24	16,209.84	16,209.84	25,600	17,686.31	18,191.21	18,656.51	19,121.81	19,587.11
20,900	14,952.21	15,457.11	15,922.41	16,282.41	16,282.41	25,700	17,744.48	18,249.38	18,714.68	19,179.98	19,645.28
21,000	15,010.38	15,515.28	15,980.58	16,354.98	16,354.98	25,800	17,802.65	18,307.55	18,772.85	19,238.15	19,703.45
21,100	15,068.56	15,573.46	16,038.76	16,427.56	16,427.56	25,900	17,860.83	18,365.73	18,831.03	19,296.33	19,761.63
21,200	15,126.73	15,631.63	16,096.93	16,500.13	16,500.13	26,000	17,919.00	18,423.90	18,889.20	19,354.50	19,819.80
21,300	15,184.90	15,689.80	16,155.10	16,572.70	16,572.70	26,100	17,977.17	18,482.07	18,947.37	19,412.67	19,877.97
21,400	15,243.07	15,747.97	16,213.27	16,645.27	16,645.27	26,200	18,035.34	18,540.24	19,005.54	19,470.84	19,936.14
21,500	15,301.25	15,806.15	16,271.45	16,717.85	16,717.85	26,300	18,093.51	18,598.41	19,063.71	19,529.01	19,994.31
21,600	15,359.42	15,864.32	16,329.62	16,790.42	16,790.42	26,400	18,151.69	18,656.59	19,121.89	19,587.19	20,052.49
21,700	15,417.59	15,922.49	16,387.79	16,853.09	16,862.99	26,500	18,209.86	18,714.76	19,180.06	19,645.36	20,110.66
21,800	15,475.76	15,980.66	16,445.96	16,911.26	16,935.56	26,600	18,268.03	18,772.93	19,238.23	19,703.53	20,168.83
21,900	15,533.93	16,038.83	16,504.13	16,969.43	17,008.13	26,700	18,326.20	18,831.10	19,296.40	19,761.70	20,227.00
22,000	15,592.11	16,097.01	16,562.31	17,027.61	17,080.71	26,800	18,384.38	18,889.28	19,354.58	19,819.88	20,285.18
22,100 22,200	15,650.28	16,155.18	16,620.48	17,085.78	17,153.28	26,900	18,442.55	18,947.45	19,412.75	19,878.05	20,343.35
22,200	15,708.45 15,766.62	16,213.35 16,271.52	16,678.65 16,736.82	17,143.95 17,202.12	17,225.85 17,298.42	27,000 27,100	18,500.72 18,558.89	19,005.62 19,063.79	19,470.92 19,529.09	19,936.22 19,994.39	20,401.52
22,400	15,700.02	16,329.70	16,795.00	17,260.30	17,298.42	27,100	18,617.06	19,003.79	19,529.09	20,052.56	20,459.69 20,517.86
22,500	15,882.97	16,329.70	16,853.17	17,200.30	17,371.00	27,200	18,675.24	19,121.90	19,567.20	20,032.30	20,517.80
22,600	15,941.14	16,446.04	16,911.34	17,376.64	17,516.14	27,400	18,733.41	19,238.31	19,703.61	20,168.91	20,634.21
22,700	15,999.31	16,504.21	16,969.51	17,434.81	17,588.71	27,500	18,791.58	19,296.48	19,761.78	20,227.08	20,692.38
22,800	16,057.48	16,562.38	17,027.68	17,492.98	17,661.28	27,600	18,849.75	19,354.65	19,819.95	20,285.25	20,750.55
22,900	16,115.66	16,620.56	17,085.86	17,551.16	17,733.86	27,700	18,907.93	19,412.83	19,878.13	20,343.43	20,808.73
23,000	16,173.83	16,678.73	17,144.03	17,609.33	17,806.43	27,800	18,966.10	19,471.00	19,936.30	20,401.60	20,866.90
23,100	16,232.00	16,736.90	17,202.20	17,667.50	17,879.00	27,900	19,024.27	19,529.17	19,994.47	20,459.77	20,925.07
23,200	16,290.17	16,795.07	17,260.37	17,725.67	17,951.57	28,000	19,082.44	19,587.34	20,052.64	20,517.94	20,983.24
23,300	16,348.35	16,853.25	17,318.55	17,783.85	18,024.15	28,100	19,138.09	19,642.99	20,108.29	20,573.59	21,038.89
23,400	16,406.52	16,911.42	17,376.72	17,842.02	18,096.72	28,200	19,192.67	19,697.57	20,162.87	20,628.17	21,093.47
23,500	16,464.69	16,969.59	17,434.89	17,900.19	18,169.29	28,300	19,247.24	19,752.14	20,217.44	20,682.74	21,148.04
23,600	16,522.86	17,027.76	17,493.06	17,958.36	18,241.86	28,400	19,301.81	19,806.71	20,272.01	20,737.31	21,202.61
23,700	16,581.04	17,085.94	17,551.24	18,016.54	18,314.44	28,500	19,356.38	19,861.28	20,326.58	20,791.88	21,257.18
23,800	16,639.21	17,144.11	17,609.41	18,074.71	18,387.01	28,600	19,410.96	19,915.86	20,381.16	20,846.46	21,311.76
23,900	16,697.38	17,202.28	17,667.58	18,132.88	18,459.58	28,700	19,465.53	19,970.43	20,435.73	20,901.03	21,366.33
24,000	16,755.55	17,260.45	17,725.75	18,191.05	18,532.15	28,800	19,520.10	20,025.00	20,490.30	20,955.60	21,420.90

Income replacement indemnities (90% of weighted net income for 2005)						Income replacement indemnities (90% of weighted net income for 2005)					
Annual incom		Worker with non-dependent spouse Number of adult dependent					Annual gross Worker with non-dependent spouse income Number of adult dependent				
	0	1	2	3	4 and more		0	1	2	3	4 and more
28,900	19,574.67	20,079.57	20,544.87	21,010.17	21,475.47	33,700	22,194.14	22,699.04	23,164.34	23,629.64	24,094.94
29,000	19,629.25	20,134.15	20,599.45	21,064.75	21,530.05	33,800	22,248.71	22,753.61	23,218.91	23,684.21	24,149.51
29,100	19,683.82	20,188.72	20,654.02	21,119.32	21,584.62	33,900	22,299.27	22,804.17	23,269.47	23,734.77	24,200.07
29,200	19,738.39	20,243.29	20,708.59	21,173.89	21,639.19	34,000	22,349.34	22,854.24	23,319.54	23,784.84	24,250.14
29,300	19,792.96	20,297.86	20,763.16	21,228.46	21,693.76	34,100	22,399.40	22,904.30	23,369.60	23,834.90	24,300.20
29,400	19,847.53	20,352.43	20,817.73	21,283.03	21,748.33	34,200	22,449.46	22,954.36	23,419.66	23,884.96	24,350.26
29,500	19,902.11	20,407.01	20,872.31	21,337.61	21,802.91	34,300	22,499.53	23,004.43	23,469.73	23,935.03	24,400.33
29,600	19,956.68	20,461.58	20,926.88	21,392.18	21,857.48	34,400	22,549.59	23,054.49	23,519.79	23,985.09	24,450.39
29,700	20,011.25	20,516.15	20,981.45	21,446.75	21,912.05	34,500	22,599.65	23,104.55	23,569.85	24,035.15	24,500.45
29,800	20,065.82	20,570.72	21,036.02	21,501.32	21,966.62	34,600	22,649.72	23,154.62	23,619.92	24,085.22	24,550.52
29,900	20,120.40	20,625.30	21,090.60	21,555.90	22,021.20	34,700	22,699.78	23,204.68	23,669.98	24,135.28	24,600.58
30,000	20,174.97	20,679.87	21,145.17	21,610.47	22,075.77	34,800	22,749.84	23,254.74	23,720.04	24,185.34	24,650.64
30,100	20,229.54	20,734.44	21,199.74	21,665.04	22,130.34	34,900	22,799.91	23,304.81	23,770.11	24,235.41	24,700.71
30,200	20,284.11	20,789.01	21,254.31	21,719.61	22,184.91	35,000	22,849.97	23,354.87	23,820.17	24,285.47	24,750.77
30,300	20,338.68	20,843.58	21,308.88	21,774.18	22,239.48	35,100	22,900.03	23,404.93	23,870.23	24,335.53	24,800.83
30,400	20,393.26	20,898.16	21,363.46	21,828.76	22,294.06	35,200	22,950.10	23,455.00	23,920.30	24,385.60	24,850.90
30,500	20,447.83	20,952.73	21,418.03	21,883.33	22,348.63	35,300	23,000.16	23,505.06	23,970.36	24,435.66	24,900.96
30,600	20,502.40	21,007.30	21,472.60	21,937.90	22,403.20	35,400	23,050.22	23,555.12	24,020.42	24,485.72	24,951.02
30,700	20,556.97	21,061.87	21,527.17	21,992.47	22,457.77	35,500	23,100.29	23,605.19	24,070.49	24,535.79	25,001.09
30,800	20,611.55	21,116.45	21,581.75	22,047.05	22,512.35	35,600	23,150.35	23,655.25	24,120.55	24,585.85	25,051.15
30,900	20,666.12	21,171.02	21,636.32	22,101.62	22,566.92	35,700	23,200.41	23,705.31	24,170.61	24,635.91	25,101.21
31,000	20,720.69	21,225.59	21,690.89	22,156.19	22,621.49	35,800	23,250.48	23,755.38	24,220.68	24,685.98	25,151.28
31,100	20,775.26	21,280.16	21,745.46	22,210.76	22,676.06	35,900	23,300.54	23,805.44	24,270.74	24,736.04	25,201.34
31,200	20,829.84	21,334.74	21,800.04	22,265.34	22,730.64	36,000	23,350.60	23,855.50	24,320.80	24,786.10	25,251.40
31,300	20,884.41	21,389.31	21,854.61	22,319.91	22,785.21	36,100	23,400.66	23,905.56	24,370.86	24,836.16	25,301.46
31,400	20,938.98	21,443.88	21,909.18	22,374.48	22,839.78	36,200	23,450.73	23,955.63	24,420.93	24,886.23	25,351.53
31,500	20,993.55	21,498.45	21,963.75	22,429.05	22,894.35	36,300	23,500.79	24,005.69	24,470.99	24,936.29	25,401.59
31,600	21,048.12	21,553.02	22,018.32	22,483.62	22,948.92	36,400	23,550.85	24,055.75	24,521.05	24,986.35	25,451.65
31,700	21,102.70	21,607.60	22,072.90	22,538.20	23,003.50	36,500	23,600.92	24,105.82	24,571.12	25,036.42	25,501.72
31,800	21,157.27	21,662.17	22,127.47	22,592.77	23,058.07	36,600	23,650.98	24,155.88	24,621.18	25,086.48	25,551.78
31,900	21,211.84	21,716.74	22,182.04	22,647.34	23,112.64	36,700	23,701.04	24,205.94	24,671.24	25,136.54	25,601.84
32,000	21,266.41	21,771.31	22,236.61	22,701.91	23,167.21	36,800	23,751.11	24,256.01	24,721.31	25,186.61	25,651.91
32,100	21,320.99	21,825.89	22,291.19	22,756.49	23,221.79	36,900	23,801.17	24,306.07	24,771.37	25,236.67	25,701.97
32,200 32,300	21,375.56	21,880.46 21,935.03	22,345.76 22,400.33	22,811.06 22,865.63	23,276.36	37,000	23,851.23 23,901.30	24,356.13	24,821.43	25,286.73 25,336.80	25,752.03 25,802.10
32,400	21,430.13 21,484.70		22,454.90	22,920.20	23,330.93	37,100 37,200		24,406.20	24,871.50		25,852.16
,	,	21,989.60		,	23,385.50	,	23,951.36	24,456.26	24,921.56	25,386.86	
32,500	21,539.27	22,044.17	22,509.47	22,974.77	23,440.07	37,300	24,001.42	24,506.32	24,971.62	25,436.92	25,902.22
32,600 32,700	21,593.85 21,648.42	22,098.75 22,153.32	22,564.05	23,029.35 23,083.92	23,494.65 23,549.22	37,400 37,500	24,051.49	24,556.39	25,021.69 25,071.75	25,486.99 25,537.05	25,952.29 26,002.35
32,700	21,702.99	22,207.89	22,618.62 22,673.19	23,138.49	23,603.79	37,500	24,101.55 24,151.61	24,606.45 24,656.51	25,121.81	25,587.11	26,052.41
32,900	21,757.56	22,262.46	22,727.76	23,193.06	23,658.36	37,700	24,201.68	24,706.58	25,171.88	25,637.11	26,102.48
33,000	21,737.30	22,317.04		23,247.64	23,712.94	37,700	24,251.74	24,756.64	25,221.94		26,152.54
33,100	21,866.71	22,317.04	22,836.91	23,302.21	23,767.51	37,800	24,231.74	24,806.70	25,272.00	25,737.30	26,202.60
33,200	21,921.28	22,426.18	22,891.48	23,356.78	23,822.08	38,000	24,351.87	24,856.77	25,322.07	25,787.37	26,252.67
33,300	21,921.26	22,480.75	22,946.05	23,411.35	23,876.65	38,100	24,401.93	24,906.83	25,372.13	25,837.43	26,302.73
33,400	22,030.42	22,535.32	23,000.62	23,465.92	23,931.22	38,200	24,451.99	24,956.89	25,422.19	25,887.49	26,352.79
33,500	22,085.00	22,589.90	23,055.20	23,520.50	23,985.80	38,300		25,006.96	25,472.26		26,402.86
	22,139.57	22,644.47	23,109.77		24,040.37	38,400	24,552.12	25,057.02	,	25,987.62	26,452.92
22,000	,137.37	,011.17	-0,107.11	_5,575.07	- 1,0 10.57	20,100	- 1,002.12	25,057.02	_5,55_	20,707.02	20,102.72

Income replacement indemnities (90% of weighted net income for 2005)						Income replacement indemnities (90% of weighted net income for 2005)					
Annual gross Worker with non-dependent spouse income Number of adult dependent					Annual gross Worker with non-dependent spouse income Number of adult dependent					e	
	0	1	2	3	4 and more		0	1	2	3	4 and more
38,500	24,602.18	25,107.08	25,572.38	26,037.68	26,502.98	43,300	27,156.52	27,661.42	28,126.72	28,592.02	29,057.32
38,600	24,652.25	25,157.15	25,622.45	26,087.75	26,553.05	43,400	27,211.99	27,716.89	28,182.19	28,647.49	29,112.79
38,700	24,702.31	25,207.21	25,672.51	26,137.81	26,603.11	43,500	27,267.46	27,772.36	28,237.66	28,702.96	29,168.26
38,800	24,752.37	25,257.27	25,722.57	26,187.87	26,653.17	43,600	27,322.93	27,827.83	28,293.13	28,758.43	29,223.73
38,900	24,802.44	25,307.34	25,772.64	26,237.94	26,703.24	43,700	27,378.39	27,883.29	28,348.59	28,813.89	29,279.19
39,000	24,852.50	25,357.40	25,822.70	26,288.00	26,753.30	43,800	27,433.86	27,938.76	28,404.06	28,869.36	29,334.66
39,100	24,904.11	25,409.01	25,874.31	26,339.61	26,804.91	43,900	27,489.33	27,994.23	28,459.53	28,924.83	29,390.13
39,200	24,955.71	25,460.61	25,925.91	26,391.21	26,856.51	44,000	27,544.79	28,049.69	28,514.99	28,980.29	29,445.59
39,300	25,007.32	25,512.22	25,977.52	26,442.82	26,908.12	44,100	27,600.26	28,105.16	28,570.46	29,035.76	29,501.06
39,400	25,058.93	25,563.83	26,029.13	26,494.43	26,959.73	44,200	27,655.73	28,160.63	28,625.93	29,091.23	29,556.53
39,500	25,110.54	25,615.44	26,080.74	26,546.04	27,011.34	44,300	27,711.19	28,216.09	28,681.39	29,146.69	29,611.99
39,600	25,162.14	25,667.04	26,132.34	26,597.64	27,062.94	44,400	27,766.66	28,271.56	28,736.86	29,202.16	29,667.46
39,700	25,213.75	25,718.65	26,183.95	26,649.25	27,114.55	44,500	27,822.13	28,327.03	28,792.33	29,257.63	29,722.93
39,800	25,265.36	25,770.26	26,235.56	26,700.86	27,166.16	44,600	27,877.60	28,382.50	28,847.80	29,313.10	29,778.40
39,900	25,316.96	25,821.86	26,287.16	26,752.46	27,217.76	44,700	27,933.06	28,437.96	28,903.26	29,368.56	29,833.86
40,000	25,368.57	25,873.47	26,338.77	26,804.07	27,269.37	44,800	27,988.53	28,493.43	28,958.73	29,424.03	29,889.33
40,100	25,420.18	25,925.08	26,390.38	26,855.68	27,320.98	44,900	28,044.00	28,548.90	29,014.20	29,479.50	29,944.80
40,200	25,471.79	25,976.69	26,441.99	26,907.29	27,372.59 27,424.19	45,000	28,099.46	28,604.36 28,659.83	29,069.66	29,534.96	30,000.26
40,300 40,400	25,523.39 25,575.00	26,028.29 26,079.90	26,493.59 26,545.20	26,958.89 27,010.50	27,424.19	45,100 45,200	28,154.93 28,210.40	28,715.30	29,125.13 29,180.60	29,590.43 29,645.90	30,055.73 30,111.20
40,500	25,626.61	26,131.51	26,596.81	27,010.30	27,527.41	45,300	28,265.86	28,770.76	29,180.00	29,043.90	30,111.20
40,600	25,678.21	26,183.11	26,648.41	27,002.11	27,579.01	45,400	28,321.33	28,826.23	29,230.00	29,756.83	30,222.13
40,700	25,729.82	26,234.72	26,700.02	27,165.32	27,630.62	45,500	28,376.80	28,881.70	29,347.00	29,812.30	30,277.60
40,800	25,781.43	26,286.33	26,751.63	27,216.93	27,682.23	45,600	28,432.27	28,937.17	29,402.47	29,867.77	30,333.07
40,900	25,833.04	26,337.94	26,803.24	27,268.54	27,733.84	45,700	28,487.73	28,992.63	29,457.93	29,923.23	30,388.53
41,000	25,884.64	26,389.54	26,854.84	27,320.14	27,785.44	45,800	28,543.20	29,048.10	29,513.40	29,978.70	30,444.00
41,100	25,936.25	26,441.15	26,906.45	27,371.75	27,837.05	45,900	28,598.67	29,103.57	29,568.87	30,034.17	30,499.47
41,200	25,991.72	26,496.62	26,961.92	27,427.22	27,892.52	46,000	28,654.13	29,159.03	29,624.33	30,089.63	30,554.93
41,300	26,047.18	26,552.08	27,017.38	27,482.68	27,947.98	46,100	28,709.60	29,214.50	29,679.80	30,145.10	30,610.40
41,400	26,102.65	26,607.55	27,072.85	27,538.15	28,003.45	46,200	28,765.07	29,269.97	29,735.27	30,200.57	30,665.87
41,500	26,158.12	26,663.02	27,128.32	27,593.62	28,058.92	46,300	28,820.53	29,325.43	29,790.73	30,256.03	30,721.33
41,600	26,213.59	26,718.49	27,183.79	27,649.09	28,114.39	46,400	28,876.00	29,380.90	29,846.20	30,311.50	30,776.80
41,700	26,269.05	26,773.95	27,239.25	27,704.55	28,169.85	46,500	28,931.47	29,436.37	29,901.67	30,366.97	30,832.27
41,800	26,324.52	26,829.42	27,294.72	27,760.02	28,225.32	46,600	28,986.94	29,491.84	29,957.14	30,422.44	30,887.74
41,900	26,379.99	26,884.89	27,350.19	27,815.49	28,280.79	46,700	29,042.40	29,547.30	30,012.60	30,477.90	30,943.20
42,000	26,435.45	26,940.35	27,405.65	27,870.95	28,336.25	46,800	29,097.87	29,602.77	30,068.07	30,533.37	30,998.67
42,100	26,490.92	26,995.82	27,461.12	27,926.42	28,391.72	46,900	29,153.34	29,658.24	30,123.54	30,588.84	31,054.14
42,200	26,546.39	27,051.29	27,516.59	27,981.89	28,447.19	47,000	29,208.80	29,713.70	30,179.00	30,644.30	31,109.60
42,300	26,601.85	27,106.75	27,572.05	28,037.35	28,502.65	47,100	29,264.27	29,769.17	30,234.47	30,699.77	31,165.07
42,400	26,657.32	27,162.22	27,627.52	28,092.82	28,558.12	47,200	29,319.74	29,824.64	30,289.94	30,755.24	31,220.54
42,500 42,600	26,712.79 26,768.26	27,217.69 27,273.16	27,682.99 27,738.46	28,148.29 28,203.76	28,613.59 28,669.06	47,300 47,400	29,375.20 29,430.67	29,880.10 29,935.57	30,345.40 30,400.87	30,810.70 30,866.17	31,276.00 31,331.47
42,700	26,823.72	27,328.62	27,793.92	28,259.22	28,724.52	47,400	29,486.14	29,933.37	30,456.34	30,921.64	31,331.47
42,700	26,879.19	27,328.02	27,793.92	28,314.69	28,779.99	47,500	29,541.61	30,046.51	30,430.34	30,921.04	31,442.41
42,900	26,934.66	27,439.56	27,904.86	28,370.16	28,835.46	47,700	29,597.07	30,101.97	30,567.27	31,032.57	31,442.41
43,000	26,990.12	27,495.02	27,960.32	28,425.62	28,890.92	47,800	29,652.54	30,157.44	30,622.74	31,088.04	31,553.34
43,100	27,045.59	27,550.49	28,015.79	28,481.09	28,946.39	47,900	29,708.01	30,212.91	30,678.21	31,143.51	31,608.81
43,200	27,101.06	27,605.96	28,071.26	28,536.56	29,001.86	48,000	29,763.47	30,268.37	30,733.67	31,198.97	31,664.27

Income replacement indemnities (90% of weighted net income for 2005)							Income replacement indemnities (90% of weighted net income for 2005)						
Annual inco		Worker with non-dependent spouse Number of adult dependent				Annual gross Worker with non-dependent spouse income Number of adult dependent				e			
	0	1	2	3	4 and more		0	1	2	3	4 and more		
48,100	29,818.94	30,323.84	30,789.14	31,254.44	31,719.74	52,900	32,481.36	32,986.26	33,451.56	33,916.86	34,382.16		
48,200	29,874.41	30,379.31	30,844.61	31,309.91	31,775.21	53,000	32,536.82	33,041.72	33,507.02	33,972.32	34,437.62		
48,300	29,929.87	30,434.77	30,900.07	31,365.37	31,830.67	53,100	32,592.29	33,097.19	33,562.49	34,027.79	34,493.09		
48,400	29,985.34	30,490.24	30,955.54	31,420.84	31,886.14	53,200	32,647.76	33,152.66	33,617.96	34,083.26	34,548.56		
48,500	30,040.81	30,545.71	31,011.01	31,476.31	31,941.61	53,300	32,703.22	33,208.12	33,673.42	34,138.72	34,604.02		
48,600	30,096.28	30,601.18	31,066.48	31,531.78	31,997.08	53,400	32,758.69	33,263.59	33,728.89	34,194.19	34,659.49		
48,700	30,151.74	30,656.64	31,121.94	31,587.24	32,052.54	53,500	32,814.16	33,319.06	33,784.36	34,249.66	34,714.96		
48,800	30,207.21	30,712.11	31,177.41	31,642.71	32,108.01	53,600	32,869.63	33,374.53	33,839.83	34,305.13	34,770.43		
48,900	30,262.68	30,767.58	31,232.88	31,698.18	32,163.48	53,700	32,925.09	33,429.99	33,895.29	34,360.59	34,825.89		
49,000	30,318.14	30,823.04	31,288.34	31,753.64	32,218.94	53,800	32,980.56	33,485.46	33,950.76	34,416.06	34,881.36		
49,100	30,373.61	30,878.51	31,343.81	31,809.11	32,274.41	53,900	33,036.03	33,540.93	34,006.23	34,471.53	34,936.83		
49,200	30,429.08	30,933.98	31,399.28	31,864.58	32,329.88	54,000	33,091.49	33,596.39	34,061.69	34,526.99	34,992.29		
49,300	30,484.54	30,989.44	31,454.74	31,920.04	32,385.34	54,100	33,146.96	33,651.86	34,117.16	34,582.46	35,047.76		
49,400	30,540.01	31,044.91	31,510.21	31,975.51	32,440.81	54,200	33,202.43	33,707.33	34,172.63	34,637.93	35,103.23		
49,500	30,595.48	31,100.38	31,565.68	32,030.98	32,496.28	54,300	33,257.89	33,762.79	34,228.09	34,693.39	35,158.69		
49,600	30,650.95	31,155.85	31,621.15	32,086.45	32,551.75	54,400	33,313.36	33,818.26	34,283.56	34,748.86	35,214.16		
49,700	30,706.41	31,211.31	31,676.61	32,141.91	32,607.21	54,500	33,368.83	33,873.73	34,339.03	34,804.33	35,269.63		
49,800	30,761.88	31,266.78	31,732.08	32,197.38	32,662.68	54,600	33,424.30	33,929.20	34,394.50	34,859.80	35,325.10		
49,900	30,817.35	31,322.25	31,787.55	32,252.85	32,718.15	54,700	33,479.76	33,984.66	34,449.96	34,915.26	35,380.56		
50,000 50,100	30,872.81 30,928.28	31,377.71 31,433.18	31,843.01 31,898.48	32,308.31 32,363.78	32,773.61 32,829.08	54,800 54,900	33,535.23 33,590.70	34,040.13 34,095.60	34,505.43 34,560.90	34,970.73 35,026.20	35,436.03 35,491.50		
50,200	30,928.28	31,488.65	31,953.95	32,303.76	32,884.55	55,000	33,646.16	34,093.00	34,616.36	35,020.20	35,546.96		
50,300	31,039.21	31,544.11	32,009.41	32,474.71	32,940.01	55,100	33,701.63	34,206.53	34,671.83	35,137.13	35,602.43		
50,400	31,094.68	31,599.58	32,064.88	32,530.18	32,995.48	55,200	33,757.10	34,262.00	34,727.30	35,192.60	35,657.90		
50,500	31,150.15	31,655.05	32,120.35	32,585.65	33,050.95	55,300	33,812.56	34,317.46	34,782.76	35,248.06	35,713.36		
50,600	31,205.62	31,710.52	32,175.82	32,641.12	33,106.42	55,400	33,868.03	34,372.93	34,838.23	35,303.53	35,768.83		
50,700	31,261.08	31,765.98	32,231.28	32,696.58	33,161.88	55,500	33,923.50	34,428.40	34,893.70	35,359.00	35,824.30		
50,800	31,316.55	31,821.45	32,286.75	32,752.05	33,217.35	55,600	33,978.97	34,483.87	34,949.17	35,414.47	35,879.77		
50,900	31,372.02	31,876.92	32,342.22	32,807.52	33,272.82	55,700	34,034.43	34,539.33	35,004.63	35,469.93	35,935.23		
51,000	31,427.48	31,932.38	32,397.68	32,862.98	33,328.28	55,800	34,089.90	34,594.80	35,060.10	35,525.40	35,990.70		
51,100	31,482.95	31,987.85	32,453.15	32,918.45	33,383.75	55,900	34,145.37	34,650.27	35,115.57	35,580.87	36,046.17		
51,200	31,538.42	32,043.32	32,508.62	32,973.92	33,439.22	56,000	34,200.83	34,705.73	35,171.03	35,636.33	36,101.63		
51,300	31,593.88	32,098.78	32,564.08	33,029.38	33,494.68								
51,400	31,649.35	32,154.25	32,619.55	33,084.85	33,550.15	6633							
51,500	31,704.82	32,209.72	32,675.02	33,140.32	33,605.62								
51,600	31,760.29	32,265.19	32,730.49	33,195.79	33,661.09								
51,700		32,320.65	32,785.95	33,251.25	33,716.55								
		32,376.12	32,841.42	33,306.72	33,772.02								
	31,926.69	32,431.59	32,896.89	33,362.19	33,827.49								
52,000	31,982.15	32,487.05	32,952.35	33,417.65	33,882.95								
	32,037.62	32,542.52	33,007.82	33,473.12	33,938.42								
	32,093.09	32,597.99	33,063.29	33,528.59	33,993.89								
	32,148.55	32,653.45	33,118.75	33,584.05	34,049.35								
	32,204.02 32,259.49	32,708.92 32,764.39	33,174.22 33,229.69	33,639.52 33,694.99	34,104.82 34,160.29								
52,600	32,239.49	32,704.39	33,285.16	33,750.46	34,215.76								
	32,314.90	32,819.80	33,340.62	33,805.92	34,213.70								
	32,425.89	32,930.79	33,396.09	33,861.39	34,326.69								
2_,000	2-,2.07	3-,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	20,070.07	20,001.07	2 .,2 20.07								

Draft Regulations

Draft Regulation

Forest Act (R.S.Q., c. F-4.1; 2004, c. 6)

Forestry fund

 Contribution of holders of certain contracts and agreements

— Amendments

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with sections 10 and 11 of the Regulations Act (R.S.Q., c. R-18.1), that the Regulation to amend the Regulation respecting the contribution of holders of certain contracts and agreements to the forestry fund, the text of which appears below, may be made on the expiry of 45 days following this publication.

The purpose of the draft Regulation is to set a rate per cubic metre of timber applicable to the volume of timber acquired from the holder of a timber supply and forest management agreement by the holder of a wood processing plant operating permit under section 92.0.2 of the Forest Act (R.S.Q., c. F-4.1), amended by section 4 of chapter 6 of the Statutes of 2004. It also sets a rate per cubic metre of timber applicable to the volume of round timber indicated in the accreditation of the holder of a wood processing plant operating permit for the purpose of obtaining, for a forest management unit, a forest management permit for the supply of the permit holder's wood processing plant, in particular where a volume of timber is made available following a person's waiver of the right provided for in a reservation agreement or by reason of the failure by that person to exercise that right in a previous year, under sections 92.0.3 and 92.0.11 of the Forest Act.

One of the effects of the draft Regulation on businesses, particularly on small and medium-sized businesses, will be to increase by approximately \$350,000 per year their possible contribution to the forestry fund insofar as they request the additional timber made available as holders of wood processing plant operating permits.

Further information on the draft Regulation may be obtained by contacting Daniel Saint-Onge, Direction de la coordination sectorielle, Ministère des Ressources naturelles, de la Faune et des Parcs, 880, chemin Sainte-Foy, 10° étage, Québec (Québec) G1S 4X4, telephone: (418) 627-8658, fax: (418) 528-1278.

Any interested person having comments to make on the draft Regulation is asked to send them in writing, before the expiry of the 45-day period, to the Minister of Natural Resources, Wildlife and Parks, 5700, 4^e Avenue Ouest, bureau A-308, Charlesbourg (Québec) G1H 6R1.

PIERRE CORBEIL. Minister for Forests, Wildlife and Parks

SAM HAMAD.

Minister of Natural Resources

Wildlife and Parks

Regulation to amend the Regulation respecting the contribution of holders of certain contracts and agreements to the forestry fund*

Forest Act (R.S.Q., c. F-4.1, ss. 73.4, 92.0.2, 92.0.11, 95.2.1, 104.5 and 172, 1st par., subpars. 18.2 and 18.2.1; 2004, c. 6, ss. 4, 5 and 11)

1. The title of the Regulation respecting the contribution of holders of certain contracts and agreements to the forestry fund is replaced by the following:

"Regulation respecting contributions to the forestry fund".

The following is inserted before section 1:

"DIVISION I

CONTRIBUTION BASED ON THE ALLOCATED, AUTHORIZED OR AUXILIARY VOLUME OF TIMBER".

3. The following is inserted after section 3:

^{*} The Regulation respecting the contribution of holders of certain contracts and agreements to the forestry fund, made by Order in Council 328-2002 dated 20 March 2002 (2002, G.O. 2, 1673), was last amended by the regulation made by Order in Council 270-2004 dated 24 March 2004 (2004, G.O. 2, 1145A). For previous amendments, refer to the Tableau des modifications et Index sommaire, Québec Official Publisher, 2004, updated to 1 September 2004.

"DIVISION II

CONTRIBUTION BASED ON THE VOLUME OF TIMBER ACQUIRED FROM ANOTHER AGREEMENT HOLDER OR BASED ON THE VOLUME OF ROUND TIMBER INDICATED IN AN ACCREDITATION

- **3.1.** A holder of a wood processing plant operating permit that acquires timber from an agreement holder authorized to send the timber to the permit holder shall pay a contribution to the forestry fund.
- **3.2.** A holder of a wood processing plant operating permit, accredited by the Minister to enable the permit holder to obtain a management permit in a management unit to supply the permit holder's plant, in particular, where a volume of timber is made available following a person's waiver of the right provided for in a reservation agreement or by reason of the failure by that person to exercise that right in a previous year, shall pay a contribution to the forestry fund.
- **3.3.** The rate per cubic metre of timber used to establish the contribution prescribed in sections 3.1 and 3.2 payable by holders of wood processing plant operating permits is set at \$0.69.
- **3.4.** The volume of timber to which the contribution rate set in section 3.3 is to be applied is determined on the date on which the holder of a wood processing plant operating permit acquires timber from an agreement holder authorized to send the timber to the permit holder, and on the date on which the Minister accredits the holder of a wood processing plant operating permit to enable the permit holder to obtain a management permit in a management unit to supply the permit holder's plant, in particular, where a volume of timber is made available following a person's waiver of the right provided for in a reservation agreement or by reason of the failure by that person to exercise that right in a previous year.

The volume of timber referred to in the first paragraph is the volume acquired from the agreement holder by the holder of a wood processing plant operating permit, and the volume of round timber indicated in the accreditation."

4. The following is inserted before section 4:

"DIVISION III

FINAL".

5. Section 4 is amended by inserting "or when a holder of a wood processing plant operating permit is billed by the Minister following an acquisition of timber from an agreement holder or if the permit holder is granted an accreditation, as provided in sections 3.1 and 3.2" at the end of the first paragraph.

6. This Regulation comes into force on the fifteenth day following the date of its publication in the *Gazette officielle du Québec*.

6648

Draft Regulation

Forest Act (R.S.Q., c. F-4.1; 2001, c. 6)

Operating permits for wood processing plants
— Various regulatory provisions in penal matters
made under the Act

— Amendments

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with sections 10 and 11 of the Regulations Act (R.S.Q., c. R-18.1), that the Regulation to amend the Regulation respecting operating permits for wood processing plants and various regulatory provisions in penal matters made under the Forest Act, the text of which appears below, may be made by the Government on the expiry of 45 days following this publication.

The draft Regulation amends the Regulation respecting operating permits for wood processing plants to reflect the amendments made to section 165 of the Forest Act by section 43 of chapter 16 of the Statutes of 2003 concerning the validity period of operating permits for wood processing plants. It also clarifies the conditions to be met by holders of operating permits for wood processing plants, in particular when they apply for a permit renewal.

The draft Regulation modifies the fines provided for in the Regulation respecting operating permits for wood processing plants and in certain other regulations made under the Forest Act. The fines are determined on the basis of the seriousness of the offence. The draft Regulation determines, pursuant to subparagraph 19 of the first paragraph of section 172 of the Forest Act, replaced by paragraph 7 of section 119 of chapter 6 of the Statutes of 2001, which of the fines provided for in the new section 186.9 of the Forest Act apply in the case of a person contravening a regulatory provision.

The draft Regulation has no significant impact on the public or on enterprises, apart from an increase in the amount of certain fines.

Further information on the draft Regulation may be obtained by contacting Pierre Cornellier, Bureau du sousministre associé aux Forêts, Ministère des Ressources naturelles, de la Faune et des Parcs, 880, chemin Sainte-Foy, 10° étage, Québec (Québec) G1S 4X4; telephone: (418) 627-8658 extension 4003; fax: (418) 646-3387; e-mail: pierre.cornellier@mrnfp.gouv.qc.ca

Any person having comments to make on the draft Regulation is asked to send them in writing, before the expiry of the 45-day period, to Marc Ledoux, Associate Deputy Minister for Forests, Ministère des Ressources naturelles, de la Faune et des Parcs, 880, chemin Sainte-Foy, 10° étage, Québec (Québec) G1S 4X4.

PIERRE CORBEIL, Minister for Forests, Wildlife and Parks SAM HAMAD,

Minister of Natural Resources

Wildlife and Parks

Regulation to amend the Regulation respecting operating permits for wood processing plants and various regulatory provisions in penal matters made under the Forest Act

Forest Act (R.S.Q., c. F-4.1, s. 172, 1st par., subpars. 17 and 19, s. 186.9; 2001, c. 6, s. 119)

- **1.** The Regulation respecting operating permits for wood processing plants¹ is amended by replacing section 3 by the following:
- "3. The holder of an operating permit for a wood processing plant may renew the permit on 1 April of the year it expires on the following conditions:
- (1) the plant covered by the permit renewal application has installations capable of processing wood;
- (2) the conditions appearing on the permit for which the renewal application is made have been complied with:
- (3) a certified copy of the part of the register referred to in section 5 for the period referred to in the second paragraph of that section has been sent to the Minister, together with the information referred to in section 169 of the Forest Act, where applicable, not later than 1 February preceding the permit expiry date; and
- (4) the fees determined in section 4 have been sent to the Minister not later than 1 February preceding the permit expiry date.".

2. Section 5 is amended by adding the following after the first paragraph:

"The holder must send to the Minister, not later than 1 February of each year, a certified copy of the part of the register covering the period provided for in the second paragraph of section 168 of the Forest Act.".

- **3.** Section 6 is replaced by the following:
- **"6.** Every holder of an operating permit for a wood processing plant who contravenes any provision of section 5 is guilty of an offence and is liable to the fine provided for in paragraph 3 of section 186.9 of the Forest Act.".
- **4.** Section 7 is revoked.

Regulation respecting the inventory of tree plants for non-ornamental purposes²

- **5.** The Regulation respecting the inventory of tree plants for non-ornamental purposes is amended by replacing section 3 by the following:
- "3. Every producer of tree plants for non-ornamental purposes who contravenes any provision of section 2 is guilty of an offence and is liable to the fine provided for in paragraph 2 of section 186.9 of the Forest Act (R.S.Q., c. F-4.1)."

Regulation respecting the scaling of timber harvested in forests in the domain of the State³

- **6.** The Regulation respecting the scaling of timber harvested in forests in the domain of the State is amended in section 19,
- (1) by replacing "Any" and "punishable under section 181" in the first paragraph respectively by "Every" and "and is liable to the fine provided for in paragraph 3 of section 186.9";

¹ The Regulation respecting operating permits for wood processing plants, made by Order in Council 908-88 dated 8 June 1988 (1988, *G.O.* 2, 2351), was last amended by the regulation made by Order in Council 861-2003 dated 20 August 2003 (2003, *G.O.* 2, 2725). For previous amendments, refer to the *Tableau des modifications et Index sommaire*, Québec Official Publisher, 2004, updated to 1 September 2004.

² The Regulation respecting the inventory of tree plants for non-ornamental purposes was made by Order in Council 201-88 dated 10 February 1988 (1988, *G.O.* 2, 1276). It has not been amended since.

³ The Regulation respecting the scaling of timber harvested in forests in the domain of the State was made by Order in Council 1266-99 dated 17 November 1999 (1999, *G.O.* 2, 4392). It was amended by Order in Council 862-2003 dated 20 August 2003 (2003, *G.O.* 2, 2726).

- (2) by replacing "Any" and "punishable under section 181 of the Forest Act" in the second paragraph respectively by "Every" and "and is liable to the same fine.".
- **7.** Section 20 is amended by replacing "Any" and "punishable under section 181" respectively by "Every" and "and is liable to the fine provided for in paragraph 3 of section 186.9".

8. Section 21 is amended

- (1) by replacing "Any" and "punishable under section 181" in the first paragraph respectively by "Every" and "and is liable to the fine provided for in paragraph 3 of section 186.9":
- (2) by replacing "any" and "punishable under section 181 of the Forest Act" in the second paragraph respectively by "every" and "and is liable to the fine provided for in that paragraph".

Regulation respecting sugar bush management in forests in the domain of the State⁴

- **9.** The Regulation respecting sugar bush management in forests in the domain of the State is amended by replacing section 6 by the following:
- **"6.** Every holder of a sugar bush management permit who contravenes any provision of sections 2 to 4 is guilty of an offence and is liable to the fine provided for in paragraph 3 of section 186.9 of the Forest Act.".

Regulation respecting forest management plans and reports⁵

10. The Regulation respecting forest management plans and reports is amended by replacing section 16 by the following:

"16. Every agreement holder who contravenes any

11. This Regulation comes into force on the fifteenth day following the date of its publication in the *Gazette officielle du Québec*.

6647

The Regulation respecting sugar bush management in forests in the domain of the State was made by Order in Council 732-2004 dated 28 July 2004 (2004, *G.O.* 2, 2466).

provision of sections 2, 4 to 6, 8, 11, 14 or 15 is guilty of an offence and is liable to the fine provided for in paragraph 3 of section 186.9 of the Forest Act.".

⁵ The Regulation respecting forest management plans and reports, made by Order in Council 418-89 dated 22 March 1989 (1989, *G.O.* 2, 1553), was last amended by the regulation made by Order in Council 192-2002 dated 28 February 2002 (2002, *G.O.* 2, 1575). For previous amendments, refer to the *Tableau des modifications et Index sommaire*, Québec Official Publisher, 2004, updated to 1 September 2004.

Index

Abbreviations: A: Abrogated, N: New, M: Modified

	Page	Comments
Agence nationale d'encadrement du secteur financier, An Act respecting the — Amendment to Order in Council 45-2004 dated 21 January 2004 (R.S.Q., c. A-7.03)	3631	N
Amendment to Order in Council 45-2004 dated 21 January 2004 (An Act respecting the Agence nationale d'encadrement du secteur financier, R.S.Q., c. A-7.03)	3631	N
Cities and Towns Act — General authorization given to all legal persons constituted under sections 465.1 to 465.7 of the Act so that they may award reinsurance contracts without calling for tenders	3636	N
Contribution of holders of certain contracts and agreements to the forestry fund	3663	Draft
Forest Act — Contribution of holders of certain contracts and agreements to the forestry fund	3663	Draft
Forest Act — Operating permits for wood processing plants and various regulatory provisions in penal matters made under the Forest Act (R.S.Q., c. F-4.1; 2001, c. 6)	3664	Draft
General authorization given to all legal persons constituted under sections 465.1 to 465.7 of the Cities and Towns Act or articles 711.2 to 711.8 of the Municipal Code of Québec so that they may award reinsurance contracts without calling for tenders	3636	N
General authorization given to all legal persons constituted under sections 465.1 to 465.7 of the Cities and Towns Act or articles 711.2 to 711.8 of the Municipal Code of Québec so that they may award reinsurance contracts without calling for tenders	3636	N
Highway Safety Code and other legislative provisions, An Act to amend the — Coming into force of certain provisions	3629	
Industrial accidents and occupational diseases, An Act respecting — Table of income replacement indemnities for 2005	3637	N
List of bills sanctioned (14 December 2004)	3627	
Lotteries, publicity contests and amusement machines, An Act respecting — Suspension of the issue of bingo licences and bingo hall manager's licences	3631	N
Municipal Code of Québec — General authorization given to all legal persons constituted under articles 711.2 to 711.8 of the Code so that they may award reinsurance contracts without calling for tenders(R.S.Q., c. C-27.1)	3636	N

Operating permits for wood processing plants and various regulatory provisions in penal matters made under the Forest Act	3664	Draft
Parental insurance, An Act respecting — Coming into force of certain provisions	3629	
Suspension of the issue of bingo licences and bingo hall manager's licences (An Act respecting lotteries, publicity contests and amusement machines, R.S.Q., c. L-6)	3631	N
Table of income replacement indemnities for 2005	3637	N